



423(E). January 1, 1996

# WORLD INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ORGANIZATION

GENEVA

States Party to the Convention Establishing the World Intellectual Property Organization (WIPO)

and/or

# the Other Treaties Administered by WIPO

and/or

to the International Convention for the Protection of New Varieties of Plants (UPOV)

Governing Bodies of WIPO, of the Unions Administered by WIPO and their (Permanent) Committees, and of the Rome Convention

Status on January 1, 1996

# CONTENTS

I.	STATES PARTY TO THE CONVENTION ESTABLISHING WIPO AND/OR TO OTHER TREATIES ADMINISTERED BY WIPO	<u>pages</u> . 1-22
	1. Convention Establishing the World Intellectual Property Organization	
	2. Paris Convention for the Protection of Industrial Property	4-6
	3. Berne Convention for the Protection of Literary and Artistic Works	. 7-9
	4. Madrid Agreement for the Repression of False or Deceptive Indications of Source on Goods	. 10
	5. Madrid Agreement Concerning the International Registration of Marks and Protocol Relating to the Madrid Agreement Concerning the International Registration of Marks	. 11-12
	6. Hague Agreement Concerning the International Deposit of Industrial Designs	. 13
	7. Nice Agreement Concerning the International Classification of Goods and Services for the Purposes of the Registration of Marks	. 14
	8. Lisbon Agreement for the Protection of Appellations of Origin and their International Registration	. 15
	9. International Convention for the Protection of Performers, Producers of Phonograms and Broadcasting Organisations	. 16
	10. Locarno Agreement Establishing an International Classification for Industrial Designs	. 17
	11. Patent Cooperation Treaty	. 18
(	12. Strasbourg Agreement Concerning the International Patent Classification	. 19
	13. Convention for the Protection of Producers of Phonograms Against Unauthorized Duplication of Their Phonograms	. 20
1	14. Vienna Agreement Establishing an International Classification of the Figurative Elements of Marks	. 21
	15. Convention Relating to the Distribution of Programme-Carrying Signals Transmitted by Satellite	. 21
	16. Budapest Treaty on the International Recognition of the Deposit of Microorganisms for the Purposes of Patent Procedure	. 22
	17. Nairobi Treaty on the Protection of the Olympic Symbol	. 23
	18. Treaty on the International Registration of Audiovisual Works	. 23
	19. Treaty on Intellectual Property in Respect of Integrated Circuits	24
	20. Trademark Law Treaty	24
	21. Eurasian Patent Convention	24
II.	STATES PARTY TO THE INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION FOR THE PROTECTION OF NEW VARIETIES OF PLANTS	. 25
III.	CONTRIBUTION CLASSES OF STATES MEMBERS OF WIPO AND/OR THE PARIS AND/OR BERNE UNIONS	
IV.	GOVERNING BODIES OF WIPO, OF THE UNIONS ADMINISTERED BY WIPO AND THEIR (PERMANENT) COMMITTEES, AND OF THE ROME CONVENTION	. 27-29
		. 41-47

# I. STATES PARTY TO THE CONVENTION ESTABLISHING WIPO AND/OR TO OTHER TREATIES ADMINISTERED BY WIPO

and a second

# 1. Convention Establishing the World Intellectual Property Organization

WIPO Convention (1967), amended in 1979

Status on January 1, 1996

ite :			Date on which State became member of WIPO	Member also of Paris Union (P) and/or Berne Unio	on (B) <sup>1</sup>	
hania			June 30, 1992	Р	B	
· · · · ·		1	April 16, 1975		_	
<u> </u>		4.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1	Ostobor 28, 1004		_	1.1.1
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	1	October 28, 1994			
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••		April 15, 1985		<b>-</b>	
gentina		••••••	October 8, 1980	P	В	$\mathcal{F}_{\mathcal{A}}$
mania			April 22, 1993	Р	·	
			April 22, 1995	, r P		
			August 10, 1972	. r	B	
	,		August 11, 1973	, P	В	÷.,
			December 25, 1995		-	
hamas	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	••••••	January 4, 1977	Р	в	
	i.		T 00 1005		1. A.	
	••••••		June 22, 1995		_	
			May 11, 1985	. <u>P</u>		
			October 5, 1979	. <u>P</u>	В	
			April 26, 1970	. P		
lgium			January 31, 1975	. Р	В	
	•				· · ·	
nin	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		March 9, 1975		B	
utan		:	March 16, 1994			
	*****		July 6, 1993		В	
snia and H	lerzegovina		March 6, 1992	. P	B	. *
			March 20, 1975		В	
					- · .	
unei Darus	salam		April 21, 1994	-		
loaria			May 19, 1970		В	
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••		August 23, 1975	-	B .	$e^{-1} e^{-1}$
			March 30, 1977	-	<b>D</b> .	
inoouia	******	······	July 25, 1995	. –	- ·	
			November 3, 1973	Р	B	
			June 26, 1970		B	-1
	an Republic		August 23, 1978		B	
	·····		September 26, 1970		B	
11e			June 25, 1975	. P	В	
				_	-	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		June 3, 1980		B	
			May 4, 1980		В	
			December 2, 1975		В	
			June 10, 1981	. Р	B	
te d'Ivoire		<b></b>	May 1, 1974	. P	<b>B</b>	
	147			• •		
oatia			October 8, 1991	. Р	B	
	,		March 27, 1975		_	
			October 26, 1984		В	
ech Repub	lic		January 1, 1993		B	÷
	People's Republic of Korea		August 17, 1974		· 🛄 · 👘 ·	
	r rr		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
nmark			April 26, 1970	. Р	В	
	······································		May 22, 1988		B	
			April 21, 1975	 Р	В	. :
			September 18, 1979	P	B	
			February 5, 1994.	. г Р	B · ·	. • . •
		· ·	1 Soluting 5, 1994	. <b>1</b>		
:		·	March 11, 1972		в	$\mathcal{D}_{1}$
			Santambar 9 1070	. – n		
1			September 8, 1970	. P	B	
			October 18, 1974	. P	B	
			June 6, 1975		B	
mbia			December 10, 1980	. Р	В	
						· · .
orgia			December 25, 1991	. Р	B	
			September 19, 1970		В	
			June 12, 1976		$\bar{\mathbf{B}}$	• . •
			March 4, 1976		B.	
			April 30, 1983			

State			Date on which State became member of WIPO	Member also of Paris Union (P) and/or Berne Unio	on (B) <sup>1</sup>
Saudi Arabia			May 22, 1982	. —	_
Senegal			April 26, 1970	Р	в
			May 18, 1986		-
			December 10, 1990	• •	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		January 1, 1993	. <u>P</u>	· B. · ·
slovenia		·····	June 25, 1991	. Р	B sta
omalia	a the second	$(k_{1,1},k_{1,2}) \in [k_{1,1},k_{2,2}]$	November 18, 1982		_
				. — р	B
			March 23, 1975	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
			April 26, 1970		B
			September 20, 1978	. <u>P</u>	B
Sudan			February 15, 1974	. Р	— · · · ·
			November 25, 1975		В
waziland			August 18, 1988	. P.	— ·
Sweden			April 26, 1970	. Р	В
			April 26, 1970		B
			December 25, 1991		
ajikistan			December 23, 1991	, r	
Chailand			December 25, 1989	· _	В
	goslav Republic of Macedonia		September 8, 1991		B
					B
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		April 28, 1975	. г Р	
	`obago		August 16, 1988		B
l'unisia			November 28, 1975	. Р	$\mathbf{B} \to \mathbf{B}$
Paulana				. Р	B
			May 12, 1976		D
			December 25, 1991		. <del>.</del>
- <del>(</del> )	·····		October 18, 1973		( <u>— 11</u> - 14 - 1
			April 26, 1970		. B
<b>Jnited Arab E</b>	mirates		September 24, 1974		
	<ol> <li>States Algebra and generation of the second sec second second sec</li></ol>	egel de la		, .	
Inited Kingdo	)m		April 26, 1970	. Р	В
	ic of Tanzania		December 30, 1983		B
	of America		August 25, 1970		B
			December 21, 1979		B
Jzbekistan			December 25, 1991	. Р.	
Tanamiala			November 22, 1094	. Р	<b>B</b> ,
			November 23, 1984		
			July 2, 1976		—
			March 29, 1979		
rugoslavia			October 11, 1973		B
			January 28, 1975		B
	1775 T 1		en la Maria de Calendar de		
amhia		· · · · ·	May 14, 1977	. Р	В
					B
Jimoaowe			December 29, 1981	, г	D

(Total: 157 States)

<sup>1</sup> "P" means that the State is also a member of the International Union for the Protection of Industrial Property (Paris Union), founded by the Paris Convention for the Protection of Industrial Property.

1

"B" means that the State is also a member of the International Union for the Protection of Literary and Artistic Works (Berne Union), founded by the Berne Convention for the Protection of Literary and Artistic Works.

<sup>2</sup> Date of ratification of the Soviet Union, continued by the Russian Federation as from December 25, 1991.

Latest Act<sup>1</sup> of the Convention to which State is party and date on which State became party to that Act

·, •

raq reland srael	blic of)	December 24, 1950 December 16, 1959 January 24, 1976	London: Stockholm, Lisbon: Stockholm:	December 24, 1950 Articles 13 to 30: December 20, 1979 <sup>2</sup> January 4, 1962 January 24, 1976 <sup>2</sup>
raq reland srael		January 24, 1976	1.1 2.1 4.1 2.1 4.	January 4, 1962 January 24, 197 $6^2$
reland srael			Stockholm	$I_{0}$
srael			Crowitionn.	January 24, 1970
		December 4, 1925	Stockholm,	Articles 1 to 12: April 26 or May 19, 1970 <sup>3</sup>
	i		Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: April 26, 1970
4-1		March 24, 1950	Stockholm,	Articles 1 to 12: April 26 or May 19, 1970 <sup>3</sup>
4-1	11		Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: April 26, 1970
taly		July 7, 1884	Stockholm:	April 24, 1977
apan		July 15, 1899	Stockholm,	Articles 1 to 12: October 1, 1975
• .	and a second		Stockholm.	Articles 13 to 30: April 24, 1975
ordan		July 17, 1972	Stockholm:	July 17, 1972
Kazakstan		December 25, 1991	Stockholm:	December 25, 1991 <sup>2</sup>
		June 14, 1965	Stockholm:	October 26, 1971
		December 25, 1991	Stockholm:	December 25, 1991 <sup>2</sup>
atvia		September 7, 1993 <sup>7</sup>	Stockholm:	September 7, 1993
		September 1, 1924	London:	September 30, 1947
			Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: December 30, 1986 <sup>2</sup>
esotho	1	September 28, 1989	Stockholm:	September 28, 1989 <sup>2</sup>
iheria		August 27, 1994	Stockholm:	August 27, 1994
Jibya		September 28, 1994	Stockholm:	September 28, 1976 <sup>2</sup>
				May 25, 1072
Jechenstein		July 14, 1933	Stockholm:	May 25, 1972
ithuania		May 22, 1994	Stockholm:	May 22, 1994
		June 30, 1922	Stockholm:	March 24, 1975
		December 21, 1963	Stockholm:	April 10, 1972
Malawi		July 6, 1964	Stockholm:	June 25, 1970
Malaysia		January 1, 1989	Stockholm:	January 1, 1989
Mali		March 1, 1983	Stockholm:	March 1, 1983
Malta		October 20, 1967	Lisbon:	October 20, 1967
			Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: December 12, $1977^2$
Mauritania		April 11, 1965	Stockholm:	September 21, 1976
Mauritius		September 24, 1976	Stockholm:	September 24, 1976
Mexico		September 7, 1903	Stockholm:	July 26, 1976
Monaco		April 29, 1956	Stockholm:	October 4, 1975
		April 21, 1985	Stockholm:	April 21, 1985 <sup>2</sup>
Mongona		July 30, 1917	Stockholm:	August 6, 1971
Viorborton da <sup>8</sup>			Stockholm:	
Vehicitatios		July 7, 1884		January 10, 1975
New Zealand		July 29, 1931	London:	July 14, 1946
<b>t</b> *		T 1 6 10/4	Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: June 20, 1984
Viger		July 5, 1964	Stockholm:	March 6, 1975
Vigeria	••••••	September 2, 1963	Lisbon:	September 2, 1963
Norway		July 1, 1885	Stockholm:	June 13, 1974
Paraguay		May 28, 1994	Stockholm:	May 28, 1994
Peru		April 11, 1995	Stockholm:	April 11, 1995
hilippines		September 27, 1965	Lisbon:	September 27, 1965
		· •	Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: July 16, 1980
Poland		November 10, 1919	Stockholm:	March 24, 1975
ortugal		July 7, 1884	Stockholm:	April 30, 1975
Republic of Korea		May 4, 1980	Stockholm:	May 4, 1980
		December 25, 1991	Stockholm:	December 25, 1991 <sup>2</sup>
Romania		October 6, 1920	Stockholm,	Articles 1 to 12: April 26 or May 19, 1970 <sup>3</sup>
		5510001 0, 1940	Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30 April 26 1970 <sup>2</sup>
ussian Federatio	û	July 1, 1965 <sup>10</sup>	Stockholm,	Articles 1 to 12: April 26 or May 10, 1070 <sup>3,10</sup>
caosian i vaorano.		July 1, 1905	Stockholm,	Articles 15 to 30, April 26, 1970 Articles 1 to 12: April 26 or May 19, 1970 <sup>3,10</sup> Articles 13 to 30: April 26, 1970 <sup>2,10</sup>
wonde		March 1 1004		indicited to to over pin moj is to
		March 1, 1984	Stockholm:	March 1, 1984
		April 9, 1995	Stockholm:	April 9, 1995
		June 9, 1995	Stockholm:	June 9, 1995 <sup>2</sup>
Saint Vincent and				(2) Sector sect sector sector sect
		August 29, 1995	Stockholm:	August 29, 1995
		March 4, 1960	Stockholm:	June 26, 1991
Senegal		December 21, 1963	Stockholm,	Articles 1 to 12: April 26 or May 19, 1970 <sup>3</sup>
			Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: April 26, 1970
singapore		February 23, 1995	Stockholm:	February 23, 1995
lovakia		January 1, 1993	Stockholm:	January 1, 1993
lovenia		June 25, 1991	Stockholm:	June 25, 1991
South Africa		December 1, 1947	Stockholm:	March 24, $1975^2$
Spain		July 7, 1884	Stockholm:	April 14, 1972
MALLE		December 29, 1952	London:	
		December 29, 1952		December 29, 1952 Articles 13 to 30: Sentember 23, 1078
			Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: September 23, 1978
Sri Lanka	*			
Sri Lanka Sudan		April 16, 1984	Stockholm:	April 16, 1984
Fri Lanka Sudan Suriname		April 16, 1984 November 25, 1975	Stockholm:	November 25, 1975
Sri Lanka Sudan			Stockholm: Stockholm:	November 25, 1975 May 12, 1991
Sri Lanka Sudan Suriname		November 25, 1975	Stockholm:	November 25, 1975

# 3. Berne Convention for the Protection of Literary and Artistic Works

Berne Convention (1886), completed at Paris (1896), revised at Berlin (1908), completed at Berne (1914), revised at Rome (1928), at Brussels (1948), at Stockholm (1967) and at Paris (1971), and amended in 1979

(Berne Union)

# Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which State	Latest Act <sup>1</sup> c	of the Convention to which State is party	
	became party to the		which State became party to that Act	
	Convention	and date on v	which State became party to that Net	
		·		
Albania	March 6, 1994	Paris:	March 6, 1994	a strange i
Argentina	June 10, 1967	Brussels:	June 10, 1967	
A gomma	June 10, 1907	Paris.	Articles 22 to 38: October 8, 1980	
Australia	April 14, 1928	Paris:	March 1, 1978	a de la caractería de la c
Austria	October 1, 1920	Paris:	August 21, 1982	
Bahamas	July 10, 1973	Brussels:	July 10, 1973	
Danamas	July 10, 1775	Paris.	Articles 22 to 38: January 8, 1977 <sup>2</sup>	
Barbados	July 30, 1983	Paris:	July 30, 1983	
Belgium	December 5, 1887	Brussels:	August 1, 1951	· · · · ·
Dorgram	19000mber 9, 1007	Stockholm.	Articles 22 to 38: February 12, 1975	
Benin	January 3, 1961 <sup>3</sup>	Paris:	March 12, 1975	
Bolivia	November 4, 1993	Paris:	November 4, 1993	
Bosnia and Herzegovina	March 6, 1992	Paris:	March 6, 1992 <sup>4</sup>	11 - E
Brazil	February 9, 1922	Paris:	April 20, 1975	1. C. 27 (1)
Bulgaria	December 5, 1921	Paris:	December 4, 1974	
Burkina Faso		Paris:		· · · ·
Cameroon	August 19, 1963 <sup>°</sup> September 21, 1964 <sup>3</sup>		January 24, 1976 Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974	
Cameroon	September 21, 1904	Paris,	Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Articles 22 to 38: November 10, 1973	
Canada	4	Paris,		i na internetio
Canada	April 10, 1928	Rome:	August 1, 1931	
Q	0	Stockholm,	Articles 22 to 38: July 7, 1970	
Central African Republic	September 3, 1977	Paris:	September 3, 1977	
Chad	November 25, 1971	Brussels:	November 25, 1971 <sup>6,7</sup>	
OUT I	1 1070	Stockholm,	Articles 22 to 38: November 25, 1971	, i .
Chile	June 5, 1970	Paris:	July 10, 1975	
China	October 15, 1992	Paris:	October 15, 1992	
Colombia	March 7, 1988	Paris:	March 7, 1988	
Congo	May 8, 1962 <sup>3</sup>	Paris:	December 5, 1975	and the line
Costa Rica	June 10, 1978	Paris:	June 10, 1978	
Côte d'Ivoire	January 1, 1962	Paris,	Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974	and the second
	A 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	Paris,	Articles 22 to 38: May 4, 1974	
Croatia	October 8, 1991	Paris:	October 8, 1991*	
Cyprus	February 24, 1964 <sup>3</sup>	Paris:	July 27, 1983 <sup>4</sup>	1
Czech Republic	January 1, 1993	Paris:	January 1, 1993	a de la companya de l
Denmark	July 1, 1903	Paris:	June 30, 1979	
Ecuador	October 9, 1991	Paris:	October 9, 1991	1
Egypt	June 7, 1977	Paris:	June 7, 1977 <sup>2</sup>	
El Salvador	February 19, 1994	Paris:	February 19, 1994	an a
Estonia	October 26, 1994 <sup>8</sup>	Paris:	October 26, 1994	
Fiji	December 1, 1971 <sup>3</sup>	Brussels:	December 1, 1971	1.1.8 A. 1. 1. 1.
		Stockholm,	Articles 22 to 38: March 15, 1972	en an an an Artic
Finland	April 1, 1928	Paris:	November 1, 1986	
France	December 5, 1887	Paris,	Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974	an star at
	11 11 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Paris,	Articles 22 to 38: December 15, 1972	
Gabon	March 26, 1962	Paris:	June 10, 1975	
Gambia	March 7, 1993	Paris:	March 7, 1993	
Georgia	May 16, 1995	Paris:	May 16, 1995	1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 -
Germany	December 5, 1887	Paris,	Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 <sup>9</sup>	
•		Paris,	Articles 22 to 38: January 22, 1974	
Ghana	October 11, 1991	Paris:	October 11, 1991	1
Greece	November 9, 1920	Paris:	March 8, 1976	a di su
Guinea	November 20, 1980	Paris:	November 20, 1980	
Guinea-Bissau	July 22, 1991	Paris:	July 22, 1991	1.6
Guyana	October 25, 1994	Paris:	October 25, 1994	
Haiti	January 11, 1996	Paris:	January 11, 1996	and a second s
Holy See	September 12, 1935	Paris:	April 24, 1975	
Honduras	January 25, 1990	Paris:	January 25, 1990	
Hungary	February 14, 1922	Paris.	Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974	
. хальдаг у	1 VOIGHT 17, 1722	Paris,	Articles 22 to 38: December 15, 1974	e and the
Iceland	September 7, 1947	Rome:	September 7, $1947^4$	
100 MILU,	50pmillor /, 174/	Paris,	Articles 22 to 38. December 28: 1081	e de la composition de
India	April 1 1029		Articles 22 to 38: December 28, 1984	and the second sec
IBUIA	April 1, 1928	Paris, Poria	Articles 1 to 21: May 6, $1984^{10,11}$	
Inclosed	Optober 5 1007	Paris,	Articles 22 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>2</sup>	and the second
Ireland	October 5, 1927	Brussels:	July 5, 1959	
		Stockholm,	Articles 22 to 38: December 21, 1970	an a st
	[1] A. B. M.	and the second	and the second	

State	Date on which State became party to the Convention	Latest Act <sup>1</sup> of the Convention to which State is party and date on which State became party to that Act
Uruguay Venezuela Yugoslavia Zaire Zambia Zimbabwe	July 10, 1967 December 30, 1982 June 17, 1930 October 8, 1963 <sup>3</sup> January 2, 1992 April 18, 1980	Paris:December 28, 1979Paris:December 30, 1982²Paris:September 2, 1975⁴Paris:January 31, 1975Paris:January 2, 1992Rome:April 18, 1980
(Total: 117 States)	andre and the second	Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 30, 1981

(Total: 117 States)

<sup>1</sup> "Stockholm" means the Paris Convention for the Protection of Industrial Property as revised at Stockholm on July 14, 1967 (Stockholm Act); "Lisbon" means the Paris Convention as revised at Lisbon on October 31, 1958 (Lisbon Act); "London" means the Paris Convention as revised at London on June 2, 1934 (London Act); "The Hague" means the Paris Convention as revised at The Hague on November 6, 1925 (Hague Act).

<sup>2</sup> With the declaration provided for in Article 33(2) relating to the International Court of Justice.

<sup>3</sup> Date on which the declaration of continued adherence was sent, after the accession of the State to independence.

<sup>4</sup> Subject to the reservation concerning the right of translation.

<sup>5</sup> Burkina Faso, which had acceded to the Berne Convention (Brussels Act) as from August 19, 1963, denounced the said Convention as from September 20, 1970. Later on, Burkina Faso acceded again to the Berne Convention (Paris Act); this accession took effect on January 24, 1976.

<sup>6</sup> This State deposited its instrument of ratification of (or of accession to) the Stockholm Act in its entirety; however, Articles 1 to 21 (substantive clauses) of the said Act have not entered into force.

<sup>7</sup> In accordance with the provision of Article 29 of the Stockholm Act applicable to the States outside the Union which accede to the said Act, this State is bound by Articles 1 to 20 of the Brussels Act.

<sup>8</sup> Estonia acceded to the Berne Convention (Berlin Act, 1908) with effect from June 9, 1927. It lost its independence on August 6, 1940, and regained it on August 20, 1991.

<sup>9</sup> This State has declared that it admits the application of the Appendix of the Paris Act to works of which it is the State of origin by States which have made a declaration under Article VI(1)(i) of the Appendix or a notification under Article I of the Appendix. The declarations took effect on October 18, 1973, for Germany, on March 8, 1974, for Norway and on September 27, 1971, for the United Kingdom.

<sup>10</sup> This State declared that its ratification shall not apply to the provisions of Article 14*bis*(2)(b) of the Paris Act (presumption of legitimation for some authors who have brought contributions to the making of the cinematographic work).

<sup>11</sup> This State notified the designation of the competent authority provided by Article 15(4) of the Paris Act.

<sup>12</sup> These are the alternative dates of entry into force which the Director General of WIPO communicated to the States concerned.

<sup>13</sup> Latvia acceded to the Berne Convention (Rome Act, 1928) with effect from May 15, 1937. It lost its independence on July 21, 1940, and regained it on August 21, 1991.

<sup>14</sup> Ratification for the Kingdom in Europe.

<sup>15</sup> Ratification for the Kingdom in Europe. Articles 22 to 38 of the Paris Act apply also to the Netherlands Antilles and Aruba.

<sup>16</sup> Pursuant to the provisions of Article 14*bis*(2)(c) of the Paris Act, this State has made a declaration to the effect that the undertaking by authors to bring contributions to the making of a cinematographic work must be in a written agreement. This declaration was received on November 5, 1986.

<sup>17</sup> Pursuant to Article I of the Appendix of the Paris Act, this State availed itself of the faculty provided for in Article II of the said Appendix. The relevant declaration is effective until October 10, 2004.

<sup>18</sup> The United Kingdom extended the application of the Paris Act to the Isle of Man with effect from March 18, 1996.

# 5. Madrid Agreement Concerning the International Registration of Marks

Madrid Agreement (Marks) (1891), revised at Brussels (1900), Washington (1911), The Hague (1925), London (1934), Nice (1957) and Stockholm (1967), and amended in 1979

and

# Protocol Relating to the Madrid Agreement Concerning the International Registration of Marks (1989)

# Madrid Protocol (1989)

# (Madrid Union)<sup>1</sup>

### Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which State	Date on which State	Date on which State
	became party to	became party to	became party to
	the Agreement	the Stockholm Act (1967) <sup>2</sup>	the Madrid Protocol (1989)
Albania	October 4, 1995	October 4, 1995	
Algeria	July 5, 1972	July 5, 1972	
Armenia	December 25, 1991	December 25, 1991	
Austria	January 1, 1909	August 18, 1973	
Azerbaijan	December 25, 1995	December 25, 1995	
Belarus Belgium Bosnia and Herzegovina Bulgaria China	December 25, 1991 July 15, 1892 March 6, 1992 August 1, 1985 October 4, 1989	December 25, 1991 February 12, 1975 <sup>3</sup> March 6, 1992 August 1, 1985 October 4, 1989 <sup>4</sup>	  December 1, 1995 <sup>5,6</sup>
Croatia Cuba Czech Republic Democratic People's	October 8, 1991 December 6, 1989 January 1, 1993	October 8, 1991 December 6, 1989 January 1, 1993	December 26, 1995
Republic of Korea Denmark	June 10, 1980 –	June 10, 1980	February 13, 1996 <sup>5,7,8</sup>
Egypt Finland	July 1, 1952 –	March 6, 1975	April 1, 1996 <sup>5,8</sup>
France	July 15, 1892	August 12, $1975^9$	March 20, 1996
Germany	December 1, 1922	September 19, or December 22, $1970^{10}$	
Hungary	January 1, 1909	September 19, or December 22, $1970^{10}$	
Italy	October 15, 1894	April 24, 1977	
Kazakstan	December 25, 1991	December 25, 1991	
Kyrgyzstan	December 25, 1991	December 25, 1991	
Latvia	January 1, 1995	January 1, 1995	
Liberia	December 25, 1995	December 25, 1995	
Liechtenstein	July 14, 1933	May 25, 1972	
Luxembourg	September 1, 1924	March 24, 1975 <sup>3</sup>	
Monaco	April 29, 1956	October 4, 1975	
Mongolia	April 21, 1985	April 21, 1985	
Morocco	July 30, 1917	January 24, 1976	
Netherlands	March 1, 1893	March 6, 1975 <sup>3</sup> , <sup>11</sup>	March 29, 1996 <sup>5,8</sup>
Norway Poland Portugal Republic of Moldova	March 18, 1991 October 31, 1893 December 25, 1991	March 18, 1991 <sup>4</sup> November 22, 1988 December 25, 1991	
Romania	October 6, 1920	September 19, or December 22, 1970 <sup>10</sup>	
Russian Federation	July 1, 1976 <sup>12</sup>	July 1, 1976 <sup>12</sup>	
San Marino	September 25, 1960	June 26, 1991	
Slovakia	January 1, 1993	January 1, 1993	
Slovenia	June 25, 1991	June 25, 1991	
Spain	July 15, 1892	June 8, 1979	December 1, 1995
Sudan	May 16, 1984	May 16, 1984	
Sweden Switzerland Tajikistan	July 15, 1892 December 25, 1991	September 19, or December 22, 1970 <sup>9</sup> December 25, 1991	December 1, 1995 <sup>5,8</sup>

### 6. Hague Agreement Concerning the International Deposit of Industrial Designs

Hague Agreement (1925), revised at London (1934) and The Hague (1960),<sup>1</sup> supplemented by the Additional Act of Monaco (1961),<sup>2</sup> the Complementary Act of Stockholm (1967) and the Protocol of Geneva (1975),<sup>3</sup> and amended in 1979

### (Hague Union)

#### Status on January 1, 1996

Belgium <sup>4,5</sup>	Date on which State became party to the Agreement April 1, 1979	Date on which State became party to the London Act	Date on which State became party to the Hague Act <sup>1</sup>	Date on which State became party to the Complementary Act of Stockholm
	April 1, 1070	· · · ·		of Stockholm
	Annil 1 1070			
	AULI 1, 19/9	_	August 1, 1984	May 28, 1979
Benin	November 2, 1986	November 2, 1986	November 2, 1986	January 2, 1987
Côte d'Ivoire	May 30, 1993	May 30, 1993	May 30, 1993	May 30, 1993
Democratic People's				
Republic of Korea	May 27, 1992	_	May 27, 1992	May 27, 1992
Egypt	July 1, 1952	July 1, 1952	·	
Egypt France <sup>6</sup>	October 20, 1930	June 25, 1939	August 1, 1984	September 27, 1975
Germany	June 1, 1928	June 13, 1939	August 1, 1984	September 27, 1975
	September 29, 1960	September 29, 1960		- ,
Hungary <sup>7</sup>	April 7, 1984	April 7, 1984	August 1, 1984	April 7, 1984
Indonesia	December 24, 1950	December 24, 1950	_	
taly	June 13, 1987	_	June 13, 1987	August 13, 1987
Liechtenstein	July 14, 1933	January 28, 1951	August 1, 1984	September 27, 1975
Luxembourg <sup>5</sup>	April 1, 1979	······································	August 1, 1984	May 28, 1979
Monaco	April 29, 1956	April 29, 1956	August 1, 1984	September 27, 1975
	October 20, 1930	January 21, 1941		
Morocco Netherlands <sup>4,5</sup>	April 1, 1979		August 1, 1984 <sup>8</sup>	May 28, 1979 <sup>8</sup>
Republic of Moldova	March 14, 1994	·	March 14, 1994	March 14, 1994
Romania	July 18, 1992		July 18, 1992	July 18, 1992
Senegal	June 30, 1984	June 30, 1984	August 1, 1984	June 30, 1984
Slovenia	January 13, 1995	_	January 13, 1995	January 13, 1995
Spain	June 1, 1928	March 2, 1956	· · · · ·	-
Suriname	November 25, 1975	November 25, 1975	August 1, 1984	February 23, 1977
Switzerland	June 1, 1928	November 24, 1939	August 1, 1984	September 27, 1975
Funisia	October 20, 1930	October 4, 1942		
Yugoslavia	December 30, 1993	_	December 30, 1993	December 30, 1993

(Total: 25 States)

<sup>1</sup> The Protocol to the Hague Act (1960) is not yet in force. It has been ratified by or acceded to by the following States: Belgium, France, Germany, Italy, Liechtenstein, Monaco, Netherlands, Switzerland.

<sup>2</sup> The Additional Act of Monaco (1961) is in force in respect of the following States as from the dates indicated: France (December 1, 1962), Germany (December 1, 1962), Liechtenstein (July 9, 1966), Monaco (September 14, 1963), Netherlands (as far as the Netherlands Antilles is concerned) (September 14, 1963), Spain (August 31, 1969), Suriname (November 25, 1975) and Switzerland (December 21, 1962). See also footnote 4.

<sup>3</sup> The Protocol of Geneva (1975), in accordance with Article 11(2)(a) thereof, ceased to have effect as of August 1, 1984; however, as provided by Article 11(2)(b), States bound by the Protocol (Belgium (as from April 1, 1979), France (as from February 18, 1980), Germany (as from December 26, 1981), Hungary (as from April 7, 1984), Liechtenstein (as from April 1, 1979), Luxembourg (as from April 1, 1979), Monaco (as from March 5, 1981), Netherlands (as from April 1, 1979), Senegal (as from June 30, 1984), Suriname (as from April 1, 1979) and Switzerland (as from April 1, 1979)) are not relieved of their obligations thereunder in respect of industrial designs whose date of international deposit is prior to August 1, 1984.

<sup>4</sup> Belgium had withdrawn from the Hague Union with effect from January 1, 1975. The Netherlands had denounced, in respect of the Kingdom in Europe and with effect from January 1, 1975, the Hague Agreement (1925) and the subsequent Acts to which the Netherlands had adhered, specifying that the said Agreement and Acts – London Act (1934) and Additional Act of Monaco (1961) – would remain in force in respect of the Netherlands Antilles and Suriname. As a result of their ratification of the Protocol of Geneva (1975) and its entry into force on April 1, 1979, Belgium and the Netherlands became, again, as from that date, members of the Hague Union.

<sup>5</sup> The territories in Europe of Belgium, Luxembourg and the Netherlands are, for the application of the Hague Agreement, to be deemed a single country.

<sup>6</sup> Including all Overseas Departments and Territories.

<sup>7</sup> With the declaration that Hungary does not consider itself bound by the Protocol annexed to the Hague Act (1960).

<sup>8</sup> Ratification for the Kingdom in Europe.

# 8. Lisbon Agreement for the Protection of Appellations of Origin and their International Registration

Lisbon Agreement (1958), revised at Stockholm (1967), and amended in 1979

(Lisbon Union)

Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which State became party to the Agreement		ne Agreement to which nd date on which it o Act	· · ·
Algeria Bulgaria	July 5, 1972 August 12, 1975	Stockholm: Stockholm:	October 31, 1973 August 12, 1975	
Burkina Faso	. September 2, 1975	Stockholm:	September 2, 1975	
Congo Cuba		Stockholm: Stockholm:	November 16, 1977 April 8, 1975	
Czech Republic	January 1, 1993	Stockholm:	January 1, 1993	
France'		Stockholm:	August 12, 1975	
Gabon		Stockholm:	June 10, 1975	
Haiti Hungary		Lisbon: Stockholm:	September 25, 1966 October 31, 1973	
Israel		Stockholm:	October 31, 1973	
Italy		Stockholm:	April 24, 1977	
Mexico	. September 25, 1966	Lisbon:	September 25, 1966	
Portugal	. September 25, 1966	Stockholm:	April 17, 1991	
Slovakia		Stockholm:	January 1, 1993	
<u>T</u> ogo		Stockholm:	April 30, 1975	
Tunisia	. October 31, 1973	Stockholm:	October 31, 1973	

(Total: 17 States)

<sup>1</sup> Including all Overseas Departments and Territories.

# 10. Locarno Agreement Establishing an International Classification for Industrial Designs

Locarno Agreement (1968), amended in 1979

# (Locarno Union)

Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which State became party to the Agreement	State	Date on which State became party to the Agreement	12
Austria Bosnia and Herzegovina Croatia Czech Republic Denmark Finland France Germany Hungary Iceland Ireland Italy Malawi	September 26, 1990 March 6, 1992 October 8, 1991 January 1, 1993 April 27, 1971 May 16, 1972 September 13, 1975 October 25, 1990 January 1, 1974 April 9, 1995 April 27, 1971 August 12, 1975 October 24, 1995	Netherlands <sup>2</sup> Norway Russian Federation Slovakia Slovenia Spain Sweden Switzerland Tajikistan The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia Trinidad and Tobago Yugoslavia	March 30, 1977 April 27, 1971 December 15, 1972 <sup>3</sup> January 1, 1993 June 25, 1991 November 17, 1973 April 27, 1971 April 27, 1971 December 25, 1991 September 8, 1991 March 20, 1996 October 16, 1973	

# (Total: 25 States)

<sup>1</sup> Including all Overseas Departments and Territories.

<sup>2</sup> The Netherlands extended the application of the Locarno Agreement to Aruba with effect from November 8, 1986.

<sup>3</sup> Date of ratification of the Soviet Union, continued by the Russian Federation as from December 25, 1991.

# 12. Strasbourg Agreement Concerning the International Patent Classification

# Strasbourg Agreement (1971), amended in 1979

# (IPC Union)

# Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which State became party to the	State	Date on which State became party to the
	Agreement		Agreement
Australia <sup>1</sup> ·····	November 12, 1975	Malauri	July 24, 1996
Austria.	October 7, 1975	Malawi Monaco <sup>2</sup>	June 13, 1976
Belgium <sup>2</sup>	July 4, 1976	Netherlands <sup>3</sup>	October 7, 1975
Brazil	October 7, 1975	Norway	October 7, 1975
Canada	January 11, 1996	Portugal	May 1, 1979
Cuba	November 9, 1996	Russian Federation	October 3, 1976 <sup>4</sup>
Czech Republic	January 1, 1993	Slovakja	January 1, 1993
Denmark	October 7, 1975	Spain <sup>1,2</sup>	November 29, 1975
Egypt	October 17, 1975	Suriname	November 25, 1975
Finland <sup>1</sup>	May 16, 1976	Sweden	October 7, 1975
France <sup>2</sup>	October 7, 1975	Switzerland	October 7, 1975
Germany	October 7, 1975	Tajikistan	December 25, 1991
Ireland <sup>1</sup>	October 7, 1975	Trinidad and Tobago	December 20, 1996
Israel	October 7, 1975	Turkey	October 1, 1996
Italy <sup>2</sup>	March 30, 1980	United Kingdom <sup>1</sup>	October 7, 1975
Japan Luxembourg <sup>2</sup>	August 18, 1977 April 9, 1977	United States of America	October 7, 1975

(Total: 33 States)

 $^{1}$  With the reservation provided for in Article 4(4)(i).

<sup>2</sup> With the reservation provided for in Article 4(4)(ii).

<sup>3</sup> Ratification for the Kingdom in Europe, the Netherlands Antilles and Aruba.

<sup>4</sup> Date of accession by the Soviet Union, continued by the Russian Federation as from December 25, 1991.

# 14. Vienna Agreement Establishing an International Classification of the Figurative Elements of Marks

# Vienna Agreement (1973), amended in 1985

### (Vienna Union)

### Status on January 1, 1996

Stațe	Date on which State became party to the Agreement	State	Date on which State became party to the Agreement
France <sup>1,2</sup> Luxembourg, Netherlands <sup>3</sup> Sweden	August 9, 1985 August 9, 1985 August 9, 1985 August 9, 1985	Trinidad and Tobago Tunisia Turkey	March 20, 1996 August 9, 1985 January 1, 1996
(Total: 7 States)			

<sup>1</sup> With the declaration provided for in Article 16(2) relating to the International Court of Justice.

<sup>2</sup> Including certain Departments and Overseas Territories.

<sup>3</sup> Ratification for the Kingdom in Europe.

### 15. Convention Relating to the Distribution of Programme-Carrying Signals Transmitted by Satellite

Satellites Convention (Brussels, 1974)

# Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which State became party to the Convention	State	Date on which State became party to the Convention
Armenia	December 13, 1993	Morocco	June 30, 1983
Australia	October 26, 1990	Nicaragua	August 25, 1979
Austria	August 6, 1982	Panama	September 25, 1985
Bosnia and Herzegovina	March 6, 1992	Peru	August 7, 1985
Croatia	October 8, 1991	Portugal	March 11, 1996
Germany <sup>1</sup>	August 25, 1979	Russian Federation	January 20, 1989 <sup>2</sup>
Greece	October 22, 1991	Slovenia	June 25, 1991
Italy <sup>1</sup>	July 7, 1981	Switzerland	September 24, 1993
Kenya	August 25, 1979	United States of America	March 7, 1985
Mexico	August 25, 1979	Yugoslavia	August 25, 1979

(Total: 20 States)

<sup>1</sup> With a declaration, pursuant to Article 2(2) of the Convention, that the protection accorded under Article 2(1) is restricted in its territory to a period of 25 years after the expiry of the calendar year in which the transmission by satellite has occurred.

<sup>2</sup> Date of accession by the Soviet Union, continued by the Russian Federation as from December 25, 1991.

# 17. Nairobi Treaty on the Protection of the Olympic Symbol

# Nairobi Treaty (1981)

# Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which State became party to the Treaty	State	Date on which State became party to the Treaty
Algeria	August 16, 1984	Italy	October 25, 1985
Argentina	January 10, 1986	Jamaica	March 17, 1984
Barbados	February 28, 1986	Kenya	September 25, 1982
Belarus	December 25, 1991	Mexico	May 16, 1985
Bolivia	August 11, 1985	Morocco	November 11, 1993
Brazil	August 10, 1984	Oman	March 26, 1986
Bulgaria	May 6, 1984	Qatar	July 23, 1983
Chile	December 14, 1983	Republic of Moldova	December 25, 1991
Congo	March 8, 1983	Russian Federation	April 17, 1986 <sup>1</sup>
Cuba	October 21, 1984	San Marino	March 18, 1986
Cyprus	August 11, 1985	Senegal	August 6, 1984
Egypt	October 1, 1982	Sri Lanka	February 19, 1984
El Salvador	October 14, 1984	Syria	April 13, 1984
Equatorial Guinea	September 25, 1982	Tajikistan	December 25, 1991
Ethiopia	September 25, 1982	Togo	December 8, 1983
Greece	August 29, 1983	Tunisia	May 21, 1983
Guatemala	February 21, 1983	Uganda	October 21, 1983
India	October 19, 1983	Uruguay	April 16, 1984

(Total: 36 States)

<sup>1</sup> Date of ratification by the Soviet Union, continued by the Russian Federation as from December 25, 1991.

# 18. Treaty on the International Registration of Audiovisual Works

# Film Register Treaty (Geneva, 1989)

(FRT Union)

Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which State became party to the Treaty	State	Date on which State became party to the Treaty
Argentina	July 29, 1992	Czech Republic	January 1, 1993
Austria	February 27, 1991	France	February 27, 1991
Brazil	June 26, 1993	Mexico	February 27, 1991
Burkina Faso	February 27, 1991	Реги	July 27, 1994
Chile	December 29, 1993	Senegal	April 3, 1994
Colombia	May 9, 1994	Slovakia	January 1, 1993
	· ·		

(Total: 12 States)

### II. STATES PARTY TO THE INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION FOR THE PROTECTION OF NEW VARIETIES OF PLANTS

### International Convention for the Protection of New Varieties of Plants (UPOV)\*

UPOV Convention (1961), as revised at Geneva (1972, 1978 and 1991<sup>1</sup>)

### Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which State became party to the Convention	No. of contribution units	Date on which State became party to the Convention of 1961	Date on which State became party to the 1978 Act
Argentina	 December 25, 1994	0.2		December 25, 1994
Australia	March 1, 1989	1.0		March 1, 1989
Austria	July 14, 1994	1.5	_	July 14, 1994
Austria Belgium <sup>2,3</sup>	December 5, 1976	1.5	December 5, 1976	July 14, 1994
Canada	March 4, 1991	1.0		March 4, 1991
Chile	January 5, 1996	0.2		January 5, 1996
Tzech Republic	January 1, 1993	0.5	_	January 1, 1993
Czech Republic Denmark <sup>2,4</sup>	October 6, 1968	1.5	October 6, 1968	November 8, 1981
Ginland	April 16, 1993	1.0		April 16, 1993
Finland France <sup>2,3,5</sup> Germany <sup>2</sup>	October 3, 1971	5.0	October 3, 1971	March 17, 1983
Vermany <sup>2</sup>	August 10, 1968	5.0	August 10, 1968	April 12, 1986
lungary	April 16, 1983	0.5		April 16, 1983
reland	November 8, 1981	1.0		November 8, 1981
srael <sup>2</sup>	December 12, 1979	0.5	December 12, 1979	May 12, 1984
taly <sup>2</sup>	July 1, 1977	2.0	July 1, 1977	May 28, 1986
	September 3, 1982	5.0	July 1, 1977	September 3, 1982
apan Netherlands <sup>2</sup>	August 10, 1968	3.0	August 10, 1968	September 2, 1982
New Zealand	November 8, 1981	1.0	August 10, 1908	November 8, 1981
	September 13, 1993	1.0	_	September 13, 1993
Norway Poland	November 11, 1989	0.5	_	November 11, 1989
	October 14, 1995	0.5	-	October 14, 1995
Portugal	January 1, 1993	0.5	-	January 1, 1993
Slovakia South Africa <sup>2</sup>	November 6, 1977	1.0	November 6, 1977	November 8, 1981
login <sup>2,7</sup>	May 18, 1980	1.5	May 18, 1980	
pain <sup>2,7</sup> ,	December 17, 1971	1.5	December 17, 1971	January 1, 1983
weden <sup>2</sup> witzerland <sup>2</sup>	July 10, 1977	1.5	July 10, 1977	November 8, 1981
Witzenanu		0.5	July 10, 1977	November 3, 1995
Inited Kingdom <sup>2</sup>	November 3, 1995	5.0		September 24, 1983
Jkraine Jnited Kingdom <sup>2</sup> Jnited States of America <sup>8</sup>	August 10, 1968	5.0	August 10, 1968	November 8, 1985
Inter States of America	November 8, 1981	0.2	· –	November 13, 1981
Jruguay	November 13, 1994	0.2	_	1NOVCHIDEI 15, 1994

(Total: 30 States)

<sup>\*</sup> UPOV is an independent intergovernmental organization having legal personality. Pursuant to an agreement concluded between WIPO and UPOV, the Director General of WIPO is the Secretary-General of UPOV and WIPO provides administrative and financial services for UPOV.

<sup>1</sup> The 1991 Act is not yet in force. It was signed by the following States: Belgium, Canada, Denmark, France, Germany, Ireland, Israel, Italy, Netherlands, New Zealand, South Africa, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, United Kingdom, United States of America (16).

<sup>2</sup> The Additional Act of 1972 is in force in respect of the following States as from the dates indicated hereafter: Belgium (February 11, 1977); Denmark (February 11, 1977); France (February 11, 1977); Germany (February 11, 1977); Israel (December 12, 1979); Italy (July 1, 1977); Netherlands (February 11, 1977); South Africa (November 6, 1977); Spain (May 18, 1980); Sweden (February 11, 1977); Switzerland (July 10, 1977); United Kingdom (July 31, 1980).

<sup>3</sup> With a notification under Article 34(2) of the 1978 Act.

<sup>4</sup> With a declaration that the Convention of 1961, the Additional Act of 1972 and the 1978 Act do not bind Greenland and the Faröe Islands.

<sup>5</sup> With a declaration that the 1978 Act applies to the territory of the French Republic, including the Overseas Departments and Territories.

<sup>6</sup> Ratification for the Kingdom in Europe. The Netherlands extended the application of the 1978 Act to Aruba with effect from November 8, 1986.

<sup>7</sup> With a declaration that the Convention of 1961 and the Additional Act of 1972 apply to the entire territory of Spain.

<sup>8</sup> With a notification under Article 37(1) and (2) of the 1978 Act.

### IV. GOVERNING BODIES OF WIPO, OF THE UNIONS ADMINISTERED BY WIPO AND THEIR (PERMANENT) COMMITTEES, AND OF THE ROME CONVENTION

Status on January 1, 1996

#### WIPO

General Assembly: Albania, Algeria, Argentina, Armenia, Australia, Austria, Azerbaijan, Bahamas, Bangladesh, Barbados, Belarus, Belgium, Benin, Bolivia, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Brazil, Bulgaria, Burkina Faso, Burundi, Cameroon, Canada, Central African Republic, Chad, Chile, China, Colombia, Congo, Costa Rica, Côte d'Ivoire, Croatia, Cuba, Cyprus, Czech Republic, Democratic People's Republic of Korea, Denmark, Ecuador, Egypt, El Salvador, Estonia, Fiji, Finland, France, Gabon, Gambia, Georgia, Germany, Ghana, Greece, Guinea, Guinea-Bissau, Guyana, Haiti, Holy See, Honduras, Hungary, Iceland, India, Indonesia, Iraq, Ireland, Israel, Italy, Jamaica, Japan, Jordan, Kazakstan, Kenya, Kyrgyzstan, Latvia, Lebanon, Lesotho, Liberia, Libya, Liechtenstein, Lithuania, Luxembourg, Madagascar, Malawi, Malaysia, Mali, Malta, Mauritania, Mauritius, Mexico, Monaco, Mongolia, Morocco, Namibia, Netherlands, New Zealand, Niger, Nigeria, Norway, Pakistan, Paraguay, Peru, Philippines, Poland, Portugal, Republic of Korea, Republic of Moldova, Romania, Russian Federation, Rwanda, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Saint Lucia, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, San Marino, Senegal, Singapore, Slovakia, Slovenia, South Africa, Spain, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Suriname, Swaziland, Sweden, Switzerland, Tajikistan, Thailand, The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Turkey, Turkmenistan, Uganda, Ukraine, United Kingdom, United Republic of Tanzania, United States of America, Uruguay, Uzbekistan, Venezuela, Viet Nam, Yugoslavia, Zaire, Zambia, Zimbabwe (141).

**Conference**: The same States as above, with Andorra, Angola, Bahrain, Bhutan, Brunei Darussalam, Cambodia, Guatemala, Laos, Nicaragua, Panama, Qatar, Saudi Arabia, Sierra Leone, Somalia, United Arab Emirates, Yemen (157).

Coordination Committee: Angola, Argentina, Australia, Austria, Belgium, Brazil, Brunei Darussalam, Burkina Faso, Cameroon, Canada, Chile, China, Colombia, Côte d'Ivoire, Cuba, Czech Republic, Denmark, Egypt, El Salvador, Finland, France, Germany, Ghana, Greece, Guatemala, Hungary, India, Indonesia, Iran (Islamic Republic of), Ireland, Italy, Japan, Kazakstan, Kenya, Madagascar, Mexico, Morocco, Netherlands, New Zealand, Nigeria, Norway, Pakistan, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Philippines, Portugal, Republic of Korea, Romania, Russian Federation, Singapore, Slovenia, South Africa, Spain, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Swaziland, Sweden, Switzerland, Thailand, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Ukraine, United Kingdom, United States of America, Uruguay, Venezuela, Zambia (68).

WIPO Budget Committee: Algeria, Brazil, Bulgaria, Canada, Chile, China, France, Germany, Guinea, India, Japan, Netherlands, Pakistan, Philippines, Poland, Russian Federation, Switzerland (*ex officio*), United Kingdom, United Republic of Tanzania, United States of America, Uruguay (21).

WIPO Premises Committee: Argentina, Brazil, China, Egypt, France, Germany, India, Nigeria, Russian Federation, Switzerland, United States of America (11).

**WIPO Permanent Committee for Development Cooperation Related to Industrial Property:** Algeria, Angola, Argentina, Australia, Austria, Bangladesh, Barbados, Belarus, Benin, Brazil, Bulgaria, Burkina Faso, Burundi, Cameroon, Canada, Central African Republic, Chad, Chile, China, Colombia, Congo, Costa Rica, Côte d'Ivoire, Croatia, Cuba, Cyprus, Democratic People's Republic of Korea, Denmark, Ecuador, Egypt, El Salvador, Finland, France, Gabon, Gambia, Germany, Ghana, Greece, Guatemala, Guinea, Guinea-Bissau, Haiti, Honduras, Hungary, India, Indonesia, Iran (Islamic Republic of), Iraq, Israel, Italy, Jamaica, Japan, Jordan, Kazakstan, Kenya, Laos, Lebanon, Lesotho, Liberia, Libya, Madagascar, Malawi, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritania, Mauritius, Mexico, Mongolia, Morocco, Netherlands, New Zealand, Nicaragua, Niger, Norway, Pakistan, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Philippines, Poland, Portugal, Republic of Korea, Republic of Moldova, Romania, Russian Federation, Rwanda, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Slovenia, Somalia, Spain, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Suriname, Swaziland, Sweden, Switzerland, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Turkey, Uganda, Ukraine, United Arab Emirates, United Kingdom, United Republic of Tanzania, United States of America, Uruguay, Uzbekistan, Venezuela, Viet Nam, Yemen, Yugoslavia, Zaire, Zambia, Zimbabwe (116).

**WIPO Permanent Committee for Development** Cooperation Related to Copyright and Neighboring Rights: Algeria, Angola, Argentina, Australia, Austria, Bangladesh, Barbados, Belgium, Benin, Brazil, Bulgaria, Burkina Faso, Cameroon, Canada, Central African Republic, Chad, Chile, China, Colombia, Congo, Costa Rica, Côte d'Ivoire, Croatia, Cuba, Cyprus, Denmark, Egypt, El Salvador, Fiji, Finland, France, Gambia, Georgia, Germany, Ghana, Guatemala, Guinea, Guinea-Bissau, Haiti, Honduras, Hungary, India, Indonesia, Israel, Italy, Jamaica, Japan, Jordan, Kenya, Latvia, Lesotho, Malawi, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritius, Mexico, Mongolia, Morocco, Namibia, Netherlands, New Zealand, Nicaragua, Niger, Nigeria, Norway, Pakistan, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Philippines, Poland, Portugal, Republic of Korea, Romania, Russian Federation, Saint Lucia, Saudi Arabia, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Slovenia, Somalia, Spain, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Suriname, Swaziland, Sweden, Switzerland, Thailand, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Turkey, Uganda, Ukraine, United Arab Emirates, United Kingdom, United Republic of Tanzania, United States of America, Uruguay, Venezuela, Viet Nam, Yemen, Zaire, Zambia, Zimbabwe (106).

WIPO Permanent Committee on Industrial Property Information (PCIPI): Albania, Algeria, Argentina, Armenia, Australia, Austria, Azerbaijan, Barbados, Belarus, Belgium, Benin, Bolivia, Brazil, Bulgaria, Burkina Faso, Cameroon, Canada, Central African Republic, Chad, Chile, China, Congo, Côte d'Ivoire, Croatia, Cuba, Cyprus, Czech Republic, Democratic People's Republic of Korea, Denmark, Dominican Republic, Egypt, Estonia, Finland, France, Gabon, Georgia, Germany, Ghana, Greece, Guinea, Honduras, Hungary, Iceland, Iran (Islamic Republic of), Ireland, Israel, Italy, Japan, Kazakstan, Kenya, Kyrgyzstan, Latvia, Lesotho, Liberia, Liechtenstein, Lithuania, Luxembourg, Madagascar, Malawi, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritania, Mexico, Monaco, Mongolia, Morocco, Netherlands, New Zealand, Niger, Norway, Peru, Philippines, Poland, Portugal, Republic of Korea, Republic of

#### Locarno Union

Assembly: Austria, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Croatia, Czech Republic, Denmark, Finland, France, Germany, Hungary, Iceland, Ireland, Italy, Malawi, Netherlands, Norway, Russian Federation, Slovakia, Slovenia, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, Tajikistan, The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Trinidad and Tobago (as from March 20, 1996), Yugoslavia (25).

### PCT Union

Assembly: Albania, Armenia, Australia, Austria, Azerbaijan, Barbados, Belarus, Belgium, Benin, Brazil, Bulgaria, Burkina Faso, Cameroon, Canada, Central African Republic, Chad, China, Congo, Côte d'Ivoire, Czech Republic, Democratic People's Republic of Korea, Denmark, Estonia, Finland, France, Gabon, Georgia, Germany, Greece, Guinea, Hungary, Iceland, Ireland, Italy, Japan, Kazakstan, Kenya, Kyrgyzstan, Latvia, Lesotho, Liberia, Liechtenstein, Lithuania, Luxembourg, Madagascar, Malawi, Mali, Mauritania, Mexico, Monaco, Mongolia, Netherlands, New Zealand, Niger, Norway, Poland, Portugal, Republic of Korea, Republic of Moldova, Romania, Russian Federation, Senegal, Singapore, Slovakia, Slovenia, Spain, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Swaziland, Sweden, Switzerland, Tajikistan, The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago, Turkey, Turkmenistan, Uganda, Ukraine, United Kingdom, United States of America, Uzbekistan, Viet Nam (83).

#### IPC Union

Assembly: Australia, Austria, Belgium, Brazil, Canada (as from January 11, 1996), Cuba (as from November 9, 1996), Czech Republic, Denmark, Egypt, Finland, France, Germany, Ireland, Israel, Italy, Japan, Luxembourg, Malawi (as from July 24, 1996), Monaco, Netherlands, Norway, Portugal, Russian Federation, Slovakia, Spain, Suriname, Sweden, Switzerland, Tajikistan, Trinidad and tobago (as from December 20, 1996), Turkey (as from October 1, 1996), United Kingdom, United States of America (33).

### Vienna Union

Assembly: France, Luxembourg, Netherlands, Sweden, Trinidad and Tobago (as from March 20, 1996), Tunisia, Turkey (7).

#### **Budapest Union**

Assembly: Australia, Austria, Belgium, Bulgaria, China, Cuba, Czech Republic, Denmark, Finland, France, Germany, Greece, Hungary, Iceland, Italy, Japan, Latvia, Liechtenstein, Netherlands, Norway, Philippines, Poland, Republic of Korea, Republic of Moldova, Russian Federation, Singapore, Slovakia, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, Tajikistan, Trinidad and Tobago, United Kingdom, United States of America, Yugoslavia (35).

### Intergovernmental Committee of the Rome Convention

Argentina, Burkina Faso, Chile, Colombia, Finland, France, Germany, Japan, Mexico, Sweden, United Kingdom, Uruguay (12).

#### FRT Union

Assembly: Argentina, Austria, Brazil, Burkina Faso, Chile, Colombia, Czech Republic, France, Mexico, Peru, Senegal, Slovakia (12). PARTICIPANTS' LIST American Intellectual Property Law Association 1996 PCT Seminar February 26-27, 1996 Tyson Corner Marriott, Vienna, Virginia

Participants ARMSTRONG. ROSE -- WARNER-LAMBERT CO. -- MORRIS PLAINS, NJ ARPIN, JAMES B. -- BAKER & BOTTS, L.L.P. -- WASHINGTON, DC BACH, JOSEPH -- SUGHRUE, MION, ET AL -- GAITHERSBURG, MD BAI, ARI M. -- SHERWOOD MEDICAL CO. -- ST. LOUIS, MO BAUER, RICHARD P. -- FITZPATRICK, CELLA, HARPER & SCINTO -- WASHINGTON, DC BAUER, WILLIAM D. -- 3M COMPANY -- ST. PAUL, MN BECKER, ROLF B. -- ESRITORIO DE SOLA & PATE -- CARACAS. VENEZUELA -- USPTO -- , BELL. PAUL BERKSTRESSER, JERRY W. -- SHOEMAKER AND MATTARE, LTD. -- ARLINGTON, VA BERNKOPF, PAUL A. -- STERNE KESSLER GOLDSTEIN & FOX -- WASHINGTON, DC BIDWELL, CAROL -- USPTO -- . BIEFELD, DIANA L. -- -- ARLINGTON, VA BIFFONI, U. JOHN -- -- BEL AIR. MD BLAIR, THOMAS M. -- RAPID SYSTEMS SOLUTIONS, INC. -- WHITE HALL, MD BLAKE BLACKBURN, LINDA B. -- -- ALEXANDRIA, VA BOUTILLON, ISABELLE -- WIPO -- . BRISCOE, KURT G. -- SPRUNG HORN KRAMER & WOODS -- TARRYTOWN, NY BROWN, BRIAN -- USPTO -- , BROWN, JOHNNIE -- USPTO --BUNDREN, WILLIAM J. -- BEVERIDGE, DEGRANDI, WEILACHER & YOUNG -- WASHINGTON, DC BURR, STEPHEN P. -- PARKHURST, WENDEL & BURR -- ALEXANDRIA, VA BUSSAN, MATTHEW -- IBM CORP. -- ROCHESTER, MN CAPELLO, SUSAN A. -- BECTON DICKINSON & CO. -- FRANKLIN LAKES, NJ CAPEZZUTO, LOUIS J. -- ETHICON ENDO - SURGERY -- CINCINNATI, OH CARACAPPA, DAVID N. -- -- WINCHENDON, MA CATLETT, CHARLOTTE W. -- SMITH & CATLETT, P.C. -- RICHARDSON, TX CERMAK, SHELLY G. -- BALTIMORE, MD CHAPMAN, ERNEST F. -- FINNEGAN, HENDERSON, ET AL -- WASHINGTON, DC CHUN, DEBRA A. -- QUANTUM CORPORATION -- MILPITAS. CA COOK, ELIZABETH -- WHITHAM CURTIS WHITHAM & MCGINN -- RESTON, VA COPE, THERESA -- ROTHWELL, FIGG, ERNST & KURZ'-- OMAHA, NE COTTONE, JAMES F. -- -- ARLINGTON, VA CRAWFORD, HWA LEE -- NIXON & VANDERHYE, P.C. -- ARLINGTON, VA CROMER, CHERYL M. -- THE NUTRASWEET COMPANY -- DEERFIELD, IL CROSS, CHARLES A. -- -- MCLEAN, VA CRUTCHER, WILLIAM C. -- GAGER & HENRY -- WATERBURY, CT DANIELS, JOHN F. -- -- GLENOLDEN, PA DE LA SIERRA, CARLOS PEREZ -- CALDERON Y DE LA SIERRA -- 11560 MEXICO D.F., DESANDRO, BRAD -- WORKMAN, NYDEGGER & SEELEY -- SALT LAKE CITY, UT DILWORTH, MICHAEL P. -- CUMMINGS & LOCKWOOD -- STAMFORD, CT DIOSO, MELIN -- ROTHWELL, FIGG, ERNST & KURZ -- WASHINGTON, DC DONAHUE, BERNARD A. -- BOEING COMMERCIAL AIRPLANE GROUP -- SEATTLE, WA DOW, KENNETH J. -- JOHNSON & JOHNSON -- NEW BRUNSWICK, NJ EGAN, COLLEEN -- WOODCOCK, WASHBURN, KURTZ, ET AL -- PHILADELPHIA, PA EWING, JAMES L. IV -- KILPATRICK & CODY -- ATLANTA, GA FORMAN, JEFFREY L. -- IBM CORP. -- ARLINGTON, VA GADIANO, WILHLEM F. -- WILLIAN BRINKS HOFER GILSON & LIONE -- WASHINGTON, DC GALLMON, LISA -- WILLIAN BRINKS HOFER GILSON & LIONE -- WASHINGTON. DC GALLO, CHRISTOPHER A. -- COLLIER, SHANNON, RILL & SCOTT -- WASHINGTON, DC GODLEWSKI, RICHARD J. -- MED INSTITUTE -- W. LAFAYETTE, IN GOEBEL, EDWARD W. Jr. -- MACDONALD, ILLIG, JONES, BRITTON -- ERIE, PA GOODMAN, STUART -- PARCTICE DEVELOPMENT INSTITUTE -- CHICAGO, IL GRANT, JONATHAN E. -- GRANT PATENT SERVICES -- WASHINGTON, DC GRAY. WILLIAM F. -- BAYER CORPORATION -- WEST HAVEN, CT GREENBAUM, MICHAEL -- WIGMAN, COHEN, LEITNER & MYERS -- ARLINGTON, VA GREENE, ANTHONY -- HERBERT L. JAMISON CO. -- WEST ORANGE, NJ GULBIN, JOHN F. -- KANE, DALSIMER, ET AL -- NEW YORK, NY HAIGHT, JAMES C. -- -- NO. BETHESDA, MD HALE, JOHN S. -- GIPPLE AND HALE -- MCLEAN, VA HALL, BILL H. -- FISH & RICHARDSON -- WASHINGTON, DC HALT, GERALD B. Jr. -- VOLPE & KOENIG, P.C. -- PHILADELPHIA, PA



 $\langle \cdot \rangle$ 

RIEDESEL, LISA B. -- RUBBERMAID INCORPORATED -- WOOSTER, OH ROBINSON, ERIC -- -- WASHINGTON, DC RODGERS, DEBORAH A. -- LOCKHEED MARTIN CORPORATION -- BETHESDA, MD ROHRBAUGH, MARK L. -- -- GAITHERSBURG, MD ROSE, HERBERT C. -- LEYDIG, VOIT & MAYER -- WASHINGTON, DC ROSENSTOCK, JEROME -- HOECHST CELANESE CORPORATION -- SOMERVILLE, NJ ROSSI, ALEJANDRO GONZALEZ -- GONZALEZ ROSSI & ASOCIADOS -- 06100 MEXICO, D.F., ROTH, STEVEN W. -- IBM CORP. -- NORTH ROCHESTER, MN ROWLAND, JAMES L. -- GREENBLUM & BERNSTEIN, P.L.C. -- RESTON, VA RUSSELL, LINDA K. -- EXXON CHEMICAL CO. -- BAYTOWN, TX RUSSELL, MARK W. -- SPRUNG HORN KRAMER & WOODS -- TARRYTOWN, NY RYAN, M. ANDREA -- WARNER-LAMBERT COMPANY -- MORRIS PLAINS, NJ SALGADO, ROBERTO -- GOODRICH, RIQUELME Y ASOCIADOS -- 06500 MEXICO, D.F., SAMUELS, FREDERICK N. -- LEYDIG, VOIT & MAYER -- WASHINGTON, DC SCEARCE. BOBBY D. -- U.S. AIR FORCE PATENTS DIVISION -- FRANKLIN. OH SCHIAVELLI, ALAN E. -- ANTONELLI, TERRY, STOUT & KRAUS -- WASHINGTON, DC SCHMIDT, DEBRA L. -- HARRIS CORPORATION -- PALM BAY, FL SCOTT, JOSEPH B. -- RHONE-POULENC INC. -- CRANBURY, NJ SHONEMAN, DAVID T. -- -- ENFIELD, CT SHUMATE, CYNTHIA L. -- NEORX CORPORATION -- SEATTLE, WA SIEKMAN, MICHAEL T. -- FINNEGAN, HENDERSON, ET AL -- WASHINGTON, DC SALINDAN, FIGURALL T. THE FINNEGAW, HENDERSON, ET AL -- WASHI SMITH, J. DAVID -- SUGHRUE, MION, ET AL -- WASHINGTON, DC SPAIN, CHERYL S. -- JONES & ASKEW -- ATLANTA, GA SPEER, RICHARD A. -- -- CHICAGO, IL STAUDT, DANIEL J. -- HARRIS SEMICONDUCTOR -- PALM BAY, FL STOY, JANET -- SHOEMAKER & MATTARE -- ARLINGTON, VA STUBENVOLL, GRETCHEN P. -- MEDRAD, INC. -- INDIANOLA, PA STUDEBAKER, DONALD R. -- SIXBEY, FRIEDMAN, LEEDOM & FERGUSON -- MCLEAN, VA SULLIVAN, MICHAEL G. -- ROTHWELL, FIGG, ERNST AND KURZ -- WASHINGTON, DC SUND, SHAUNA -- MATHEWS, WOODBRIDGE & COLLINS -- PRINCETON, NJ TEOLI, WILLIAM A. -- -- SCOTIA, NY THOMAS, J.O. JR. -- USPTO -- , UBER, JAMES G. -- MINE SAFETY APPLIANCES COMPANY -- PITTSBURGH, PA VAG, LINDA -- WARNER LAMBERT CO. -- MORRIS PLAINS, NJ VAN WINTER, JERROLD A. -- COMPUTER PACKAGES INC. -- ROCKVILLE, MD VIKSNINS. ANN S. -- SCHWEGMAN, LUNDBERG & WOESSNER -- MINNEAPOLIS, MN VITENBERG, VLADIMIR -- THE PROCTER & GAMBLE COMPANY -- CINCINNATI, OH WALSH, HENRY J. -- CRUMMY, DEL DEO, DOLAN, ET AL -- NEWARK, NJ WANG, HONGXIANG -- SHANGHAI PATENT & LICENSING CORP. -- FALLS CHURCH, VA WARD, HUNDARHUG -- HOLLAND & HART -- DENVER, CO WATTS, CHARLES R. -- WENDEROTH, LIND & PONACK -- WASHINGTON, DC WEINTRAUB, BRUCE S. -- BECTON DICKINSON AND COMPANY -- FRANKLIN LAKES, NJ WIGGINS, KAREN --- UNION CARBIDE CORPORATION -- DANBURY, CT WILLIAMS, ETTASTINE -- BANNER & ALLEGRETI, LTD. -- WASHINGTON, DC WILLIAMSON, MARK A. -- FITZPATRICK, CELLA, HARPER & SCINTO -- WASHINGTON, DC WILSON, CINDY -- WILLIAN BRINKS HOFER GILSON & LIONE -- WASHINGTON, DC WOLFSON, JEFFREY A. -- -- ROCKVILLE, MD -- POLLOCK. VANDE SANDE & PRIDDY -- WASHINGTON, DC WOO, LOUIS ZALL, MICHAEL E. -- WEINGRAM & ZALL -- MAYWOOD, NJ ZBORAY, JAMES A. -- EXXON CHEMICAL CO. -- BAYTOWN, TX ZICKERT, LLOYD L. -- SOLE PRACTIONER -- CHICAGO, IL ZIMMERMAN, RICHARD D. -- LICHT SEMONOFF -- PROVIDENCE, RI



# WORLD INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ORGANIZATION

GENEVA

December 1995

# ANNOUNCEMENT ON THE STARTING DATE OF OPERATIONS UNDER THE EURASIAN PATENT CONVENTION

1. The starting date of operations under the Eurasian Patent Convention,\* which was done at Moscow on September 9, 1994, is *January 1, 1996*. As from that date, the Eurasian Patent Office receives Eurasian patent applications and Eurasian patents can be sought\*\* in international applications under the PCT.

Name of the Office:Evraziiskoe patentnoe vedomstvo (EAPV)<br/>Eurasian Patent Office (EAPO)Location and mailing address:M. Cherkassky per. 2/6, EAPV<br/>Moscow, Centre, GSP, 103621<br/>Russian FederationTelephone:(70-95) 206 63 21

Facsimile:

The President of the Eurasian Patent Office is Mr. Viktor I. Blinnikov.

(70-95) 921 24 23

2. By December 31, 1995, the following nine States (hereinafter referred to as "the Contracting States") had deposited their instruments of accession to, or ratification of, the Eurasian Patent Convention with the Director General of the World Intellectual Property Organization: Armenia, Azerbaijan, Belarus, Kazakstan, Kyrgyzstan, Republic of Moldova, Russian Federation, Tajikistan and Turkmenistan.\*\*\*

3. The Convention allows anyone--irrespective of nationality or domicile--to obtain a Eurasian patent for invention, having effect in all the Contracting States, by filing a single application with, and making a single payment to, the Eurasian Patent Office in Moscow. The request part of an application for the grant of a Eurasian patent must be in Russian. Other parts of the Eurasian application may, at the time of the filing of the application, be in Russian or in any other language. For any parts that are not in Russian, a Russian translation must be furnished by the applicant within two months following the date of receipt, by the Eurasian Patent Office, of the Eurasian application. The Eurasian Patent Office accepts the filing of applications by facsimile, but the signed original must reach the Office within 14 days.

\* For the text of the Eurasian Patent Convention, see Industrial Property Laws and Treaties, MULTILATERAL TREATIES -Text 2-013, Industrial Property and Copyright, July/August 1995.

\*\* For designation of States party to the Eurasian Patent Convention, see PCT Newsletter No. 11/1995, pages 1 and 6.

\*\* As to the date of entry into force of the Convention for a given State, see the corresponding EAPC Notification issued by WIPO.

PARTICIPANTS' LIST American Intellectual Property Law Association 1996 PCT Seminar February 26-27, 1996 Tyson Corner Marriott, Vienna, Virginia

Participants ARMSTRONG, ROSE -- WARNER-LAMBERT CO. -- MORRIS PLAINS, NJ ARPIN, JAMES B. -- BAKER & BOTTS, L.L.P. -- WASHINGTON, DC BACH, JOSEPH -- SUGHRUE, MION, ET AL -- GAITHERSBURG, MD BAI, ARI M. -- SHERWOOD MEDICAL CO. -- ST. LOUIS, MO BAUER, RICHARD P. -- FITZPATRICK, CELLA, HARPER & SCINTO -- WASHINGTON, DC BAUER, WILLIAM D. -- 3M COMPANY -- ST. PAUL, MN BECKER, ROLF B. -- ESRITORIO DE SOLA & PATE -- CARACAS, VENEZUELA -- USPTO -- , BELL. PAUL BERKSTRESSER, JERRY W. -- SHOEMAKER AND MATTARE, LTD. -- ARLINGTON, VA BERNKOPF, PAUL A. -- STERNE KESSLER GOLDSTEIN & FOX -- WASHINGTON, DC BIDWELL, CAROL -- USPTO -- , BIEFELD, DIANA L. -- -- ARLINGTON, VA -- -- BEL AIR, MD BIFFONI, U. JOHN BLAIR, THOMAS M. -- RAPID SYSTEMS SOLUTIONS, INC. -- WHITE HALL, MD BLAKE BLACKBURN, LINDA B. -- -- ALEXANDRIA, VA BOUTILLON, ISABELLE -- WIPO -- , BRISCOE, KURT G. -- SPRUNG HORN KRAMER & WOODS -- TARRYTOWN, NY -- USPTO -- , BROWN, BRIAN BROWN, JOHNNIE -- USPTO --BUNDREN, WILLIAM J. -- BEVERIDGE, DEGRANDI, WEILACHER & YOUNG -- WASHINGTON, DC BURR, STEPHEN P. -- PARKHURST, WENDEL & BURR -- ALEXANDRIA, VA -- IBM CORP. -- ROCHESTER, MN BUSSAN, MATTHEW CAPELLO, SUSAN A. -- BECTON DICKINSON & CO. -- FRANKLIN LAKES, NJ CAPEZZUTO, LOUIS J. -- ETHICON ENDO - SURGERY -- CINCINNATI, OH CARACAPPA, DAVID N. -- -- WINCHENDON, MA CATLETT, CHARLOTTE W. -- SMITH & CATLETT, P.C. -- RICHARDSON, TX CERMAK, SHELLY G. -- -- BALTIMORE, MD CHAPMAN, ERNEST F. -- FINNEGAN, HENDERSON, ET AL -- WASHINGTON, DC CHUN, DEBRA A. -- QUANTUM CORPORATION -- MILPITAS, CA COOK, ELIZABETH -- WHITHAM CURTIS WHITHAM & MCGINN -- RESTON, VA COPE, THERESA -- ROTHWELL, FIGG, ERNST & KURZ -- OMAHA, NE COTTONE, JAMES F. -- -- ARLINGTON, VA CRAWFORD, HWA LEE -- NIXON & VANDERHYE, P.C. -- ARLINGTON, VA CROMER, CHERYL M. -- THE NUTRASWEET COMPANY -- DEERFIELD, IL CROSS, CHARLES A. -- -- MCLEAN, VA CRUTCHER, WILLIAM C. -- GAGER & HENRY -- WATERBURY, CT DANIELS, JOHN F. -- -- GLENOLDEN, PA DE LA SIERRA, CARLOS PEREZ -- CALDERON Y DE LA SIERRA -- 11560 MEXICO D.F., DESANDRO, BRAD -- WORKMAN, NYDEGGER & SEELEY -- SALT LAKE CITY, UT DILWORTH, MICHAEL P. -- CUMMINGS & LOCKWOOD -- STAMFORD, CT DIOSO, MELIN -- ROTHWELL, FIGG, ERNST & KURZ -- WASHINGTON, DC DONAHUE, BERNARD A. -- BOEING COMMERCIAL AIRPLANE GROUP -- SEATTLE, WA DOW, KENNETH J. -- JOHNSON & JOHNSON -- NEW BRUNSWICK, NJ EGAN, COLLEEN -- WOODCOCK, WASHBURN, KURTZ, ET AL -- PHILADELPHIA, PA EWING, JAMES L. IV -- KILPATRICK & CODY -- ATLANTA, GA FORMAN, JEFFREY L. -- IBM CORP. -- ARLINGTON, VA GADIANO, WILHLEM F. -- WILLIAN BRINKS HOFER GILSON & LIONE -- WASHINGTON, DC -- WILLIAN BRINKS HOFER GILSON & LIONE -- WASHINGTON, DC GALLMON, LISA GALLO, CHRISTOPHER A. -- COLLIER, SHANNON, RILL & SCOTT -- WASHINGTON, DC GODLEWSKI, RICHARD J. -- MED INSTITUTE -- W. LAFAYETTE, IN GOEBEL, EDWARD W. Jr. -- MACDONALD, ILLIG, JONES, BRITTON -- ERIE, PA GOODMAN, STUART -- PARCTICE DEVELOPMENT INSTITUTE -- CHICAGO, IL GRANT, JONATHAN E. -- GRANT PATENT SERVICES -- WASHINGTON, DC GRAY, WILLIAM F. -- BAYER CORPORATION -- WEST HAVEN, CT GREENBAUM, MICHAEL -- WIGMAN, COHEN, LEITNER & MYERS -- ARLINGTON, VA GREENE, ANTHONY -- HERBERT L. JAMISON CO. -- WEST ORANGE, NJ GULBIN, JOHN F. -- KANE, DALSIMER, ET AL -- NEW YORK, NY HAIGHT, JAMES C. -- -- NO. BETHESDA, MD HALE, JOHN S. -- GIPPLE AND HALE -- MCLEAN, VA HALL, BILL H. -- FISH & RICHARDSON -- WASHINGTON, DC HALT, GERALD B. Jr. -- VOLPE & KOENIG, P.C. -- PHILADELPHIA, PA



1,100

RIEDESEL, LISA B. -- RUBBERMAID INCORPORATED -- WOOSTER, OH ROBINSON, ERIC -- -- WASHINGTON, DC RODGERS, DEBORAH A. -- LOCKHEED MARTIN CORPORATION -- BETHESDA, MD ROHRBAUGH, MARK L. -- -- GAITHERSBURG, MD ROSE, HERBERT C. -- LEYDIG, VOIT & MAYER -- WASHINGTON, DC ROSENSTOCK. JEROME -- HOECHST CELANESE CORPORATION -- SOMERVILLE, NJ ROSSI. ALEJANDRO GONZALEZ -- GONZALEZ ROSSI & ASOCIADOS -- 06100 MEXICO, D.F., ROTH, STEVEN W. -- IBM CORP. -- NORTH ROCHESTER, MN ROWLAND, JAMES L. -- GREENBLUM & BERNSTEIN, P.L.C. -- RESTON, VA RUSSELL, LINDA K. -- EXXON CHEMICAL CO. -- BAYTOWN, TX RUSSELL, MARK W. -- SPRUNG HORN KRAMER & WOODS -- TARRYTOWN, NY RYAN, M. ANDREA -- WARNER-LAMBERT COMPANY -- MORRIS PLAINS, NJ SALGADO, ROBERTO -- GOODRICH, RIQUELME Y ASOCIADOS -- 06500 MEXICO, D.F., SAMUELS, FREDERICK N. -- LEYDIG, VOIT & MAYER -- WASHINGTON, DC SCEARCE, BOBBY D. -- U.S. AIR FORCE PATENTS DIVISION -- FRANKLIN, OH SCHIAVELLI, ALAN E. -- ANTONELLI, TERRY, STOUT & KRAUS -- WASHINGTON, DC SCHMIDT, DEBRA L. -- HARRIS CORPORATION -- PALM BAY, FL SCOTT, JOSEPH B. -- RHONE-POULENC INC. -- CRANBURY, NJ SHONEMAN, DAVID T. -- -- ENFIELD, CT SHUMATE, CYNTHIA L. -- NEORX CORPORATION -- SEATTLE, WA SIEKMAN, MICHAEL T. -- FINNEGAN, HENDERSON, ET AL -- WASHINGTON, DC SMITH, J. DAVID -- SUGHRUE, MION, ET AL -- WASHINGTON, DC SPAIN, CHERYL S. -- JONES & ASKEW -- ATLANTA, GA SPEER, RICHARD A. -- -- CHICAGO, IL STAUDT, DANIEL J. -- HARRIS SEMICONDUCTOR -- PALM BAY, FL STOY, JANET -- SHOEMAKER & MATTARE -- ARLINGTON, VA STUBENVOLL, GRETCHEN P. -- MEDRAD, INC. -- INDIANOLA, PA STUDEBAKER, DONALD R. -- SIXBEY, FRIEDMAN, LEEDOM & FERGUSON -- MCLEAN, VA SULLIVAN, MICHAEL G. -- ROTHWELL, FIGG, ERNST AND KURZ -- WASHINGTON, DC SUND, SHAUNA -- MATHEWS, WOODBRIDGE & COLLINS -- PRINCETON, NJ TEOLI, WILLIAM A. -- -- SCOTIA. NY THOMAS, J.O. JR. -- USPTO -- , UBER, JAMES G. -- MINE SAFETY APPLIANCES COMPANY -- PITTSBURGH, PA VAG, LINDA -- WARNER LAMBERT CO. -- MORRIS PLAINS, NJ VAN WINTER, JERROLD A. -- COMPUTER PACKAGES INC. -- ROCKVILLE, MD VIKSNINS, ANN S. -- SCHWEGMAN, LUNDBERG & WOESSNER -- MINNEAPOLIS, MN VITENBERG, VLADIMIR -- THE PROCTER & GAMBLE COMPANY -- CINCINNATI, OH WALSH, HENRY J. -- CRUMMY, DEL DEO, DOLAN, ET AL -- NEWARK, NJ WANG, HONGXIANG -- SHANGHAI PATENT & LICENSING CORP. -- FALLS CHURCH, VA WARREN, ANNETTE -- HOLLAND & HART -- DENVER, CO WATTS, CHARLES R. -- WENDEROTH, LIND & PONACK -- WASHINGTON, DC WEINTRAUB, BRUCE S. -- BECTON DICKINSON AND COMPANY -- FRANKLIN LAKES, NJ WIGGINS: KAREN -- UNION CARBIDE CORPORATION -- DANBURY ACT WILLIAMS, ETTASTINE -- BANNER & ALLEGRETI, LTD. -- WASHINGTON, DC WILLIAMSON, MARK A. -- FITZPATRICK, CELLA, HARPER & SCINTO -- WASHINGTON, DGC WILLIAMSON, MARK A. -- FITZPATRICK, CELLA, HARPER & SCINTO -- WASHINGTON, 4 002 WILSON, CINDY -- WILLIAN BRINKS HOFER GILSON & LIONE -- WASHINGTON, DC WOLFSON, JEFFREY A. -- -- ROCKVILLE, MD WOO, LOUIS -- POLLOCK, VANDE SANDE & PRIDDY -- WASHINGTON, DC ZALL, MICHAEL E. -- WEINGRAM & ZALL -- MAYWOOD, NJ ZBORAY, JAMES A. -- EXXON CHEMICAL CO. -- BAYTOWN, TX ZICKERT 110YD 1 -- SOLF PRACTIONER -- CHICAGO 11 دول به ۲۰۱۰ در در در در در ۲۰۱۰ - ۲۰۱۹ - ۲۰۱۹ - ۲۰۱۹ ۲۰۱۹ - ۲۰۱۹ - ۲۰۱۹ - ۲۰۱۹ ZBORAY, JAMES A. -- EXXON CHEMICAL CO. -- BAYTOWN, TX ZICKERT, LLOYD L. -- SOLE PRACTIONER -- CHICAGO, 1L ZIMMERMAN, RICHARD D. -- LICHT SEMONOFF -- PROVIDENCE, RI

\_\_\_(170 34

1

3.33 1.0

<u>, 1</u>1

:5.2 7. °X 

19.23 154113

161

. -<u>3</u>.1

1 3./

3.

يبل و ال 

1.00

5 61 01066

1. 「副」 日報日 1. 1997 - 1997 V

HAMMOND, ALAN -- FINNEGAN, HENDERSON, ET AL -- WASHINGTON, DC HARRIS, CHARLES H. -- -- SILVER SPRING, MD HARRIS, ROBERT J. -- ZENECA INC. -- WILMINGTON, DE HAUPTMAN, BEN J. -- LOWE, PRICE, LEBLANC & BECKER -- ALEXANDRIA, VA a shekare HENDRIX, LYNN P. -- HOLME ROBERTS & OWEN LLC -- DENVER, CO HODULIK, MATTHEW -- CRUMMY DEL DEO ET AL -- NEWARK, NJ SEA . P HOEL, JOHN E. -- MORAN & FINNEGAN -- WASHINGTON, DC HOLMES, JOHN E. -- ROYLANCE, ABRAMS, BERDO & GOODMAN -- WASHINGTON, DC 1 112 THE 14 HODKER, THOMAS HUANG, STUART T. HUANG, STUART T. HUGHES, SAMUEL R. JACOBSEN, LINDA E. HURNES, SAMUEL R. HURNES, SAMUEL R an hadal dala JORDAN, RICK D. -- EXXON CHEMICAL COMPANY -- BAYTOWN, TX KASPER, ALAN J. -- SUGHRUE, MION, ZINN ET AL -- WASHINGTON, DC KENNEDY, ROBERT M. -- FMC CORP. -- PHILADELPHIA, PA وسائح في العلم ال KOENEN, KRISTEN -- ALLIANT TECHSYSTEMS INC. -- HOPKINS, MN KRAUS, ERIC J. -- LOWE, PRICE, LEBLANC & BECKER -- ALEXANDRIA, VA CALL ALAS -**1411**, a., KRAUS, ERIC J. -- LOWE, PRICE, LEBLAN KRAVETZ, PAUL -- -- ALEXANDRIA, VA - 1060 · · · KUBITZ, WALTER -- LITMAN LAW OFFICES -- ARLINGTON, VA KYLE, DEBORAH -- USPTO --, LARSON, MICHELLE -- -- SILVER SPRING, MD 1 Grand May L'ADATHYS (SHADA L) COMME, FICKEL 1. a kada da shiri A shiri shiri shiri LARSON, NANCY -- IBM CORP. -- ROCHESTER, MN LATKER, NORMAN J. -- BROWDY & NEIMARK -- WASHINGTON, DC a sheker t LAWRENCE, JOAN K. -- SIXBEY, FRIEDMAN, LEEDOM & FERGUSON -- MCLEAN, VA · · · 1444 LAZARUS, RICHARD -- USPTO -- , er un er ster Elle Maria LEDBETER, DEBBIE -- ALLIANT TECHSYSTEMS INC -- HOPKINS. MN 9 - 1 - 17 **- 1.**772 - 1 LEIKAUF, CONRAD R. -- -- SOMERVILLE, NJ LEMS, CASSANDRA -- MARKS & MURASE LLP -- WASHINGTON, DC LESSER, DIANA -- NOVELL, INC. -- OREM, UT LESTER, EDWIN -- -- POUGHKEEPSIE, NY LICKS, OTTO B. -- -- WASHINGTON, DC LONG, DANIEL J. -- BERG ELECTRONICS, INC. -- ETTERS, PA 一, 一, 但和314号和4月12月 The ANDALLS , CEN 医糖尿 计算机通道算机 - AS (23) - AL LINOA - SUNTER, - SUNKS, AV A STATES LOVERCHECK, DALE ROBERT -- -- MEDIA, PA MAASSEL, LOUIS -- USPTO -- , MACK, SUSAN JOAN -- SUGHRUE, MION, ZINN ET AL -- WASHINGTON, DC MALPEDE, SCOTT D. -- FITZPATRICK, CELLA, HARPER & SCINTO -- WASHINGTON, DC MANDRA, RAYMOND R. -- FITZPATRICK, CELLA, HARPER & SCINTO -- NEW YORK, NY MADDIG MICHAEL S. MODGAN & EINNEGAN -- WASHINGTON & DC MARCUS, MICHAEL S. -- MORGAN & FINNEGAN -- WASHINGTON DC i s stari MARRA, KATHRYN A. -- GENERAL MOTORS -- DETROIT, MI MCDONALD, THOMAS E. -- OFFICE OF NAVAL RESEARCH -- ARLINGTON, VA MCFARRON, GARY W. -- COOK, EGAN, MCFARRON & MANZO, LTD CHICAGO, IL MERCHANT, MARY A. -- -- ATLANTA GA MERCHANT, MARY A. -- -- ATLANTA, GA M MERKLING, JOHN R. -- SULZERMEDICA USA, INC. -- ANGLETON, TX MERKLING, JOHN R. -- SULZERMEDICA USA, INC. -- ANGLEION, IA MESSAL, TODD -- SCIMED LIFE SYSTEMS, INC. -- MAPLE GROVE, MN MEUTH, DONNA M. -- BURNS, DOANE, SWECKER & MATHIS -- ALEXANDRIA, VA 100 - 100 VEL 14, S06, 111,W, (13) • MILLER, ANTHONY D. -- -- WASHINGTON, DC MOORE, WILLIAM W. III -- USPTO -- BURKE, VA NEILS, PAUL F. -- SUGHRUE, MION, ZINN, ET AL -- WASHINGTON, DC NEILS, PAUL F. -- SUGRICE, PLON, ZINN, ET DE -- RESILINGTON, DC NEIMARK, SHERIDAN -- BROWDY AND NEIMARK -- WASHINGTON, DC NISSIM, STUART H. -- MATHEWS, WOODBRIDGE & COLLINS -- PRINCETON, NJ NUGENT, WILLIAM M. -- -- ALEXANDRIA, VA O'CONNOR, THOMAS E. Jr. -- ARTER & HADDEN -- COLUMBUS, OH THRAFO MILLIA RICHATA IA AN RIPARKA RIC OLDHAM, EDWARD H. -- -- DURDAS, ONTARIO, L9H 5A2 CANADA PEARSON, CHARLES -- USPTO -- , PEET, RICHARD C. -- FOLEY & LARDNER -- WASHINGTON, DC PETRUNCIO, JOHN M. -- -- OAKTON, VA PISNER, GARY S. -- PISNER & PISNER -- FAIRFAX STATION, VA PISNER, GART S. -- FISHER & PRESTIA -- VALLEY FORGE, PA POTEATE, LINDA M. -- LARSON & TAYLOR -- ARLINGTON, VA PRAVEL, JAMES W. -- THE LAW OFCS. JAMES W. PRAVEL -- ARLINGTON, VA RAINWATER, CHARLES E. -- -- ARLINGTON, VA RAMTHUN, CYNDY --- IBM CORP. -- ROCHESTER, MN REED, GRANT -- STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX -- WASHINGTON, DC REIDY, JOSEPH F. -- CUMPSTON & SHAW -- ROCHESTER, NY REYES, PATRICK V. -- -- ARLINGTON, VA

E

4. The procedure in the Eurasian Patent Office follows the usual rules: there is an examination as to form; this is followed by search, publication after the expiry of 18 months from the priority date, substantive examination (which is done on the request of the applicant; such a request must be made before the expiry of six months from the date of publication of the search report), and grant or refusal of grant of a Eurasian patent.

5. If the grant of a Eurasian patent is refused, the applicant may transform his Eurasian application into national applications having the filing date and the priority date, if any, of the Eurasian application, in those Contracting States in which he wishes to obtain a national patent under the national procedure.

6. The granted Eurasian patent is not a bundle of national patents but has, in the Contracting States, a unitary legal effect governed by the Convention and the Patent Regulations adopted by the Administrative Council.

7. Any dispute concerning the validity in a given Contracting State, or an infringement in a given Contracting State, of a Eurasian patent will be decided by the national courts or other competent authorities of that State on the basis of the Convention and the Patent Regulations. Such a decision has legal effect only in the territory of that Contracting State.

8. In the case of a dispute, any national court or other competent authority of a Contracting State in which Russian is not a State language may require that the plaintiff furnish to it a translation of the Eurasian patent in the State language.

9. There is no requirement and no possibility to designate Contracting States in the Eurasian patent application. The Eurasian patent has effect on the territory of all Contracting States from the date of its publication by the Eurasian Patent Office. However, at the time when the annual maintenance fees are due and are paid, the owner of the patent must designate by name those Contracting States in which he wishes the effect of the patent to continue. Designations must be addressed to the Eurasian Patent Office, and the maintenance fees must be paid at the same time. A separate fee is payable in respect of each designated Contracting State.

10. Any person who has the right to be a representative before the national Patent Office of a Contracting State and who is registered with the Eurasian Patent Office as a patent agent may act as representative before the Eurasian Patent Office. Where the applicant does not have his residence or principal place of business in the territory of a Contracting State, he is required to be represented by such a registered patent agent.

11. The fee to be paid at the filing of a Eurasian application (so called "unitary procedural fee") is US\$ 800, plus US\$ 50 for each claim in excess of ten, if any. This fee also covers search and publication. This fee is reduced by 25% when the application, filed *via* the PCT, enters the regional phase before the Eurasian Patent Office and is accompanied by an international (PCT) search report. A further amount of US\$ 800 is payable when examination is requested. Finally, US\$ 500 are payable when the Eurasian patent is granted.

12. The list of registered patent agents, the schedule of fees and printed application (and other) forms are available from the Eurasian Patent Office.

[End]

HAMMOND, ALAN \_\_\_\_\_ FINNEGAN, HENDERSON, ET AL -- WASHINGTON, DC HARRIS, CHARLES H. -- -- SILVER SPRING, MD HARRIS, ROBERT J. -- ZENECA INC. -- WILMINGTON, DE HAUPTMAN, BEN J. -- LOWE, PRICE, LEBLANC & BECKER -- ALEXANDRIA, VA HENDRIX, LYNN P. -- HOLME ROBERTS & OWEN LLC -- DENVER, CO HODULIK, MATTHEW -- CRUMMY DEL DEO ET AL -- NEWARK, NJ HOEL, JOHN E. -- MORAN & FINNEGAN -- WASHINGTON, DC HOLMES, JOHN E. -- ROYLANCE, ABRAMS, BERDO & GOODMAN -- WASHINGTON, DC. HOOKER, THOMAS -- THOMAS HOOKER, P.C. -- HARRISBURG, PA HUANG, STUART T. -- STEPTOE & JOHNSON, LLP -- WASHINGTON, DC HUGHES, SAMUEL R. -- HARRIS CORP. -- PALM BAY, FL JACOBSEN, LINDA E. -- THE NUTRASWEET COMPANY -- DEERFIELD, IL JORDAN, RICK D. -- EXXON CHEMICAL COMPANY -- BAYTOWN, TX KASPER, ALAN J. -- SUGHRUE, MION, ZINN ET AL -- WASHINGTON, DC KENNEDY, ROBERT M. -- FMC CORP. -- PHILADELPHIA, PA KOENEN, KRISTEN -- ALLIANT TECHSYSTEMS INC. -- HOPKINS, MN KRAUS, ERIC J. -- LOWE, PRICE, LEBLANC & BECKER -- ALEXANDRIA, VA KRAVETZ. PAUL -- -- ALEXANDRIA, VA KUBITZ, WALTER -- LITMAN LAW OFFICES -- ARLINGTON, VA KYLE, DEBORAH -- USPTO -- . LARSON, MICHELLE -- -- SILVER SPRING, MD LARSON, NANCY -- IBM CORP. -- ROCHESTER, MN LATKER, NORMAN J. -- BROWDY & NEIMARK -- WASHINGTON, DC LAWRENCE, JOAN K. -- SIXBEY, FRIEDMAN, LEEDOM & FERGUSON -- MCLEAN, VA LAZARUS, RICHARD -- USPTO -- . LEDBETER, DEBBIE -- ALLIANT TECHSYSTEMS INC -- HOPKINS, MN LEIKAUF, CONRAD R. -- -- SOMERVILLE, NJ LEMS, CASSANDRA -- MARKS & MURASE LLP -- WASHINGTON, DC LESSER, DIANA -- NOVELL, INC. -- OREM, UT LESTER, EDWIN -- -- POUGHKEEPSIE, NY -- -- WASHINGTON, DC -- BERG ELECTRONICS, INC. -- ETTERS, PA LICKS. OTTO B. LONG, DANIEL J. LOVERCHECK, DALE ROBERT -- -- MEDIA, PA MAASSEL, LOUIS -- USPTO -- , MACK, SUSAN JOAN -- SUGHRUE, MION, ZINN ET AL -- WASHINGTON, DC MALPEDE, SCOTT D. -- FITZPATRICK, CELLA, HARPER & SCINTO -- WASHINGTON, DC MANDRA, RAYMOND R. -- FITZPATRICK, CELLA, HARPER & SCINTO -- NEW YORK, NY MARCUS, MICHAEL S. -- MORGAN & FINNEGAN -- WASHINGTON, DC MARRA, KATHRYN A. -- GENERAL MOTORS -- DETROIT, MI MCDONALD, THOMAS E. -- OFFICE OF NAVAL RESEARCH -- ARLINGTON, VA MCFARRON, GARY W. -- COOK, EGAN, MCFARRON & MANZO, LTD. -- CHICAGO, IL MERCHANT, MARY A. ... ATLANTA, GA MERKLING, JOHN R. -- SULZERMEDICA USA, INC. -- ANGLETON, TX. MESSAL, TODD -- SCIMED LIFE SYSTEMS, INC. -- MAPLE GROVE, MN MEUTH, DONNA M. -- BURNS, DOANE, SWECKER & MATHIS -- ALEXANDRIA, VA MILLER, ANTHONY D. -- -- WASHINGTON, DC MOORE, WILLIAM W. III -- USPTO -- BURKE, VA NEILS, PAUL F. -- SUGHRUE, MION, ZINN, ET AL -- WASHINGTON, DC NEIMARK, SHERIDAN -- BROWDY AND NEIMARK -- WASHINGTON, DC NISSIM, STUART H. -- MATHEWS, WOODBRIDGE & COLLINS -- PRINCETON, NJ NUGENT, WILLIAM M. -- -- ALEXANDRIA, VA O'CONNOR, THOMAS E. Jr. -- ARTER & HADDEN -- COLUMBUS, OH OLDHAM, EDWARD H. -- -- DURDAS, ONTARIO, L9H 5A2 CANADA PEARSON, CHARLES -- USPTO -- , PEET, RICHARD C. -- FOLEY & LARDNER -- WASHINGTON, DC PETRUNCIO, JOHN M. -- -- OAKTON, VA PISNER, GARY S. -- PISNER & PISNER -- FAIRFAX STATION, VA PLOSZAY, JOAN -- RATNER & PRESTIA -- VALLEY FORGE. PA POTEATE, LINDA M. -- LARSON & TAYLOR -- ARLINGTON, VA PRAVEL, JAMES W. -- THE LAW OFCS. JAMES W. PRAVEL -- ARLINGTON, VA RAINWATER, CHARLES E. -- -- ARLINGTON, VA RAMTHUN, CYNDY -- IBM CORP. -- ROCHESTER, MN REED, GRANT -- STERNE, KESSLER, GOLDSTEIN & FOX -- WASHINGTON, DC REIDY, JOSEPH F. -- CUMPSTON & SHAW -- ROCHESTER, NY REYES, PATRICK V. -- -- ARLINGTON, VA

Moldova, Romania, Russian Federation, Rwanda, Senegal, Singapore, Slovakia, Slovenia, Spain, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Suriname, Swaziland, Sweden, Switzerland, Tajikistan, The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Turkey, Turkmenistan, Uganda, Ukraine, United Kingdom, United Republic of Tanzania, United States of America, Uzbekistan, Venezuela, Viet Nam, Yugoslavia, Zambia, African Intellectual Property Organization, African Regional Industrial Property Organization, Benelux Designs Office, Benelux Trademark Office, European Patent Organisation (112).

#### **Paris Union**

Assembly: Albania, Algeria, Argentina, Armenia, Australia, Austria, Azerbaijan, Bahamas, Bangladesh, Barbados, Belarus, Belgium, Benin, Bolivia, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Brazil, Bulgaria, Burkina Faso, Burundi, Cameroon, Canada, Central African Republic, Chad, Chile, China, Congo, Costa Rica, Côte d'Ivoire, Croatia, Cuba, Cyprus, Czech Republic, Democratic People's Republic of Korea, Denmark, Egypt, El Salvador, Estonia, Finland, France, Gabon, Gambia, Georgia, Germany, Ghana, Greece, Guinea, Guinea-Bissau, Guyana, Haiti, Holy See, Honduras, Hungary, Iceland, Indonesia, Iraq, Ireland, Israel, Italy, Japan, Jordan, Kazakstan, Kenya, Kyrgyzstan, Latvia, Lebanon, Lesotho, Liberia, Libya, Liechtenstein, Lithuania, Luxembourg, Madagascar, Malawi, Malaysia, Mali, Malta, Mauritania, Mauritius. Mexico. Monaco, Mongolia, Morocco, Netherlands, New Zealand, Niger, Norway, Paraguay, Peru, Philippines, Poland, Portugal, Republic of Korea, Republic of Moldova, Romania, Russian Federation, Rwanda, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Saint Lucia, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, San Marino, Senegal, Singapore, Slovakia, Slovenia, South Africa, Spain, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Suriname, Swaziland, Sweden, Switzerland, Tajikistan, The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Turkmenistan, Turkey, Uganda, Ukraine, United Kingdom, United Republic of Tanzania, United States of America, Uruguay, Uzbekistan, Venezuela, Viet Nam, Yugoslavia, Zaire, Zambia, Zimbabwe (132).

**Conference of Representatives:** Dominican Republic, Iran (Islamic Republic of), Nigeria, Syria (4).

**Executive Committee:** Argentina, Australia, Australi, Burkina Faso, Cameroon, Chile, China, Côte d'Ivoire, Cuba, Czech Republic, Denmark, Egypt, El Salvador, Germany, Ghana, Indonesia, Iran (Islamic Republic of) (associate member), Italy, Japan, Kazakstan, Mexico, Netherlands, New Zealand, Portugal, Republic of Korea, Russian Federation, Singapore, Slovenia, South Africa, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Swaziland, Switzerland, Trinidad and Tobago, Ukraine (35).

#### **Berne Union**

Assembly: Albania, Argentina, Australia, Austria, Bahamas, Barbados, Belgium, Benin, Bolivia, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Brazil, Bulgaria, Burkina Faso, Cameroon, Canada, Central African Republic, Chad, Chile, China, Colombia, Congo, Costa Rica, Côte d'Ivoire, Croatia, Cyprus, Czech Republic, Denmark, Ecuador, Egypt, El Salvador, Estonia, Fiji, Finland, France, Gabon, Gambia, Georgia, Germany, Ghana, Greece, Guinea, Guinea-Bissau, Guyana, Haiti (as from January 11, 1996), Holy See, Honduras, Hungary, Iceland, India, Ireland, Israel, Italy, Jamaica, Japan, Kenya, Latvia, Lesotho, Liberia, Libya, Liechtenstein, Lithuania, Luxembourg, Malawi, Malaysia, Mali, Malta, Mauritania, Mauritius, Mexico, Monaco, Morocco, Namibia, Netherlands, Niger, Nigeria, Norway, Pakistan, Paraguay, Peru, Philippines, Poland, Portugal, Republic of Moldova, Romania, Russian Federation, Rwanda, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Saint Lucia, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Senegal, Slovakia, Slovenia, South Africa, Spain, Sri Lanka, Suriname, Sweden, Switzerland, Thailand, The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Turkey, Ukraine, United Kingdom, United Republic of Tanzania, United States of America, Uruguay, Venezuela, Yugoslavia, Zaire, Zambia, Zimbabwe (114).

**Conference of Representatives:** Lebanon, Madagascar, New Zealand (3).

**Executive Committee:** Belgium, Brazil, Canada, Colombia, Finland, France, Greece, Hungary, India, Ireland, Kenya, Madagascar (associate member), Morocco, Nigeria, Norway, Pakistan, Paraguay, Peru, Philippines, Romania, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, Thailand, Tunisia, United Kingdom, United States of America, Uruguay, Venezuela, Zambia (30).

### Madrid Union (Marks)

Assembly: Albania, Algeria, Armenia, Austria, Azerbaijan, Belarus, Belgium, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Bulgaria, China, Croatia, Cuba, Czech Republic, Democratic People's Republic of Korea, Egypt, France, Germany, Hungary, Italy, Kazakstan, Kyrgyzstan, Latvia, Liberia, Liechtenstein, Luxembourg, Monaco, Mongolia, Morocco, Netherlands, Poland, Portugal, Republic of Moldova, Romania, Russian Federation, San Marino, Slovakia, Slovenia, Spain, Sudan, Switzerland, Tajikistan, The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Ukraine, Uzbekistan, Viet Nam, Yugoslavia (46).

#### Hague Union

Assembly: Belgium, Benin, Côte d'Ivoire, Democratic People's Republic of Korea, France, Germany, Hungary, Italy, Liechtenstein, Luxembourg, Monaco, Netherlands, Republic of Moldova, Romania, Senegal, Slovenia, Suriname, Switzerland, Yugoslavia (19).

Conference of Representatives: Egypt, Holy See, Indonesia, Morocco, Spain, Tunisia (6).

#### Nice Union

Assembly: Algeria, Australia, Austria, Barbados, Belgium, Benin, Bosnia and Herzegovina, China, Croatia, Cuba, Czech Republic, Denmark, Finland, France, Germany, Hungary, Iceland, Ireland, Israel, Italy, Japan, Latvia, Liechtenstein, Luxembourg, Malawi, Monaco, Morocco, Netherlands, Norway, Portugal, Russian Federation, Slovakia, Slovenia, Spain, Suriname, Sweden, Switzerland, Tajikistan, The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Trinidad and Tobago (as from March 20, 1996), Turkey, United Kingdom, United States of America, Yugoslavia (44).

Conference of Representatives: Lebanon, Tunisia (2).

#### Lisbon Union

Assembly: Algeria, Bulgaria, Burkina Faso, Congo, Cuba, Czech Republic, France, Gabon, Hungary, Israel, Italy, Portugal, Slovakia, Togo, Tunisia (15).

Council: Haiti, Mexico (2).

# III. CONTRIBUTION CLASSES OF STATES MEMBERS OF WIPO AND/OR THE PARIS AND/OR BERNE UNIONS<sup>1</sup>

### Status on January 1, 1996

		and the second		and the second	
Albania	IX	Guinea	Ster	Portugal	IV bis
Algeria	VII	Guinea-Bissau	Ster	~ ~ ~ ~ <del>~</del>	
Andorra	IX	Guyana	Sbis	Qatar	. S
Angola	Ster	Guyana	0013	Zuim	
	VIbis	Haiti	Ster	Republic of Korea	VII
Argentina			VIII		IX
Armenia	IX	Holy See		Republic of Moldova	
Australia	III	Honduras	Sbis	Romania	VIbis
Austria	IVbis	Hungary	VI	Russian Federation	IV
Azerbaijan	IX			Rwanda	Ster
		Iceland	$\mathbf{VIII} \simeq$		
Bahamas	S	India	VIbis	Saint Kitts and Nevis	Sbis
Bahrain	S	Indonesia	VII	Saint Lucia	Sbis
Bangladesh	Ster	Iran (Islamic	· ·	Saint Vincent and	
Barbados	Sbis	Republic of)	VII	the Grenadines	Sbis
Belarus	IX	Iraq	IX	San Marino	IX
Belgium	ĨĨĨ	Ireland	ĪV	Saudi Arabia	VII
Benin	Ster	Israel	VIbis	Senegal	Sbis
					Ster
Bhutan	Ster	Italy	111	Sierra Leone	
Bolivia	Sbis	·		Singapore	IX
Bosnia and Herzegovina	VIII	Jamaica	Sbis	Slovakia	V
Brazil	VIbis	Japan	I -	Slovenia	VII
Brunei Darussalam	S	Jordan	Sbis	Somalia	Ster
Bulgaria	VIbis	· ·		South Africa	IVbis
Burkina Faso	Ster	Kazakstan	IX	Spain	IV
Burundi	Ster	Kenya	Sbis	Sri Lanka	Sbis
Durunar	0,0,	Kyrgyzstan	IX	Sudan	Ster .
Cambodia	Ster	Ryigyzstan		Suriname	Sbis
	Sbis	Laos	Ster	Swaziland	Sbis
Cameroon			IX		
Canada	IV	Latvia		Sweden	III
Central African Republic	Ster	Lebanon	Sbis	Switzerland	III
Chad	Ster	Lesotho	Ster	Syria	S
Chile	S	Liberia	Ster		
China	IVbis	Libya	VIbis	Tajikistan	IX
Colombia	S	Liechtenstein	VIII	Thailand	IX
Congo	Sbis	Lithuania	IX	The former Yugoslav	
Costa Rica	Sbis	Luxembourg	VII	Republic of Macedonia	VIII
Côte d'Ivoire	Sbis	LandinoourB		Тодо	Ster
Croatia	VIII	Madagascar	Ster	Trinidad and Tobago	S
		Malawi	Ster	Tunisia	S
Cuba	S				
Cyprus	S	Malaysia	VIII	Turkey	VIbis
Czech Republic	v	Mali	Ster	Turkmenistan	IX
		Malta	Sbis		
Democratic People's		Mauritania	Ster	Uganda	Ster
Republic of Korea	. S	Mauritius	Sbis	Ukraine	IX
Denmark	IV	Mexico	IVbis	United Arab Emirates	IX
Dominican Republic	Sbis	Monaco	VII	United Kingdom	I
<b>r</b>		Mongolia	Sbis	United Republic	
Ecuador	S	Morocco	S	of Tanzania	Ster
Egypt	Š		0	United States of America	5.er I
El Salvador	Sbis	Namibia	Sbis	Uruguay	· S
	IX	Netherlands	III	Uluguay	
Estonia	IA		111	Uzbekistan	IX IX
	<b>A</b> 1 • •	New Zealand	VI		
Fiji	Sbis	Nicaragua	Sbis	Venezuela	IX
Finland	IV IV	Niger	Ster	Viet Nam	Sbis
France	I	Nigeria	VII		1
		Norway	IV	Yemen	Ster
Gabon	Sbis	- 		Yugoslavia	VIbis
Gambia	Ster	Pakistan	S	U	
Georgia	IX	Panama	Sbis	Zaire	Ster
Germany	Ĩ	Paraguay	Sbis	Zambia	Ster
Ghana	Sbis	Peru	SUB	Zimbabwe	Sbis
	5015			Zamoauwe	SDIS
Greece	VI	Philippines	S		
Guatemala	S	Poland	VI		· · ·
(Total: 160 States)		· · · · · ·		•	e di stato di secondo d
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				s	-

<sup>1</sup> The unitary contribution system established with effect from January 1, 1994, replaces the separate contribution systems of WIPO and the six Contribution-financed Unions, that is, each State pays one contribution, irrespective of whether it is a member of WIPO or of one or more of the Contribution-financed Unions. Under the unitary contribution system, there are the following classes corresponding to the units of contribution indicated between parentheses: I (25), II (20), III (15), IV (10), IV *bis* (7.5), V (5), VI (3), VI*bis* (2), VII (1), VIII (1/2), IX (1/4), S (1/8), S*bis* (1/16) and S*ter* (1/32).

### 19. Treaty on Intellectual Property in Respect of Integrated Circuits<sup>1</sup>

(Washington, 1989)

Status on January 1, 1996

Signatory States

(Total: 51)

China, Egypt, Ghana, Guatemala, India, Liberia, Yugoslavia, Zambia (8)

### Ratification

Egypt(1)

### 20. Trademark Law Treaty<sup>2</sup>

(Geneva, 1994)

Status on January 1, 1996

	Signatories	Instruments of Accession, Ratification, Acceptance or Approval	
States and Organizations		State	Date of deposit

Austria, Belarus, Belgium, Bosnia and Herzegovina, China, Costa Rica, Côte d'Ivoire, Cuba, Cyprus, Czech Republic, Denmark, Dominican Republic, Finland, France, Gabon, Germany, Greece, Hungary, Indonesia, Israel, Italy, Kenya, Latvia, Liechtenstein, Lithuania, Luxembourg, Malta, Mexico, Monaco, Morocco, Netherlands, Poland, Portugal, Republic of Moldova, Russian Federation, Senegal, Slovakia, Slovenia, South Africa, Spain, Swaziland, Sweden, Switzerland, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago, Turkey, Ukraine, United Kingdom, United States of America, Uruguay, the European Communities

Instruments of Accession, Ratification, Acceptance or Approval				
State	Date of deposit			
Republic of Moldova	December 19, 1995			

#### 21. Eurasian Patent Convention

(Total: 1)

(Moscow, 1994)

Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which State became party to the Convention	State	Date on which State became party to the Convention
Armenia Azerbaijan Belarus Kazakstan Kyrgyzstan	 August 12, 1995 November 4, 1995	Republic of Moldova Russian Federation Tajikistan Turkmenistan	February 16, 1996 September 27, 1995 August 12, 1995 August 12, 1995
(Total: 9 States)			

<sup>1</sup> This instrument is not yet in force.

<sup>2</sup> This instrument, which was open for signature until October 27, 1995, is not yet in force.

# 16. Budapest Treaty on the International Recognition of the Deposit of Microorganisms

for the Purposes of Patent Procedure

### Budapest Treaty (1977), modified in 1980

# (Budapest Union)

### Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which State became party to the Treaty	State	Date on which State became party to the Treaty
Australia	July 7, 1987	Liechtenstein	August 19, 1981
Austria	April 26, 1984	Netherlands <sup>1</sup>	July 2, 1987
Belgium	December 15, 1983	Norway	January 1, 1986
Bulgaria	August 19, 1980	Philippines	October 21, 1981
china	July 1, 1995	Poland	September 22, 1993
Cuba	February 19, 1994	Republic of Korea	March 28, 1988
Zzech Republic	January 1, 1993	Republic of Moldova	December 25, 1991
Denmark	July 1, 1985	Russian Federation	April 22, 1981 <sup>2</sup>
inland	September 1, 1985	Singapore	February 23, 1995
rance	August 19, 1980	Slovakia	January 1, 1993
Germany	January 20, 1981	Spain	March 19, 1981
lreece	October 30, 1993	Sweden	October 1, 1983
lungary	August 19, 1980	Switzerland	August 19, 1981
celand	March 23, 1995	Tajikistan	December 25, 1991
srael	April 26, 1996	Trinidad and Tobago	March 10, 1994
taly	March 23, 1986	United Kingdom	December 29, 1980
apan	August 19, 1980	United States of America	August 19, 1980
Latvia	December 29, 1994	Yugoslavia	February 25, 1994

(Total: 36 States)

DECLARATIONS OF ACCEPTANCE FILED UNDER ARTICLE 9(1)(a) OF THE BUDAPEST TREATY BY INTERGOVERNMENTAL INDUSTRIAL PROPERTY ORGANIZATIONS

Effective Date

November 26, 1980

# Organization

European Patent Organisation (EPO .....

# INTERNATIONAL DEPOSITARY AUTHORITIES UNDER ARTICLE 7 OF THE BUDAPEST TREATY<sup>3</sup>

Institution	Country	Date status acquired
All-Union Scientific Centre of Antibiotics (VNIIA)	Russian Federation	August 31, 1987
Agricultural Research Service Culture Collection (NRRL)	United States of America	January 31, 1981
American Type Culture Collection (ATCC)	United States of America	January 31, 1981
Australian Government Analytical Laboratories (AGAL)	Australia	September 30, 1988
Belgian Coordinated Collections of Microorganisms (BCCM)	Belgium	March 1, 1992
Centraalbureau voor Schimmelcultures (CBS)	Netherlands	October 1, 1981
China Center for Type Culture Collection (CCTCC)	China	July 1, 1995
China General Microbiological Culture Center (CGMCC)	China	July 1, 1995
Colección Española de Cultivos Tipo (CECT)	Spain	May 31, 1992
Collection Nationale de Cultures de Micro-organismes (CNCM)	France	August 31, 1984
Culture Collection of Algae and Protozoa (CCAP)	United Kingdom	September 30, 1982
Culture Collection of Yeasts (CCI)	Slovakia	August 31, 1992
Czech Collection of Microorganisms (CCM)	Czech Republic	August 31, 1992
DSM - Deutsche Sammlung von Mikroorganismen und Zellkulturen GmbH (DSM)	Germany	October 1, 1981
European Collection of Cell Cultures (ECACC)	United Kingdom	September 30, 1984
International Mycological Institute (IMI)	United Kingdom	March 31, 1983
Korean Cell Line Research Foundation (KCLRF)	Republic of Korea	August 31, 1993
Korean Culture Center of Microorganisms (KCCM)	Republic of Korea	June 30, 1990
Korea Research Institute of Bioscience and Biotechnology (KRIBB)	Republic of Korea	June 30, 1990
National Bank for Industrial Microorganisms and Cell Cultures (NBIMCC)	Bulgaria	October 31, 1987
National Collection of Agricultural and Industrial Microorganisms (NCAIM)	Hungary	June 1, 1986
National Collection of Food Bacteria (NCFB)	United Kingdom	February 28, 1990
National Collection of Type Cultures (NCTC)	United Kingdom	August 31, 1982
National Collection of Yeast Cultures (NCYC)	United Kingdom	January 31, 1982
National Collections of Industrial and Marine Bacteria Limited (NCIMB)	United Kingdom	March 31, 1982
National Institute of Bioscience and Human-Technology (NIBH)	Japan	May 1, 1981
Russian Collection of Microorganisms (VKM)	Russian Federation	August 31, 1987
Russian National Collection of Industrial Microorganisms (VKPM), GNII Genetika	Russian Federation	August 31, 1987

(Total: 28 Authorities)

<sup>1</sup> Ratification for the Kingdom in Europe, the Netherlands Antilles and Aruba.

<sup>2</sup> Date of ratification of the Soviet Union, continued by the Russian Federation as from December 25, 1991.

<sup>3</sup> A list of the kinds of microorganisms that may be deposited with, and the amount of fees charged by, the international depositary authorities appears under "Notifications Concerning Treaties Administered by WIPO" in *Industrial Property and Copyright*, 1996, p. 43.

### 13. Convention for the Protection of Producers of Phonograms Against Unauthorized Duplication of Their Phonograms

Phonograms Convention (Geneva, 1971)

### Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which State	State	Date on which State
	became party to the		became party to the
•	Convention		Convention
Argentina	June 30, 1973	Israel	May 1, 1978
Australia	June 22, 1974	Italy <sup>1</sup>	March 24, 1977
Austria	August 21, 1982	Jamaica	January 11, 1994
Barbados	July 29, 1983	Japan	October 14, 1978
Brazil	November 28, 1975	Kenya	April 21, 1976
Bulgaria	September 6, 1995	Luxembourg	March 8, 1976
Burkina Faso	January 30, 1988	Mexico	December 21, 1973
Chile	March 24, 1977	Monaco	December 2, 1974
China	April 30, 1993	Monaco Netherlands <sup>2</sup>	October 12, 1993
Colombia	May 16, 1994	New Zealand	August 13, 1976
Costa Rica	June 17, 1982	Norway	August 1, 1978
Cyprus	September 30, 1993	Panama	June 29, 1974
Czech Republic	January 1, 1993	Paraguay	February 13, 1979
Denmark	March 24, 1977	Peru	August 24, 1985
Ecuador	September 14, 1974	Republic of Korea	October 10, 1987
Egypt	April 23, 1978	Russian Federation	March 13, 1995
El Salvador	February 9, 1979	Slovakia	January 1, 1993
Fiji	April 18, 1973	Spain	August 24, 1974
Finland <sup>1</sup>	April 18, 1973	Sweden	April 18, 1973
France.	April 18, 1973	Switzerland	September 30, 1993
Germany	May 18, 1974	Trinidad and Tobago	October 1, 1988
Greece	February 9, 1994	United Kingdom	April 18, 1973
Guatemala	February 1, 1977	United States of America	March 10, 1973
Holy See	July 18, 1977		
Honduras	March 6, 1990	Uruguay Venezuela	January 18, 1983 November 18, 1982
Hungary India	May 28, 1975 February 12, 1975	Zaire	November 29, 1977

(Total: 53 States)

<sup>t</sup> This State has declared, in accordance with Article 7(4) of the Convention, that it will apply the criterion according to which it affords protection to producers of phonograms solely on the basis of the place of first fixation instead of the criterion of the nationality of the producer.

<sup>2</sup> Accession for the Kingdom in Europe.

### 11. Patent Cooperation Treaty

### PCT (Washington, 1970), amended in 1979 and modified in 1984

### (PCT Union)

### Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which State	State	Date on which State
	became party to the		became party to the
	Treaty		Treaty
Albania	October 4, 1995	Lithuania	July 5, 1994
Albania Armenia <sup>1</sup>	December 25, 1991	Luxembourg	April 30, 1978
Australia	March 31, 1980	Madagascar	January 24, 1978
Austria	April 23, 1979	Malawi	January 24, 1978
Azerbaijan	December 25, 1995	Mali	October 19, 1984
Barbados	March 12, 1985	Mauritania	April 13, 1983
Belarus <sup>1</sup>	December 25, 1991	Mexico	January 1, 1995
Belgium	December 14, 1981	Monaco	June 22, 1979
Benin	February 26, 1987	Mongolia Netherlands <sup>5</sup>	May 27, 1991
Brazil	April 9, 1978	Netherlands <sup>5</sup>	July 10, 1979
Bulgaria	May 21, 1984	New Zealand	December 1, 1992
Burkina Faso	March 21, 1989	Niger	March 21, 1993
Cameroon	January 24, 1978	Norway <sup>2</sup>	January 1, 1980
Canada	January 2, 1990	Poland <sup>6</sup>	December 25, 1990
Central African Republic	January 24, 1978	Portugal	November 24, 1992
Chad	January 24, 1978	Republic of Korea	August 10, 1984
China	January 1, 1994	Republic of Moldova <sup>1</sup>	December 25, 1991
Congo	January 24, 1978	Romania <sup>1</sup>	July 23, 1979
Côte d'Ivoire	April 30, 1991	Russian Federation <sup>1</sup>	March 29, 1978 <sup>7</sup>
Czech Republic	January 1, 1993	Senegal	January 24, 1978
Democratic People's	-	Singapore	February 23, 1995
Republic of Korea	July 8, 1980	Slovakia	January 1, 1993
Denmark	December 1, 1978	Slovenia	March 1, 1994
Estonia	August 24, 1994	Spain <sup>4</sup>	November 16, 1989
Finland <sup>2</sup> France <sup>1,3</sup>	October 1, 1980	Sri Lanka	February 26, 1982
France',	February 25, 1978	Sudan	April 16, 1984
Gabon	January 24, 1978	Swaziland	September 20, 1994
Georgia <sup>1</sup>	December 25, 1991	Sweden <sup>4</sup>	May 17, 1978
Germany	January 24, 1978	Switzerland	January 24, 1978
Greece <sup>+</sup>	October 9, 1990	Tajikistan <sup>1</sup>	December 25, 1991
Guinea	May 27, 1991	The former Yugoslav	
Hungary <sup>1</sup>	June 27, 1980	Republic of Macedonia	August 10, 1995
Iceland	March 23, 1995	Togo	January 24, 1978
Ireland	August 1, 1992	Trinidad and Tobago	March 10, 1994
Italy	March 28, 1985	Turkey	January 1, 1996
Japan	October 1, 1978	Turkmenistan <sup>1</sup>	December 25, 1991
Kazakstan <sup>1</sup>	December 25, 1991	Uganda	February 9, 1995
Kenya	June 8, 1994	Ukraine	December 25, 1991
Kyrgyzstan'	December 25, 1991	Ukraine <sup>1</sup> United Kingdom <sup>8</sup> United States of America <sup>9,10</sup>	January 24, 1978
Latvia	September 7, 1993	United States of America	January 24, 1978
Lesotho	October 21, 1995	Uzbekistan	December 25, 1991
Liberia	August 27, 1994	Viet Nam	March 10, 1993
Liechtenstein	March 19, 1980		

(Total: 83 States)

INTERNATIONAL SEARCHING AUTHORITIES UNDER ARTICLE 16 OF THE PATENT COOPERATION TREATY

The Patent Offices of Australia, Austria, China, Japan, the Russian Federation, Spain, Sweden, the United States of America, and the European Patent Office.

INTERNATIONAL PRELIMINARY EXAMINING AUTHORITIES UNDER ARTICLE 32 OF THE PATENT COOPERATION TREATY

The Patent Offices of Australia, Austria, China, Japan, the Russian Federation, Sweden, the United States of America, and the European Patent Office.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> With the declaration provided for in Article 64(5).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> With the declaration provided for in Article 64(2)(a)(ii).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup> Including all Overseas Departments and Territories.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>4</sup> With the declaration provided for in Article 64(l)(a).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>5</sup> Ratification for the Kingdom in Europe, the Netherlands Antilles and Aruba.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>6</sup> With the declaration provided for in Article 64(2)(a)(i) and (ii). The declaration provided for in Article 64(2)(a)(i) was withdrawn with effect from March 1, 1994.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>7</sup> Date of ratification of the Soviet Union, continued by the Russian Federation as from December 25, 1991.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>8</sup> The United Kingdom extended the application of the PCT to the territory of Hong Kong with effect from April 15, 1981, and to the Isle of Man with effect from October 29, 1983.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>9</sup> With the declarations provided for in Articles 64(3)(a) and 64(4)(a).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>10</sup> Extends to all areas for which the United States of America has international responsibility.

### 9. International Convention for the Protection of Performers, Producers of Phonograms and Broadcasting Organisations

### Rome Convention (1961)

### Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which	State	Date on which	
	State became party		State became party	
•	to the Convention		to the Convention	
Argentina	March 2, 1992	Iceland <sup>1</sup>	June 15, 1994	
Australia	September 30, 1992	Ireland <sup>1</sup>	September 19, 1979	
Austria	June 9, 1973	Italy <sup>1</sup>	April 8, 1975	
	September 18, 1983		January 27, 1994	
Barbados	November 24, 1993	Jamaica	October 26, 1994	
BoliviaBrazil	September 29, 1995	Japan' Lesotho		
		Luxembourg <sup>1</sup>	January 26, 1990	
Bulgaria Burkina Faso	August 31, 1995 January 14, 1988		February 25, 1976 May 18, 1964	· ·
Chile		Mexico		
Colombia	September 5, 1974	Monaco <sup>1</sup> Netherlands <sup>1,2</sup>	December 6, 1985	
	September 17, 1976 May 18, 1964		October 7, 1993	
Congo'		Niger <sup>1</sup>	May 18, 1964	
Costa Rica	September 9, 1971	Nigeria <sup>1</sup>	October 29, 1993	
Czech Republic <sup>4</sup>	January 1, 1993	Norway <sup>1</sup>	July 10, 1978	
Denmark <sup>4</sup>	September 23, 1965	Panama	September 2, 1983	
Dominican Republic	January 27, 1987	Paraguay	February 26, 1970	
Ecuador	May 18, 1964	Peru	August 7, 1985	•
El Salvador	June 29, 1979	Philippines	September 25, 1984	
Fiji <sup>*</sup>	April 11, 1972	Republic of Moldova	December 5, 1995	- 1 - 1 - <u>1</u>
Finland <sup>1</sup>	October 21, 1983	Slovakia'	January 1, 1993	
France'	July 3, 1987	Spain <sup>*</sup>	November 14, 1991	
Germany'	October 21, 1966	Sweden <sup>1</sup>	May 18, 1964	
Greece	January 6, 1993	Switzerland <sup>1</sup>	September 24, 1993	
Guatemala	January 14, 1977	United Kingdom <sup>1</sup>	May 18, 1964	
Honduras	February 16, 1990	Uruguay	July 4, 1977	
Hungary	February 10, 1995	Venezuela	January 30, 1996	
	•			

(Total: 50 States)

\* The secretarial tasks relating to this Convention are performed jointly with the International Labour Office and Unesco.

<sup>1</sup> The instruments of ratification or accession deposited with the Secretary-General of the United Nations by the following States contain declarations made under the articles mentioned hereafter (with reference to publication in *Le Droit d'auteur* (Copyright) for the years 1962 to 1964 in *Copyright* for the years 1965 to 1994 and in *Industrial Property and Copyright* since 1995):

Copyright since (775).		
Australia, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(c)), 6(2), 16(1)(a)(i) and 16(1)(b) [1992, p. 301];		
Austria, Article 16(1)(a)(iii) and (iv) and 1(b) [1973, p. 67];		
Bulgaria, Article 16(1)(a)(iii) and (iv) [1995, p. 262];		
Czech Republic, Article 16(1)(a)(iii) and (iv) [1964, p. 110];		
Congo, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(c)) and 16(1)(a)(i) [1964, p. 127];		
Denmark, Articles 6(2), 16(1)(a)(ii) and (iv) and 17 [1965, p. 214];		
Fiji, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(b)), 6(2) and 16(1)(a)(i) [1972, pp. 88 and 178];		
Finland, Articles 16(1)(a)(i), (ii) and (iv) and 17 [1983, p. 287 and 1994, p. 152];		
France, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(c)) and 16(1)(a)(iii) and (iv) [1987, p. 184];		
Germany, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(b)) and 16(1)(a)(iv) [1966, p. 237];		
Iceland, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(b)), 6(2) and 16(1)(a)(i), (iii) and (iv) [1994, p. 152];		
Ireland, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(b)), 6(2) and 16(1)(a)(ii) [1979, p. 218];		
Italy, Articles 6(2), 16(1)(a)(ii), (iii) and (iv), 16(1)(b) and 17 [1975, p. 44];		
Japan, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(c)) and 16(1)(a)(ii) and (iv) [1989, p. 288];		
Lesotho, Article 16(1)(a)(ii) and (1)(b) [1990, p. 95];		
Luxembourg, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(c)), 16(1)(a)(i) and 16(1)(b) [1976, p. 24];		
Monaco, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(c)), 16(1)(a)(i) and 16(1)(b) [1985, p. 422];		
Netherlands, Article 16(1)(a)(iii) and (iv) [1993, p. 253];		•
Niger, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(c)) and 16(1)(a)(i) [1963, p. 155];		
Nigeria, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(c)), 6(2) and 16(1)(a)(ii), (iii) and (iv) [1993, p. 253];		
Norway, Articles 6(2) and 16(1)(a)(ii), (iii) and (iv) [1978, p. 133; in respect of 16(1)(a)(ii) modified: 1989, p. 288];		
Republic of Moldova, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(b)), 6(2), 16(1)(a)(ii), (iii) and (iv) [1996, p. 40];		
Slovakia, Article 16(1)(a)(iii) and (iv) [1964, p. 110];	· · · ·	
Spain, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(c)), 6(2) and 16(1)(a)(iii) and (iv) [1991, p. 221];	· · · ·	
Sweden, Article 16(1)(a)(iv) [1962, p. 211; 1986, p. 382];		
Switzerland, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(b)) and 16(1)(a)(iii) and (iv) [1993, p. 254];		
United Kingdom, Articles 5(3) (concerning Article 5(1)(b)), 6(2) and 16(1)(a)(ii), (iii) and (iv) [1963, p. 244]; the same declarations were made for Gibralta	r and Bernuda	
[1967, p. 36; 1970, p. 108].	•	:
<sup>2</sup> Accession for the Kingdom in Europe.		

### 7. Nice Agreement Concerning the International Classification of Goods and Services for the Purposes of the Registration of Marks

Nice Agreement (1957), revised at Stockholm (1967) and at Geneva (1977), and amended in 1979

### (Nice Union)

### Status on January 1, 1996

State	Date on which State	Latest Act of	the Agreement to which		
	became party to the	State is party	and date on which it	1	
	Agreement	became party	to that Act		
Algeria	July 5, 1972	Stockholm:	July 5, 1972		
Australia	April 8, 1961	Geneva:	February 6, 1979	1.1	
Austria	November 30, 1969	Geneva:	August 21, 1982		
Barbados	March 12, 1985	Geneva:	March 12, 1985	:	
Belgium	June 6, 1962	Geneva:	November 20, 1984		
Benin	February 6, 1979	Geneva:	February 6, 1979	· .	
Bosnia and Herzegovina	March 6, 1992	Geneva:	March 23, 1994		
China	August 9, 1994	Geneva:	August 9, 1994		·
Croatia	October 8, 1991	Geneva:	October 29, 1992		
Cuba	December 26, 1995	Geneva:	December 26, 1995		
Czech Republic	January 1, 1993	Geneva:	January 1, 1993	· ·	
Denmark <sup>1</sup>	November 30, 1961	Geneva:	June 3, 1981		
Finland	August 18, 1973	Geneva:	February 6, 1979		• • •
France <sup>2</sup>	April 8, 1961	Geneva:	April 22, 1980		
Germany	January 29, 1962	Geneva:	January 12, 1982		
Hungary	March 23, 1967	Geneva:	August 21, 1982	-	
Iceland	April 9, 1995	Geneva:	April 9, 1995		
Ireland	December 12, 1966	Geneva:	February 6, 1979		
Israel	April 8, 1961	Stockholm:	November 12, 1969, c	r Morah 1	9 1070 <sup>3</sup>
	A				0,1970
Italy	April 8, 1961	Geneva:	February 19, 1983		
Japan	February 20, 1990	Geneva:	February 20, 1990		
Latvia	January 1, 1995	Geneva:	January 1, 1995	•	· · · ·
Lebanon	April 8, 1961	Nice:	April 8, 1961	÷ *	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Liechtenstein	May 29, 1967	Geneva:	February 14, 1987		
Luxembourg	March 24, 1975	Geneva:	December 21, 1983		
Malawi	October 24, 1995	Geneva:	October 24, 1995		
Monaco	April 8, 1961	Geneva:	May 9, 1981		
Morocco	October 1, 1966	Stockholm:	January 24, 1976	÷	
Netherlands"	August 20, 1962	Geneva:	August 15, 1979		
Norway	July 28, 1961	Geneva:	July 7, 1981		· · · ·
Portugal	April 8, 1961	Geneva:	July 30, 1982		·
Russian Federation	July 26, 1971 <sup>5</sup>	Geneva:	December 30, 1987 <sup>5</sup>		
Slovakia	January 1, 1993	Geneva:	January 1, 1993		
Slovenia	June 25, 1991	Geneva:	September 30, 1992		
Spain	April 8, 1961	Geneva:	May 9, 1979		1
Suriname	December 16, 1981	Geneva:	December 16, 1981		
Sweden	July 28, 1961	Geneva:	February 6, 1979		
Switzerland	August 20, 1962	Geneva:	April 22, 1986		. · · · ·
Tajikistan	December 25, 1991	Geneva:	December 25, 1991	•	1
The former Yugoslav		0011011	2000000020, 1991		
Republic of Macedonia	September 8, 1991	Geneva:	October 26, 1993		
Trinidad and Tobago	March 20, 1996	Geneva:	March 20, 1996		· .
Tunisia	March 20, 1990 May 29, 1967	Nice:	May 29, 1967		
	January 1, 1996	Geneva:	January 1, 1996		
Turkey	April 15, 1963	Geneva:	July 3, 1979	11.1	
United Kingdom		Geneva:	February 29, 1984		10 C
United States of America Yugoslavia	May 25, 1972 August 30, 1966	Stockholm:	October 16, 1973		÷

(Total: 46 States)

<sup>1</sup> Denmark extended the application of the Stockholm Act to the Faröe Islands with effect from October 28, 1972.

<sup>2</sup> Including all Overseas Departments and Territories.

<sup>3</sup> These are the alternative dates of entry into force which the Director General of WIPO communicated to the States concerned.

<sup>4</sup> The Netherlands had extended the application of the Geneva Act to Aruba with effect from November 8, 1986, but on February 20, 1994, suspended that application retroactively as from that date for an indefinite period. The said suspension was terminated with effect on February 28, 1994.

<sup>5</sup> Date of adherence of the Soviet Union, continued by the Russian Federation as from December 25, 1991.

State	Date on which State became party to the Agreement	Date on which State became party to the Stockholm Act (1967) <sup>2</sup>	Date on which State became party to the Madrid Protocol (1989)
The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia Ukraine United Kingdom Uzbekistan Viet Nam	September 8, 1991 December 25, 1991 December 25, 1991 March 8, 1949	September 8, 1991 December 25, 1991 December 25, 1991 July 2, 1976	 December 1, 1995 <sup>5,8,13</sup> 
Yugoslavia (Total: 51 States)	February 26, 1921	October 16, 1973	

<sup>1</sup> The Madrid Union is composed of the States party to the Madrid Agreement and the Contracting Parties to the Madrid Protocol.

 $^{2}$  All the States party to the Madrid Agreement have declared, under Article 3<u>bis</u> of the Nice or Stockholm Act, that the protection arising from international registration shall not extend to them unless the proprietor of the mark so requests.

<sup>3</sup> As from January 1, 1971, the territories in Europe of Belgium, Luxembourg and the Netherlands are, for the application of the Madrid Agreement, to be deemed a single country.

<sup>4</sup> In accordance with Article 14(2) of the Madrid Agreement, this State declared that the application of the Stockholm Act was limited to marks registered from the date on which accession entered into force: China: October 4, 1989; Poland: March 18, 1991.

 $^{5}$  In accordance with Article 5(2)(b) and (c) of the Protocol, this Contracting Party has declared that the time limit to notify a refusal of protection shall be 18 months and that, where a refusal of protection results from an opposition to the granting of protection, such refusal may be notified after the expiry of the 18-month time limit.

<sup>6</sup> In accordance with Article 14(5) of the Protocol, this Contracting Party has declared that the protection resulting from any international registration effected under the Protocol before the date of entry into force of the Protocol with respect to it cannot be extended to it.

<sup>7</sup> Not applicable to the Faroe Islands and to Greenland.

<sup>8</sup> In accordance with Article 8(7)(a) of the Protocol, this Contracting Party has declared that, in connection with each request for territorial extension to it of the protection of an international registration and the renewal of any such international registration, it wants to receive, instead of a share in the revenue produced by the supplementary and complementary fee, an individual fee.

<sup>9</sup> Including all Overseas Departments and Territories.

<sup>10</sup> These are the alternative dates of entry into force which the Director General of WIPO communicated to the States concerned.

<sup>11</sup> The instrument of ratification of the Stockholm Act was deposited for the Kingdom in Europe.

<sup>12</sup> Date of accession by the Soviet Union, continued by the Russian Federation as from December 25, 1991.

<sup>13</sup> Ratification in respect of the United Kingdom and Isle of Man.

# 4. Madrid Agreement for the Repression of False or Deceptive Indications of Source on Goods

Madrid Agreement (Indications of Source) (1891), revised at Washington (1911), The Hague (1925), London (1934) and Lisbon (1958), and supplemented by the Additional Act of Stockholm (1967)

Status on January 1, 1996

•				
State	Date on which State became party to the Agreement	State is party became party	the Agreement to which and date on which State to that Act (see, however,	Date on which State became party to the Additional Act of
		for some Stat of Stockholm	es, the Additional Act )	Stockholm
Alexania	Lul. 6 1072	Lisbon:	Intra 5, 1072	July 5, 1972
Algeria Brazil	July 5, 1972		July 5, 1972	July 5, 1972
	October 3, 1896	The Hague: Lisbon:	October 26, 1929	
Bulgaria	August 12, 1975		August 12, 1975	August 12, 1975
Cuba	January 1, 1905	Lisbon:	October 11, 1964	October 7, 1980
Czech Republic	January 1, 1993	Lisbon:	January 1, 1993	January 1, 1993
Dominican Republic	April 6, 1951	The Hague:	April 6, 1951	
Egypt.	July 1, 1952	Lisbon:	March 6, 1975	March 6, 1975
France <sup>1</sup>	July 15, 1892	Lisbon:	June 1, 1963	August 12, 1975
Germany	June 12, 1925	Lisbon:	June 1, 1963	September 19, 1970
lungary	June 5, 1934	Lisbon:	March 23, 1967	April 26, 1970
reland	December 4, 1925	Lisbon:	June 9, 1967	April 26, 1970
srael	March 24, 1950	Lisbon:	July 2, 1967	April 26, 1970
taly	March 5, 1951	Lisbon:	December 29, 1968	April 24, 1977
apan	July 8, 1953	Lisbon:	August 21, 1965	April 24, 1975
ebanon	September 1, 1924	London:	September 30, 1947	Lat.
liechtenstein	July 14, 1933	Lisbon:	April 10, 1972	May 25, 1972
Aonaco	April 29, 1956	Lisbon:	June 1, 1963	October 4, 1975
Aorocco	July 30, 1917	Lisbon:	May 15, 1967	· · · · · ·
New Zealand	July 29, 1931	London:	May 17,1947	· _
oland	December 10, 1928	The Hague:	December 10, 1928	<u>-</u>
Portugal	October 31, 1893	London:	November 7, 1949	
San Marino	September 25, 1960	Lisbon:	June 26, 1991	June 26, 1991
Blovakia	January 1, 1993	Lisbon:	January 1, 1993	January 1, 1993
Spain	July 15, 1892	Lisbon:	August 14, 1973	August 14, 1973
Sri Lanka	December 29, 1952	London:	December 29, 1952	
Sweden	January 1, 1934	Lisbon:	October 3, 1969	April 26, 1970
Switzerland	July 15, 1892	Lisbon:	June 1, 1963	April 26, 1970
		Lisbon:	September 30, 1947	April 20, 1770
Syria	September 1, 1924	London:		<b>—</b> •
<b>Tunisia</b>	July 15, 1892		October 4, 1942	-
Furkey	August 21, 1930	London:	June 27, 1957	
United Kingdom	July 15, 1892	Lisbon:	June 1, 1963	April 26, 1970

(Total: 31 States)

<sup>1</sup> Including all Overseas Departments and Territories.

Stockholm, 1887         Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>12</sup> 1994         Paris: January 1, 1994         January 1, 1994           99         Paris: June 11, 1993         January 1, 1994           93         Paris: June 11, 1993         January 1, 1994           94         Paris: August 1, 1995         January 1, 1994           95, 1989         Paris: August 1, 1995         January 1, 1996           81, 1989         Paris: August 1, 1991         January 1, 1996           82, 1976         Paris: August 1, 1951         January 1, 1967           96         Brussels: January 1, 1966         January 1, 1966           1990         Paris: December 21, 1997         January 1, 1966           1990         Paris: December 21, 1977         January 1, 1984           1990         Paris: December 21, 1976         January 10, 1985 <sup>14</sup> 1990         Paris: December 21, 1974         January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 1990         Paris: November 23, 1974         January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 1990         Paris: November 21, 1997         January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 17         Paris: Articles 10 21: October 11, 1995 <sup>9</sup> <	alyDecember 5, 1887StocamaicaJanuary 1, 1994ParisapanJuly 15, 1899ParisjenyaJune 11, 1993ParisatviaAugust 11, 19951aParisebanonSeptember 30, 1947RomscothoSeptember 28, 1989ParisiberiaMarch 8, 1989ParisiberiaJuly 30, 1931BrusithuaniaDecember 14, 1994Parisjur 20, 1888ParisJune 20, 1888ParisithuaniaDecember 14, 1994Parisjur 20, 1888ParisJune 20, 1888ParisfalaysiaOctober 12, 1990ParisfalaysiaOctober 12, 1990ParisfalaritiusMarch 19, 19623ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaMarch 21, 1990ParisforoccoJune 11, 1967ParisforoccoJune 12, 1990ParisforoccoJune 14, 1923ParisfigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisorwayJanuary 2, 1962ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomfulppinesAugust 20, 1988ParisolandJanuary 28, 1920ParisolandJanuary 28, 1920ParisontugalMarch 13, 1995Pari	Stockholm,Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1Paris:November 14, 1979Paris:January 1, 1994Paris:April 24, 1975Paris:June 11, 1993Paris:August 11, 1995Rome:September 30, 1947Paris:September 28, 1989 <sup>2</sup> Paris:March 8, 1989 <sup>2</sup> Paris:September 28, 1976 <sup>2</sup> Brussels:August 1, 1951
Stockholm, 1887         Stockholm, November 14, 1975           1994         Paris: June 11, 1993           1995 <sup>13</sup> Paris: June 11, 1995           30, 1947         Rome: September 30, 1947           28, 1989         Paris: March 8, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 28, 1989         Paris: September 28, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 28, 1976         Paris: August 1, 1991           28, 1989         Paris: August 1, 1991           28, 1989         Paris: August 1, 1991           28, 1976         Paris: August 1, 1991           28, 1989         Paris: December 14, 1994           28         Paris: December 14, 1994           28         Paris: December 12, 1990           966         Brussels: January 10, 1975           966         Paris: December 21, 1970           967         Paris: December 21, 1976           1993         Paris: December 21, 1974           89         Paris: December 14, 1993           990         Paris: December 14, 1993           991         Paris: Mariciles 22 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>13</sup> 17         Paris: M	alyDecember 5, 1887StocamaicaJanuary 1, 1994ParisapanJuly 15, 1899ParisjenyaJune 11, 1993ParisatviaAugust 11, 19951aParisebanonSeptember 30, 1947RomscothoSeptember 28, 1989ParisiberiaMarch 8, 1989ParisiberiaJuly 30, 1931BrusithuaniaDecember 14, 1994Parisjur 20, 1888ParisJune 20, 1888ParisithuaniaDecember 14, 1994Parisjur 20, 1888ParisJune 20, 1888ParisfalaysiaOctober 12, 1990ParisfalaysiaOctober 12, 1990ParisfalaritiusMarch 19, 19623ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaMarch 21, 1990ParisforoccoJune 11, 1967ParisforoccoJune 12, 1990ParisforoccoJune 14, 1923ParisfigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisorwayJanuary 2, 1962ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomfulppinesAugust 20, 1988ParisolandJanuary 28, 1920ParisolandJanuary 28, 1920ParisontugalMarch 13, 1995Pari	Stockholm,Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1Paris:November 14, 1979Paris:January 1, 1994Paris:April 24, 1975Paris:June 11, 1993Paris:August 11, 1995Rome:September 30, 1947Paris:September 28, 1989 <sup>2</sup> Paris:March 8, 1989 <sup>2</sup> Paris:September 28, 1976 <sup>2</sup> Brussels:August 1, 1951
1887       Paris:       November 14, 1979         994       Paris:       January 1, 1994         99       Paris:       June 11, 1995         1995 <sup>13</sup> Paris:       September 30, 1947         28, 1989       Paris:       September 28, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 28, 1976       Paris:       September 28, 1989 <sup>4</sup> 28, 1976       Paris:       September 28, 1989 <sup>4</sup> 28, 1976       Paris:       August 1, 1951         30       Stockholm, Articles 22 to 33: May 25, 1972         4, 1994       Paris:       April 20, 1975         966       Brussels:       January 1, 1966         1991       Paris:       October 12, 1991         962 <sup>2</sup> Paris:       December 5, 1977         21, 1964       Rome:       September 21, 1976         89       Paris:       December 12, 1976         91       Paris:       May 01, 1989 <sup>4</sup> 92       Paris:       May 10, 1989 <sup>4</sup> 93       Paris:       May 11, 1993         9462       Paris:       May 21, 1975         14, 1979       Paris:       May 21, 1976         959       Paris:       May 21, 1975         14, 1939       Paris:       <	alyDecember 5, 1887 January 1, 1994Paris January 1, 1994amaicaJanuary 1, 1994Paris January 1, 1993Paris January 1, 1993arayaJune 11, 1993Paris September 30, 1947Paris September 30, 1947centraMarch 8, 1989Paris September 28, 1989Paris January 1, 1994scothoSeptember 28, 1989Paris September 28, 1976Paris January 1, 1994ibyaSeptember 28, 1976Paris July 30, 1931Stoc StocuxembourgJune 20, 1888Paris January 1, 1966Paris StocfalagascarJanuary 1, 1966Parus StocfalawiOctober 14, 1994Paris March 19, 1962Paris Paris StatafalawiOctober 12, 1991Paris StocfalaritiusMarch 19, 1962Paris Paris Paris falaritiusfauritusMay 10, 1989Paris Paris StoccoforoccoJune 11, 1967Paris Paris Paris fauritusfew ZealandMarch 21, 1990Paris Paris Paris Mary 2, 1962few ZealandApril 24, 1928Rom Mary 2, 1962few ZealandJuny 5, 1948Rom Paris Paris Paris April 13, 1896araguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris Par	Paris:November 14, 1979Paris:January 1, 1994Paris:April 24, 1975Paris:June 11, 1993Paris:August 11, 1995Rome:September 30, 1947Paris:September 28, 1989 <sup>2</sup> Paris:March 8, 1989 <sup>2</sup> Paris:September 28, 1976 <sup>2</sup> Brussels:August 1, 1951
994         Paris:         Annuary 1, 1994           99         Paris:         June 11, 1993           931         Paris:         June 11, 1995           931         Paris:         August 11, 1995           931         Paris:         September 28, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 932         Paris:         September 28, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 935         Paris:         August 1, 1951           931         Brussels:         August 1, 1951           944         Paris:         December 14, 1994 <sup>4</sup> 956         Brussels:         January 1, 1966           1991         Paris:         October 12, 1991           966         Brussels:         January 1, 1987           967         Paris:         October 12, 1991           990         Paris:         December 21, 1964           991         Paris:         May 10, 1989 <sup>4</sup> 1973         Paris:         May 10, 1987 <sup>4</sup> 1974         Paris:         May 17, 1987           1980         Paris:         November 24, 1993           1, 1912         Paris:         Articles 22 to 38: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 1, 1912         Paris:         Articles 22 to 38: January 20, 1986 <sup>14</sup>	amiacaJanuary 1, 1994ParispanJuly 15, 1899ParispanJuly 15, 1899ParisatviaAugust 11, 1995 <sup>13</sup> ParisebanonSeptember 30, 1947RomscothoSeptember 28, 1989ParisiberiaMarch 8, 1989ParisiberiaSeptember 28, 1989ParisiberiaJuly 30, 1931BrusithuaniaDecember 14, 1994ParisuxembourgJunc 20, 1888ParisfadagascarJanuary 1, 1966BrusfalaxiOctober 12, 1991ParisfalataOctober 12, 1990ParisfalataSeptember 21, 1964RomfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritusMay 10, 1989ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisforoccoJune 11, 1967ParisforoccoJune 16, 1917ParisforoccoJune 16, 1917ParisforwayApril 24, 1928RommigerAugust 20, 1988ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomaraguayJanuary 2, 1962ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995Pa	Paris:January 1, 1994Paris:April 24, 1975Paris:June 11, 1993Paris:August 11, 1995Rome:September 30, 1947Paris:September 28, 1989²Paris:March 8, 1989²Paris:September 28, 1976²Brussels:August 1, 1951
99         Paris:         April 24, 1975           19951 <sup>13</sup> Paris:         June 11, 1995           30, 1947         Rome:         September 30, 1947           28, 1989         Paris:         September 28, 1976 <sup>2</sup> 28, 1976         Paris:         September 28, 1976 <sup>2</sup> 31         Brussels:         August 1, 1951           50ckholm,         Articles 21 to 38: May 25, 1972           4, 1994         Paris:         December 14, 1994 <sup>4</sup> 88         Paris:         October 12, 1991           966         Brussels:         January 1, 1966           1991         Paris:         October 12, 1991           962 <sup>3</sup> Paris:         December 21, 1977           12, 1964         Rome:         September 21, 1976           89         Paris:         December 17, 1974           1973         Paris:         December 17, 1974           17         Paris:         Movember 23, 1974           17         Paris:         Articles 21 to 38: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 17         Paris:         Articles 21 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 28         Rome:         December 4, 1947           24         Paris:         Articles 21 to 38: January 29	apanJuly 15, 1899ParisatviaAugust 11, 1993ParisatviaAugust 11, 1993ParisebanonSeptember 30, 1947RomesothoSeptember 28, 1989ParisiberiaMarch 8, 1989ParisiberiaJuly 30, 1931BrusiberiaJuly 30, 1931BrusithuaniaDecember 28, 1976ParisiuxembourgJunc 20, 1888ParisfadagascarJanuary 1, 1966BrusfalasiaOctober 12, 1991ParisfalaSeptember 21, 1966BrusfalaSeptember 21, 1966ParisfauritiusMarch 19, 1962ParisfauritiusMay 10, 1889ParisfauritiusMay 10, 1889ParisfauritiusMay 10, 1889ParisfauritiusMay 10, 1889ParisforaccoJune 11, 1967ParisforaccoJune 14, 1990ParisfigeriSeptember 14, 1990ParisorwayApril 24, 1928RomfigeriMarch 21, 1990ParisorwayJuly 5, 1948RomfuigeriJuly 5, 1948ParisorualJuly 5, 1948ParisorualJanuary 2, 1992ParisorualJanuary 2, 1995ParisorualJanuary 2, 1995ParisorualMarch 13, 1995ParisorualMarch 13, 1995ParisorualMarch 13, 1995Parisorual	Paris:April 24, 1975Paris:June 11, 1993Paris:August 11, 1995Rome:September 30, 1947Paris:September 28, 1989²Paris:March 8, 1989²Paris:September 28, 1976²Brussels:August 1, 1951
93         Paris:         June 11, 1993           947         Paris:         August 11, 1995           96, 1947         Rome:         September 28, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 98         Paris:         September 28, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 88         Paris:         August 1, 1951           81         Brussels:         August 1, 1951           966         Brussels:         January 1, 1966           1991         Paris:         October 12, 1991           967         Paris:         December 5, 1977           97         Paris:         December 5, 1977           981         Paris:         December 5, 1977           973         Paris:         December 5, 1977           974         Paris:         December 5, 1977           975         Paris:         May 10, 1989 <sup>4</sup> 1974         Paris:         May 17, 1987           970         Paris:         May 17, 1987           970         Paris:         May 21, 1975           1974         Paris:         May 21, 1975           1975         Paris:         May 21, 1975           1976         Paris:         May 21, 1975           1977         Paris:         May 21, 1975	ienyaJunie 11, 1993ParisatviaAugust 11, 19951 <sup>13</sup> PariscebanonSeptember 30, 1947RomesothoSeptember 30, 1947RomsothoSeptember 28, 1976ParisiberiaMarch 8, 1989ParisiberiaJuly 30, 1931BrusithuaniaDecember 14, 1994ParisuxembourgJune 20, 1888ParisfalagascarJanuary 1, 1966BrusfalawiOctober 12, 1991ParisfalawiOctober 12, 1990ParisfalarSeptember 21, 1964RomfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1977ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaMarch 21, 1990ParisfauritaniaMarch 21, 1990ParisforoccoJune 16, 1917ParisfarambiaMarch 21, 1990ParisfarambiaMarch 21, 1990ParisfarambiaMarch 21, 1990ParisfarambiaMarch 21, 1990ParisfarambiaJune 20, 1888ParisfarambiaJune 20, 1888ParisfarambiaJuly 5, 1948RomfarambiaJuly 5, 1948RomfarambiaJuly 5, 1948StocfarambiaJanuary 2, 1992ParisfarambiaJanuary 28, 1920Parisorw	Paris:June 11, 1993Paris:August 11, 1995Rome:September 30, 1947Paris:September 28, 1989²Paris:March 8, 1989²Paris:September 28, 1976²Brussels:August 1, 1951
1995 <sup>11</sup> Paris:       August 11, 1995         90, 1947       Rome:       September 28, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 28, 1996       Paris:       September 28, 1976 <sup>2</sup> 11       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         28, 1976       Paris:       December 28, 1976 <sup>2</sup> 11       Brussels:       April 20, 1975         966       Brussels:       January 1, 1966         1991       Paris:       October 12, 1991         962 <sup>3</sup> Paris:       December 5, 1977         21, 1964       Rome:       September 21, 1976         967       Paris:       December 12, 1976         1973       Paris:       September 21, 1976         80       Paris:       December 17, 1974         81       Paris:       Movember 23, 1974         82       Paris:       Movember 23, 1974         83       Paris:       Movember 23, 1974         849       Paris:       Movember 23, 1974         850       Paris:       Maxilos 10, 1983         900       Paris:       Maxilos 22 to 38: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 17       Paris       Articles 1 to 21: Cotober 11, 1995 <sup>9</sup> 1941       Paris       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 2	atviaAugust 11, 199513Paris chanoncbanonSeptember 30, 1947RomseothoSeptember 28, 1989ParisiberiaJuly 30, 1931BrussibyaSeptember 28, 1976ParisibyaSeptember 28, 1976ParisichtensteinJuly 30, 1931BrussithuaniaDecember 14, 1994ParisadagascarJanuary 1, 1966BrussfalawiOctober 12, 1991ParisfalaysiaOctober 12, 1991ParisfalaritiusMarch 19, 1962ParisfauritusMay 0, 1989ParisfauritusMay 0, 1989ParisfauritusMay 0, 1989ParisfauritusMay 0, 1989ParisfauritusMay 0, 1989ParisfauritusMay 0, 1989ParisfauritusMay 0, 1889ParisfauritusMay 0, 1889ParisfauritusMay 0, 1889ParisfauritusMay 0, 1889ParisfauritusJune 11, 1967ParisfauritusMarch 21, 1990ParisfauritusMarch 21, 1990ParisfauritusJuly 5, 1948RomfigerJanuary 2, 19623ParisfauritusJanuary 2, 1992ParisfauritusJanuary 2, 1992ParisfauritusJanuary 2, 1992ParisfauritusJanuary 2, 1992ParisfuiceMarch 13, 1995ParisfuiceMarch 29, 1911	Paris:August 11, 1995Rome:September 30, 1947Paris:September 28, 1989²Paris:March 8, 1989²Paris:September 28, 1976²Brussels:August 1, 1951
30, 1947       Rome:       September 28, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 82, 1989       Paris:       March 8, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 84, 1976       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         31       Stockholm,       Articles 22 to 38: May 25, 1972         4, 1994       Paris:       December 14, 1994 <sup>4</sup> 85       Paris:       December 14, 1994 <sup>4</sup> 86       Brussels:       January 1, 1966         1991       Paris:       October 12, 1991         966       Brussels:       January 1, 1966         1990       Paris:       October 11, 1976         962 <sup>2</sup> Paris:       December 21, 1976         973       Paris:       May 17, 1987         1973       Paris:       November 23, 1974         17       Paris:       May 17, 1987         980       Paris:       December 24, 1993         1, 1912       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 28       Rome:       December 14, 1993         196       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 20, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 14, 1993       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 20, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 28       Rome:       December 14, 1993         196       Paris:       Artic	ebanonSeptember 30, 1947RomesothoSeptember 28, 1989ParisiberiaMarch 8, 1989ParisibyaSeptember 28, 1976ParisibuyaSeptember 28, 1976Parisjuly 30, 1931BrusithuaniaDeccember 14, 1994ParisfadagascarJanuary 1, 1966BrusfalawiOctober 12, 1990ParisfalawiOctober 1, 1990ParisfalaMarch 19, 1962 <sup>3</sup> ParisfalaSeptember 21, 1964RomfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfonacoJune 16, 1917ParisfonacoJune 16, 1917ParisforoccoJune 16, 1917ParisfetherlandsNovember 1, 1920ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisisgeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisisgeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisisgeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisisgeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisisgeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisisgeriaSeptember 21, 1996ParisisgeriaSeptember 21, 1996ParisisgeriaJuly 5, 1948RomisgeriaJuly 5, 1948ParisisgeriaJanuary 2, 1992ParisisgeriaJanuary 2, 1992ParisorwayJanuary 2, 1992Parisorway<	Rome:September 30, 1947Paris:September 28, 19892Paris:March 8, 19892Paris:September 28, 19762Brussels:August 1, 1951
28, 1989       Paris:       September 28, 1985 <sup>4</sup> 28, 1976       Paris:       March 8, 1985 <sup>4</sup> 28, 1976       Paris:       September 28, 1976 <sup>2</sup> 11       Brussels:       Angust 1, 1951         24, 1994       Paris:       December 14, 1994 <sup>4</sup> 88       Paris:       April 20, 1975         966       Brussels:       January 1, 1966         1991       Paris:       October 12, 1991         962 <sup>1</sup> Paris:       December 5, 1977         21, 1964       Rome:       September 21, 1976         1973       Paris:       September 21, 1976         1974       Paris:       December 24, 1993         1975       Paris:       December 24, 1993         1976       Paris:       November 23, 1974         17       Paris:       May 17, 1987         1990       Paris:       December 24, 1993         1912       Paris:       Articles 21 to 38: January 10, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 17       Paris:       May 10, 1987         28       Rome:       December 24, 1993         1912       Paris:       Articles 21 to 38: January 10, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 1920       Paris:       Articles 21 to 38: January 10, 1995 <sup>5</sup> <td>esotho</td> <td>Paris: September 28, 1989<sup>2</sup> Paris: March 8, 1989<sup>2</sup> Paris: September 28, 1976<sup>2</sup> Brussels: August 1, 1951</td>	esotho	Paris: September 28, 1989 <sup>2</sup> Paris: March 8, 1989 <sup>2</sup> Paris: September 28, 1976 <sup>2</sup> Brussels: August 1, 1951
P89       Paris:       September 28, 1976         28, 1976       Paris:       September 28, 1976 <sup>2</sup> 11       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         24, 1994       Paris:       December 14, 1994 <sup>4</sup> 28       Paris:       December 14, 1994 <sup>4</sup> 28       Paris:       December 14, 1994 <sup>4</sup> 28       Paris:       December 14, 1994 <sup>4</sup> 2966       Brussels:       January 1, 1966         1991       Paris:       October 12, 1990         962 <sup>2</sup> Paris:       December 5, 1977         21, 1964       Rome:       September 21, 1976         21, 1973       Paris:       May 10, 1989 <sup>9</sup> 57       Paris:       May 10, 1989 <sup>7</sup> 57       Paris:       May 10, 1987         58       Paris:       November 23, 1974         17       Paris:       May 17, 1987         990       Paris:       Articles 1 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 14, 1993       Paris:       Articles 21 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 28       Rome:       December 4, 1947         29       Paris:       Articles 21 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>12</sup> 996       Paris:       Articles 22 t	iberiaMarch 8, 1989ParisibyaSeptember 28, 1976ParisicchtensteinJuly 30, 1931BrusithuaniaDecember 14, 1994ParisfadagascarJanuary 1, 1966BrusfalawiOctober 12, 1991ParisfalaiMarch 19, 1962 <sup>3</sup> ParisfalaSeptember 21, 1990ParisfaliaMarch 19, 1962 <sup>3</sup> ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritiusJune 16, 1917ParisfauritiusMay 10, 1989ParisforacoMay 30, 1889ParisforacoMay 30, 1889ParisforacoMay 30, 1889ParisforacoMay 30, 1889ParisforacoMay 30, 1889ParisforacoMay 30, 1889ParisforoccoJune 16, 1917ParisfeerMay 2, 1962 <sup>3</sup> ParisfeerMay 2, 1962 <sup>3</sup> ParisforwayJanuary 2, 1992ParisforwayJanuary 2, 1992ParisforwayJanuary 2, 1992ParisfortualMarch 13, 1896ParisfullippinesMarch 13, 1995ParisfortualMarch 13, 1995ParisfullippinesMarch 13, 1995ParisfullippinesMarch 13, 1995ParisfullippinesMarch 13, 1995ParisfullippinesMarch 13, 1995ParisfullippinesApril 13, 1995ParisfullippinesMarch 13	Paris: March 8, 1989 <sup>2</sup> Paris: September 28, 1976 <sup>2</sup> Brussels: August 1, 1951
28, 1976       Paris:       September 28, 1976'         11       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         24, 1994       Paris:       December 14, 1994'         88       Paris:       April 20, 1975         966       Brussels:       January 1, 1966         1991       Paris:       October 12, 1991         9090       Paris:       December 5, 1977         21, 1964       Rome:       September 21, 1964         973       Paris:       Detember 21, 1976         80       Paris:       September 21, 1976         81       Paris:       September 21, 1976         82       Paris:       May 10, 1989'         67       Paris:       December 24, 1993         990       Paris:       December 24, 1993         991       Paris:       Articles 2 to 38: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 972       Paris:       Articles 2 to 38: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 974       Paris:       Articles 2 to 38: June 13, 1974         17       Paris:       Articles 2 to 38: June 13, 1974         18       Rome:       July 5, 1948'         974       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: June 13, 1974         17       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: June 13,	ibyaSeptember 28, 1976ParisiechtensteinJuly 30, 1931BrusithuaniaDecember 14, 1994ParisuxembourgJune 20, 1888ParisfadagascarJanuary 1, 1966BrusfalawiOctober 12, 1991ParisfalaxiOctober 12, 1991ParisfalaMarch 19, 1962 <sup>3</sup> ParisfaluritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniafectorJune 11, 1967ParisfauritaniafectorJune 11, 1967ParisfauritaniaMarch 21, 1990ParisforaccoJune 16, 1917ParisforaccoJune 11, 1967ParisfeetherlandsNovember 1, 1912Parisfeetw ZealandApril 24, 1928RomfigerMarch 21, 1990ParisaraiguayJanuary 2, 1962 <sup>3</sup> Parisew ZealandJanuary 2, 1992ParisfortugalJanuary 2, 1992ParisfautJanuary 2, 1992ParisorwayJanuary 28, 1920ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995Parisout AfricaOctober 3, 1928Parisjanuary 1, 1927RomJune 25, 1991orasJune 25, 1991ParisortugalJune 25, 1991ParisortugalApril 9, 1995Parisjant Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisjaint Kitts and	Paris: September 28, 1976 <sup>2</sup> Brussels: August 1, 1951
Brussels:         August 1, 1951           Stockholm,         Articles 22 to 38: May 25, 1972           4, 1994         Paris:         April 20, 1975           966         Brussels:         January 1, 1966           1991         Paris:         October 12, 1990           962         Paris:         October 12, 1990           963         Paris:         October 12, 1990           964         Paris:         October 12, 1990           965         Paris:         December 5, 1977           21, 1964         Rome:         September 21, 1976           1973         Paris:         May 10, 1989           67         Paris:         May 10, 1987           1970         Paris:         May 17, 1987           990         Paris:         May 17, 1987           990         Paris:         Articles 21 to 31: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 1972         Paris         Articles 1 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 198         Paris:         Articles 21 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 28         Roome:         December 4, 1947           24         Paris:         Articles 21 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 29         Paris:         Articles 21 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>12</sup>	iechtensteinJuly 30, 1931Brus StocithuaniaDecember 14, 1994Paris June 20, 1888Paris June 20, 1888Paris June 20, 1888falaysiaOctober 12, 1991Paris Gotober 12, 1991Paris Paris Gotober 12, 1991Paris ParisfalaysiaOctober 12, 1990, Paris March 19, 1962Paris Paris Paris March 19, 1962Paris Paris ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973Paris Paris May 10, 1989Paris Paris Paris 	Brussels: August 1, 1951
Stockholm,         Articles 22 to 38: May 25, 1972           4, 1994         Paris:         April 20, 1975           88         Paris:         April 20, 1975           966         Brussels:         January 1, 1966           1991         Paris:         October 12, 1991           960 <sup>2</sup> Paris:         December 5, 1977           21, 1964         Rome:         September 21, 1974           973         Paris:         September 21, 1976           80         Paris:         May 10, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 67         Paris:         May 10, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 7         Paris:         May 17, 1987           990         Paris:         December 24, 1993           , 1912         Paris:         May 17, 1987           990         Paris:         Articles 1 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 17         Paris         Articles 2 to 33: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 28         Rome:         December 4, 1993           946         Paris:         Articles 2 to 38: January 20, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 14, 1993         Paris:         Articles 2 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>12</sup> 29         Paris:         January 2, 1992           1988         Paris:         August 20,	ithuaniaDecember 14, 1994StocfadagascarJune 20, 1888ParisfadagascarJanuary 1, 1966BrussfalawiOctober 1, 1990ParisfaliMarch 19, 1962'ParisfaliMarch 19, 1962'ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaMay 10, 1989ParisfonacoJune 11, 1967ParisforoccoJune 16, 1917ParisfetherlandsNovember 1, 1912Parisfew ZealandApril 24, 1928RomfigerMay 2, 1962'Parisfew ZealandApril 24, 1928RomfarguayJanuary 2, 1962'ParisferuApril 3, 1896ParisforocaJanuary 2, 1992ParisfaistanJuly 5, 1948StocfaladiJanuary 2, 1992ParisfaistanJuly 5, 1948StocfaistanJuly 5, 1948StocfaistanJuly 5, 1948ParisfaitippinesMarch 29, 1911Parisfaiti LuciaMarch 13, 1995Parisfaiti Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisfaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisfaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisfaint Vincent andAugust 25, 1962ParisfovaniaDecember 5, 1887 </td <td></td>	
4, 1994       Paris:       December 14, 1994 <sup>4</sup> 88       Paris:       April 20, 1975         966       Brussels:       January 1, 1966         1991       Paris:       October 12, 1991         1990,       Paris:       December 5, 1977         21, 1964       Paris:       December 5, 1977         21, 1964       Paris:       May 10, 1989 <sup>4</sup> 1973       Paris:       May 10, 1989 <sup>4</sup> 67       Paris:       May 10, 1989 <sup>4</sup> 68       Paris:       November 23, 1974         1973       Paris:       May 17, 1987         990       Paris:       December 4, 1993         9, 1912       Paris:       Articles 21 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 14, 1999       Paris:       May 21, 1975         14, 1999       Paris:       September 14, 1993         196       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 20, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 14, 1999       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 14, 1999       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 992       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 993       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 29	ithuaniaDecember 14, 1994ParisuxembourgJune 20, 1888ParisfalagascarJanuary 1, 1966BrusfalawiOctober 12, 1991ParisfalaysiaOctober 12, 1991ParisfalaiMarch 19, 1962'ParisfalaiSeptember 21, 1964RomfauritiusMay 10, 1989ParisfauritiusMay 10, 1989ParisfauritiusMay 10, 1989ParisfauritiusMay 10, 1989ParisfauritiusMay 10, 1989ParisfauritiusMay 30, 1889ParisforoccoJune 11, 1967ParisforoccoJune 16, 1917ParisfauritiusMay 30, 1889ParisferMay 2, 1962ParisferMay 2, 1962ParisfigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisfaistanJuly 5, 1948RomaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisolandJanuary 28, 1920ParisolandJanuary 1, 1927Romussian FederationMarch 13, 1995Parisaint Kits and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisaint Kits and NevisApril 9, 1995ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1927RombilopinesAugust 29, 1995ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanu	Stadistication Autoria 20 to 28, Mars 26, 1072
8å       Paris:       April 20, 1975         966       Brussels:       January 1, 1966         1991       Paris:       October 12, 1991         962 <sup>3</sup> Paris:       December 5, 1977         21, 1964       Rome:       September 21, 1964         973       Paris:       May 10, 1989'         67       Paris:       December 17, 1974         89       Paris:       November 23, 1974         17       Paris:       May 17, 1987         990       Paris:       December 24, 1993         1, 1912       Paris:       May 17, 1987         990       Paris:       December 4, 1947         991       Paris:       May 12, 1975         28       Rome:       December 4, 1947         24 <sup>3</sup> Paris:       Articles 1 to 21: Cotober 11, 1995'         24 <sup>4</sup> Paris:       Articles 21 to 38: January 10, 1975'         28       Rome:       July 5, 1948'         991       Paris:       Articles 12 to 21: Cotober 11, 1995'         24 <sup>2</sup> Paris:       Articles 12 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970''         992       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970''         992       Paris:       Artic	uxembourgJune 20, 1888ParisladagascarJanuary 1, 1966BruslalawiOctober 12, 1991ParisfalaysiaOctober 1, 1990,ParisfalaysiaOctober 1, 1990,ParisfalaSeptember 21, 1964RomfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritusMay 10, 1989ParisforacoJune 11, 1967ParisforacoJune 16, 1917ParisforacoJune 16, 1917ParisforacoJune 16, 1917ParisforacoJune 16, 1917ParisfereNovember 1, 1928RomgerMay 2, 1962ParisigerMay 2, 1962ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisortugalJanuary 2, 1992ParisolandJanuary 2, 1992ParisolandJanuary 2, 1992ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 1, 1984Parisaint Kits and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisaint Vincent andAugust 20, 1985Parishe GrenadinesAugust 24, 1993ParisovakiaJune 25, 1991ParisovakiaJune 25, 1991ParisovakiaJune 29, 1995Parisouth AfricaDecember 5, 1887Parisouth AfricaJuly	
966         Brussels:         January 1, 1966           1991         Paris:         October 12, 1991           962         Paris:         December 5, 1977           21, 1964         Rome:         September 21, 1964           973         Paris:         Marticles 22 to 38: December 12, 1977 <sup>2</sup> 1973         Paris:         May 10, 1989 <sup>4</sup> 67         Paris:         December 17, 1974           89         Paris:         November 23, 1974           17         Paris:         May 17, 1987           990         Paris:         Articles 1 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 1973         Paris:         May 21, 1975           198         Rome:         December 4, 1993           990         Paris:         May 21, 1975           1928         Rome:         December 4, 1993           196         Paris:         Articles 21 to 31: June 13, 1974           197         Paris:         Articles 22 to 38: June 13, 1974           198         Paris:         Angust 1, 1951           198         Paris:         Angust 1, 1951           198         Paris:         Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980           1920         Paris:         Articles 21 to 38: January 2	IadagascarJanuary 1, 1966BrusIalawiOctober 12, 1991ParisIalaysiaOctober 1, 1990ParisIaliMarch 19, 1962 <sup>3</sup> ParisIaliSeptember 21, 1964RomIauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisIauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisIauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisIauritaniaMay 10, 1989ParisIauritusJune 11, 1967ParisIauritaniaMay 0, 1989ParisIonacoJune 16, 1917ParisIonacoJune 16, 1917ParisIoroccoJune 16, 1917ParisIoroccoJune 16, 1917ParisIgerMay 2, 1962Parisew ZealandApril 24, 1928Romiger.September 14, 1993ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomaraguayJanuary 2, 1962Parisauriger.August 20, 1988ParisaurigusJanuary 2, 1992ParishilippinesAugust 1, 1951PrusbolandJanuary 28, 1920ParisorwadaMarch 29, 1911ParisormaniaJanuary 1, 1927Romsaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995ParisoveniaJune 25, 1961ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991Parisoven	
1991       Paris:       October 1, 1990         9902       Paris:       December 5, 1977         21, 1964       Rome:       September 21, 1964         973       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: December 12, 1977 <sup>2</sup> 1973       Paris:       September 21, 1976         89       Paris:       May 10, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 67       Paris:       November 23, 1974         17       Paris:       December 14, 1993         990       Paris:       December 24, 1993         1, 1912       Paris,       Articles 21 to 38: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 7       Paris:       May 21, 1975         28       Rome:       December 4, 1947         29       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 28       Rome:       July 5, 1948 <sup>6</sup> 21, 1975       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: January 2, 1976         24       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 390       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 391       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 392       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 392       Par	IalawiOctober 12, 1991ParisIalaysiaOctober 12, 1990ParisIaliMarch 19, 1962'ParisIauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisIauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisIauritiusMay 10, 1989ParisIauritiusMay 10, 1989ParisIauritiusMay 10, 1989ParisIauritiusMay 10, 1989ParisIauritiusMay 30, 1889ParisIoroccoJune 11, 1967ParisIoroccoJune 16, 1917ParisIoroccoJune 16, 1917ParisigerMarch 21, 1990Parisew ZealandApril 24, 1928RomigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisorwayApril 13, 1896ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisolandJanuary 2, 1992ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995Parisint Vincent andMarch 13, 1995Parishe GrenadinesAugust 26, 1926ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991Parisouth AfricaDecember 5, 1887Parisouth AfricaDecember 5, 1887ParispainJuly 20, 19593RompainJuly 20, 19593ParispainJuly 20, 19593ParispainJuly 20, 19593ParispainFebruary 23, 1977<	1 )
1990       Paris:       Detember 5, 1977         21, 1964       Rome:       September 21, 1964         Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: December 12, 1977 <sup>2</sup> 1973       Paris:       September 21, 1976         89       Paris:       May 10, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 67       Paris:       December 17, 1974         89       Paris:       November 23, 1974         17       Paris:       December 17, 1974         89       Paris:       May 17, 1987         990       Paris:       Articles 1 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 17       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 28       Rome:       December 4, 1993         1912       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 11, 1995 <sup>9</sup> 24       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 11, 1995 <sup>9</sup> 29       Paris:       Angust 20, 1988         990       Paris:       January 2, 1992         1988       Paris:       August 20, 1988         991       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         193       Paris:	falaysiaOctober 1, 1990ParisfalaMarch 19, 1962³ParisfaltaSeptember 21, 1964RomfauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisfauritusMay 10, 1989ParisfauritusMay 10, 1989ParisfonacoJune 11, 1967ParisfonacoMay 30, 1889ParisforeccoJune 16, 1917ParisfetherlandsMarch 21, 1990Parisew ZealandApril 24, 1928RomigerSeptember 14, 1993ParisgeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomakistanJuly 5, 1948RomfalagalJanuary 2, 1992ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomfalagalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995ParisomaniaJanuary 1, 1927Romstant Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisand LuciaAugust 29, 1995ParisortugalAugust 29, 1995ParisortugalAugust 25, 1962ParisortucatJanuary 1, 1923Parisortucet andAugust 29, 1995Parisortucet andAugust 29, 1995ParisortugalDecember 5, 1887Parisortucet andParisParisovakiaJuly 20, 1959³RomovakiaJuly 20, 1959³RomovakiaJuly 20, 1959³	
962 <sup>3</sup> Paris: December 5, 1977 21, 1964 Rome: September 21, 1964 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 12, 1977 <sup>2</sup> 1973 Paris: September 21, 1976 89 Paris: May 10, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 67 Paris: December 17, 1974 89 Paris: Movember 23, 1974 17 Paris: May 17, 1987 990 Paris: December 24, 1993 1, 1912 Paris, Articles 1 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> Paris, Articles 2 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 28 Rome: December 14, 1947 2 <sup>2</sup> Paris: May 21, 1975 14, 1993 Paris: September 14, 1993 1966 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 992 Paris: January 2, 1992 1988 Paris: August 20, 1988 951 Brussels: August 2, 1951 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 919 Paris: January 2, 1992 1988 Paris: August 20, 1988 951 Brussels: August 2, 1951 911 Paris: January 2, 1995 927 Rome: August 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> 927 Rome: August 2, 1995 928 Paris: May 11, 1951 929 Paris: January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 939 Paris: January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 941 Paris: January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 951 Paris: August 2, 1995 951 Paris: August 2, 1995 952 Paris: March 13, 1995 1953 Paris: March 13, 1995 1964 Paris: August 24, 1995 1965 Paris: August 24, 1995 1965 Paris: August 24, 1995 1965 Paris: August 24, 1995 1964 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>2</sup> 955 Paris: March 1, 1984 155 Paris: August 24, 1995 1963 Paris: August 24, 1995 1964 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>2</sup> 1975 Paris: August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> 1985 Paris: August 24, 1975 1984 Paris: August 24, 1975 1985 Paris: August 24, 1975 1985 Paris: August 24, 1975 1984 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1977 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1977 Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Articles 1 to 21: September 23, 1977 Paris, Articles 1 to 2	IalaysiaOctober 1, 1990ParisIaliMarch 19, 1962³ParisIaliaSeptember 21, 1964RomIauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisIauritusMay 10, 1989ParisIauritusMay 10, 1989ParisIonacoJune 11, 1967ParisIonacoMay 30, 1889ParisIonacoMay 30, 1889ParisIonacoMay 30, 1889ParisIonacoMay 30, 1889ParisIonacoMay 30, 1889ParisIonacoMarch 21, 1990ParisIonacoMarch 21, 1990ParisIonacoMarch 21, 1990ParisIgerApril 24, 1928RomigerSeptember 14, 1993ParisorwayApril 13, 1896ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomakistanJuly 5, 1948RomorwayJanuary 2, 1992ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995ParisortugalMarch 1, 1984Parisint LuciaAugust 29, 1995ParisoralJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJoneJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaDecember 5, 1887ParisovakiaJuly 20, 1959³RomparisJuly 20, 1959³Parisparis </td <td>······································</td>	······································
962 <sup>3</sup> Paris: December 3, 1977 21, 1964 Rome: September 21, 1964 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 12, 1977 <sup>2</sup> 1973 Paris: September 21, 1976 89 Paris: May 10, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 67 Paris: December 17, 1974 89 Paris: Movember 23, 1974 17 Paris: May 17, 1987 990 Paris: December 24, 1993 1, 1912 Paris, Articles 1 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> Paris, Articles 2 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 28 Rome: December 4, 1947 2 <sup>2</sup> Paris: May 21, 1975 14, 1993 Paris: September 14, 1993 1966 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>15</sup> 992 Paris: January 2, 1992 1988 Paris: August 20, 1988 951 Brussels: August 2, 1951 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>15</sup> 927 Rome: July 5, 1948 <sup>6</sup> 918 Paris: January 2, 1992 1988 Paris: Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>15</sup> 929 Paris: January 2, 1992 1988 Paris: May 11, 1951 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>15</sup> 920 Paris: Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>15</sup> 921 Paris: August 2, 1951 922 Paris: January 1, 1971 <sup>16</sup> 935 Paris: November 2, 1995 947 Rome: August 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> 959 Paris: November 2, 1995 1944 Paris: January 12, 1975 <sup>16</sup> 1959 Paris: March 13, 1995 1962 Paris: August 24, 1995 1963 Paris: August 24, 1995 1964 Paris: August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> 1995 Paris: August 24, 193 <sup>2</sup> 1994 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1977 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1977 Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Articles 1 to 21: September 23, 1977 Paris, Articles 1 to 21:	IaliMarch 19, 1962°ParisIaltaSeptember 21, 1964RomIauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisIauritusMay 10, 1989ParisIauritusJune 11, 1967ParisIauritaniaJune 11, 1967ParisIauritaniaJune 11, 1967ParisIauritaniaJune 11, 1967ParisIauritaniaJune 11, 1967ParisIauritaniaMarch 21, 1990ParisIauritaniaMarch 21, 1990ParisIauritaniaMarch 21, 1990ParisIauritaniaMarch 21, 1990ParisIauritaniaMarch 21, 1928RomIgerMay 20, 1923Parisew ZealandApril 24, 1928RomigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisorwayJanuary 2, 1992ParisortugalJanuary 28, 1920Parisoptilic of MoldovaNovember 2, 1995ParisoraniaJanuary 1, 1927RomwandaMarch 13, 1995Parisinit LuciaAugust 29, 1995ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993Parisovakia <t< td=""><td></td></t<>	
21, 1964       Rome:       September 21, 1964         1973       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: December 12, 1977 <sup>2</sup> 1973       Paris:       May 10, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 67       Paris:       Docember 17, 1974         89       Paris:       November 23, 1974         17       Paris:       Docember 24, 1993         189       Paris:       Articles 1 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 1912       Paris,       Articles 2 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 28       Rome:       December 4, 1993         1912       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 11, 1995 <sup>9</sup> 24       Paris,       Articles 2 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 29       Paris:       January 2, 1992         196       Paris,       Articles 2 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 1973       Paris,       Articles 2 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 2 to 38: July 16, 1980         1921       Paris,       Articles 2 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 1988       Paris,       Articles 2 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>2</sup> 1974       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>2</sup> 1980       Paris,       Artic	faltaSeptember 21, 1964Rom ParislauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParislauritiusMay 10, 1989ParislauritiusMay 10, 1989ParislexicoJune 11, 1967ParisloroccoJune 16, 1917ParisamibiaMarch 21, 1990Parisew ZealandMarch 21, 1928RomigerMay 2, 1962'ParisgerMay 2, 1962'ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisparisAugust 20, 1988Parisaugus 20, 1988ParisParisbilippinesAugust 20, 1988ParispolandJanuary 28, 1920ParisorwadaMarch 29, 1911ParisorugalMarch 13, 1995ParisorugalMarch 1, 1984ParisorugalMarch 1, 1984ParisorugalMarch 1, 1984ParisorugalApril 9, 1995ParisorugalAugust 29, 1995ParisorugalAugust 29, 1995ParisovakiaAugust 29, 1995ParisovakiaJune 25, 1991ParisovakiaDecember 5, 1887ParisovakiaJuly 20, 19593Romri LankaJuly 20, 19593PariswedenAugust 1, 1904Paris	
Paris, 1973Articles 22 to 38: December 12, $1977^4$ 1973Paris: Paris: November 21, $1976$ 89Paris: Paris: November 23, $1974$ 17Paris: Paris: Paris: Paris: November 24, $1993$ Paris: November 21, 19951920 Paris: <td>IauritaniaParisIauritiusMay 10, 1989IauritiusMay 10, 1989IauritiusMay 10, 1989IauritiusJune 11, 1967IonacoMay 30, 1889IonacoMay 30, 1889IonacoJune 16, 1917IauritiusMarch 21, 1990ParisMarch 21, 1990ParisParisew ZealandApril 24, 1928igerRomiger.September 14, 1993araguayApril 13, 1896eruAugust 20, 1988araguayJanuary 2, 1992eruAugust 20, 1988nilippinesAugust 20, 1988ParisParisparisJanuary 28, 1920ParisParisparisJanuary 28, 1920ParisParisparisJanuary 1, 1927RomMarch 13, 1995parisMarch 13, 1995parisParisprobaniaAugust 24, 1993parisJune 25, 1962parisJune 25, 1991parisJune 25, 1991parisParisparisJune 25, 1991parisParisparisJune 25, 1991parisParisparisJune 25, 1991parisParisparisParisparisParisparisParisparisParisparisParisparisParisparisParisparisParisparis<!--</td--><td></td></td>	IauritaniaParisIauritiusMay 10, 1989IauritiusMay 10, 1989IauritiusMay 10, 1989IauritiusJune 11, 1967IonacoMay 30, 1889IonacoMay 30, 1889IonacoJune 16, 1917IauritiusMarch 21, 1990ParisMarch 21, 1990ParisParisew ZealandApril 24, 1928igerRomiger.September 14, 1993araguayApril 13, 1896eruAugust 20, 1988araguayJanuary 2, 1992eruAugust 20, 1988nilippinesAugust 20, 1988ParisParisparisJanuary 28, 1920ParisParisparisJanuary 28, 1920ParisParisparisJanuary 1, 1927RomMarch 13, 1995parisMarch 13, 1995parisParisprobaniaAugust 24, 1993parisJune 25, 1962parisJune 25, 1991parisJune 25, 1991parisParisparisJune 25, 1991parisParisparisJune 25, 1991parisParisparisJune 25, 1991parisParisparisParisparisParisparisParisparisParisparisParisparisParisparisParisparisParisparis </td <td></td>	
1973       Paris:       September 21, 1976         89       Paris:       May 10, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 67       Paris:       November 23, 1974         89       Paris:       May 17, 1987         990       Paris:       December 24, 1993         911       Paris:       Articles 2 to 38: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 97       Paris:       Articles 2 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 98       Rome:       December 4, 1947         24       Paris:       May 21, 1975         986       Paris:       Articles 2 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 986       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: June 13, 1974         8       Rome:       July 5, 1948 <sup>6</sup> 992       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: June 13, 1974         8       Rome:       July 5, 1948 <sup>6</sup> 992       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 992       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris:       January 12, 1975         927       Rome:       August 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> 927       Paris:       March 1, 1984         93       Paris: </td <td>IauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisIauritusMay 10, 1989ParisIauritusJune 11, 1967ParisIcxicoJune 11, 1967ParisIonacoMay 30, 1889ParisIoroccoJune 16, 1917ParisamibiaMarch 21, 1990ParisetherlandsNovember 1, 1912Parisetw ZealandApril 24, 1928RomigerMay 2, 1962<sup>3</sup>ParisgeraSeptember 14, 1993ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisparisAugust 20, 1988ParispolandJanuary 28, 1920ParispolandJanuary 28, 1920ParispolandJanuary 28, 1920ParispolandMarch 13, 1995ParisparisMarch 1, 1984ParisportugalMarch 1, 1984Parisint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995ParisovakiaJune 25, 1962ParisovatiaJune 25, 1991ParisovatiaDecember 5, 1887ParispainDecember 5, 1887ParispainJuly 20, 1959<sup>3</sup>RompainParisParispainParisParispainParisParispainParisParispainParisParispainParisParispainParispain<td>Paris. Articles 22 to 38. December 12 1977<sup>2</sup></td></td>	IauritaniaFebruary 6, 1973ParisIauritusMay 10, 1989ParisIauritusJune 11, 1967ParisIcxicoJune 11, 1967ParisIonacoMay 30, 1889ParisIoroccoJune 16, 1917ParisamibiaMarch 21, 1990ParisetherlandsNovember 1, 1912Parisetw ZealandApril 24, 1928RomigerMay 2, 1962 <sup>3</sup> ParisgeraSeptember 14, 1993ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisparisAugust 20, 1988ParispolandJanuary 28, 1920ParispolandJanuary 28, 1920ParispolandJanuary 28, 1920ParispolandMarch 13, 1995ParisparisMarch 1, 1984ParisportugalMarch 1, 1984Parisint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995ParisovakiaJune 25, 1962ParisovatiaJune 25, 1991ParisovatiaDecember 5, 1887ParispainDecember 5, 1887ParispainJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RompainParisParispainParisParispainParisParispainParisParispainParisParispainParisParispainParispain <td>Paris. Articles 22 to 38. December 12 1977<sup>2</sup></td>	Paris. Articles 22 to 38. December 12 1977 <sup>2</sup>
89       Paris:       May 10, 1989 <sup>2</sup> 67       Paris:       December 17, 1974         89       Paris:       Movember 23, 1974         17       Paris:       May 17, 1987         990       Paris:       Movember 23, 1993         991       Paris:       Articles 1 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 992       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 928       Rome:       December 4, 1993         996       Paris:       September 14, 1993         997       Paris:       September 14, 1993         998       Paris:       Articles 1 to 21: October 11, 1995 <sup>9</sup> 997       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 992       Paris:       January 2, 1992         993       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 994       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 12, 1974         995       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 995       Paris:       January 12, 1975         995       Paris:       May 11, 1951         995       Paris:       May 11, 1984         995       Paris:       April 9, 1995	lauritiusMay 10, 1989ParislexicoJune 11, 1967ParislonacoMay 30, 1889ParislonacoJune 16, 1917ParisamibiaMarch 21, 1990ParisatteriandsMarch 21, 1990Parisew ZealandApril 24, 1928RomigerMay 2, 1962ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisskistanJuly 5, 1948RomakistanJuly 5, 1948RomaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisanilippinesAugust 20, 1988ParisparitugalJanuary 28, 1920Parispopublic of MoldovaNovember 2, 1995Parisint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1927Romint LuciaAugust 29, 1995ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1984ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1984ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1985ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1984ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1984ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1984ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1984ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1984ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1984ParisparisJune 25, 1981ParisparisJune 25, 1981ParisparisParisParisparisJuly 2	Paris: Sentember 71 1076
67       Paris:       December 17, 1974 $89$ Paris:       November 23, 1974 $17$ Paris:       May 17, 1987 $990$ Paris:       December 24, 1993 $990$ Paris:       Articles 1 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> Paris:       Articles 21 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> $28$ Rome:       December 4, 1947 $21$ Paris:       September 14, 1993 $996$ Paris:       Articles 21 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> $14$ , 1993       Paris:       September 14, 1993 $996$ Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> $992$ Paris:       January 2, 1992 $992$ Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980 $951$ Brussels:       August 1, 1951         Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980 $1920$ Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>2</sup> $911$ Paris:       March 1, 1984 $927$ Rome:       August 6, 1936 $927$ Rome:       August 21, 1975 $938$ Paris:       August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> $199$	lexicoJune 11, 1967ParislonacoMay 30, 1889ParisloroccoJune 16, 1917ParisamibiaMarch 21, 1990Parisew ZealandApril 24, 1928RomigerMay 2, 1962ParisgeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomanilipipniesJanuary 2, 1992Parisew ZealandJanuary 2, 1992ParisgeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisskistanJuly 5, 1948RomakistanJuly 5, 1948RomanilipipniesAugust 20, 1988ParisbilippinesAugust 1, 1951Brusspoublic of MoldovaMarch 29, 1911ParisomaniaMarch 13, 1995Parisaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisaint Vincent andAugust 29, 1995Parishe GrenadinesAugust 29, 1995ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJune 25, 1991ParisparisJune 25, 1991ParisparisParisParisparisJuly 20, 19593ParisparisParisParisparisFebruary 23, 1977ParisparisAugust 1, 1904Paris	
89       Paris:       November 23, 1974         17       Paris:       May 17, 1987         990       Paris:       December 24, 1993         , 1912       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 7       Paris,       Articles 2 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 728       Rome:       December 4, 1947         72       Paris,       Articles 2 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 741       Paris,       Articles 2 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 743       Rome:       July 5, 1948 <sup>6</sup> 744       Stockholm,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 743       Rome:       July 5, 1948 <sup>6</sup> 744       Stockholm,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 744       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 744       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 745       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 744       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>2</sup> 745       Paris:       Magust 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> 746       Stockholm,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>2</sup> <t< td=""><td>IonacoMay 30, 1889ParisIoroccoJune 16, 1917ParisamibiaMarch 21, 1990ParisetherlandsNovember 1, 1912Parisew ZealandApril 24, 1928RomigeraMay 2, 19623ParisorwayApril 13, 1896ParisorwayApril 13, 1896ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisaruAugust 20, 1988ParisbilippinesAugust 1, 1951BrussortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisomaniaJanuary 28, 1920ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995ParisonaniaMarch 13, 1995ParisonaniaAugust 24, 1933ParisonaniaJanuary 1, 1927RomwandaMarch 13, 1995ParisovakiaApril 9, 1995ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1984ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1983ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJune 25, 1961ParisovakiaJune 25, 1971ParisovakiaJune 25, 1971ParisovakiaJuny 20, 19593RomparisJuly 20, 19593ParisovakiaJuly 20, 19593Parisovakia&lt;</td><td>rails. Iviay IV, 1989 Paria: December 17, 1074</td></t<>	IonacoMay 30, 1889ParisIoroccoJune 16, 1917ParisamibiaMarch 21, 1990ParisetherlandsNovember 1, 1912Parisew ZealandApril 24, 1928RomigeraMay 2, 19623ParisorwayApril 13, 1896ParisorwayApril 13, 1896ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisaruAugust 20, 1988ParisbilippinesAugust 1, 1951BrussortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisomaniaJanuary 28, 1920ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995ParisonaniaMarch 13, 1995ParisonaniaAugust 24, 1933ParisonaniaJanuary 1, 1927RomwandaMarch 13, 1995ParisovakiaApril 9, 1995ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1984ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1983ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJune 25, 1961ParisovakiaJune 25, 1971ParisovakiaJune 25, 1971ParisovakiaJuny 20, 19593RomparisJuly 20, 19593ParisovakiaJuly 20, 19593Parisovakia<	rails. Iviay IV, 1989 Paria: December 17, 1074
17       Paris:       May 17, 1987         990       Paris:       December 24, 1993         990       Paris:       Articles 1 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> 921       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: January 10, 1975 <sup>13</sup> 28       Rome:       December 4, 1947         21       Paris:       May 21, 1975         14, 1993       Paris:       September 14, 1993         196       Paris,       Articles 21 to 38: January 2, 1997         197       Paris       Anticles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 198       Paris:       August 20, 1988         197       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         198       Paris:       August 21, 1971         198       Paris:       August 21, 1971         198       Paris:       August 4, 1990         191       Paris:       January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 1920       Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>2</sup> 191       Paris:       January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 1920       Paris:       March 13, 1995         193       Paris:       March 13, 1995         194       Paris:       March 13, 1995         195       Paris: </td <td>IoroccoJune 16, 1917ParisamibiaMarch 21, 1990ParisetherlandsNovember 1, 1912Parisew ZealandApril 24, 1928RomigerMay 2, 1962³ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisorwayApril 13, 1896ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomstaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisortugalJanuary 2, 1992ParisortugalJanuary 28, 1920ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995Parisoussian FederationMarch 13, 1995Parismint LuciaApril 9, 1995ParisoveniaAugust 20, 1988Parisout AfricaMarch 1, 1984ParisoveniaJune 25, 1962ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991Parisout AfricaOctober 3, 1928ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991Paris&lt;</td> <td></td>	IoroccoJune 16, 1917ParisamibiaMarch 21, 1990ParisetherlandsNovember 1, 1912Parisew ZealandApril 24, 1928RomigerMay 2, 1962³ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisorwayApril 13, 1896ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomstaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisortugalJanuary 2, 1992ParisortugalJanuary 28, 1920ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995Parisoussian FederationMarch 13, 1995Parismint LuciaApril 9, 1995ParisoveniaAugust 20, 1988Parisout AfricaMarch 1, 1984ParisoveniaJune 25, 1962ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991Parisout AfricaOctober 3, 1928ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991Paris<	
990       Paris:       December 24, 1993         1, 1912       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup> Paris,       Articles 2 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup> 28       Rome:       December 4, 1947         29       Paris:       May 21, 1975         14, 1993       Paris:       September 14, 1993         196       Paris,       Articles 2 to 38: June 13, 1974         18       Rome:       July 5, 1948°         Stockholm,       Articles 22 to 38: June 13, 1974         18       Rome:       July 5, 1948°         Stockholm,       Articles 22 to 38: Junuary 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>11</sup> 1988       Paris:       January 2, 1992         1988       Paris:       August 20, 1988         951       Brussels:       August 20, 1988         951       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 21 to 21: October 22, 1994         921       Paris:       November 2, 1995         927       Rome:       August 6, 1936°         929       Paris:       March 13, 1995         84       Paris:       March 13, 1995         94       Paris:       August 24, 1993²	amibiaMarch 21, 1990ParisetherlandsNovember 1, 1912ParisetherlandsApril 24, 1928RomigerMay 2, 19623ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisorwayApril 13, 1896ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomaraguayJanuary 2, 1992PariseruAugust 20, 1988ParispolandJanuary 28, 1920ParispolandJanuary 28, 1920ParispolandJanuary 28, 1920ParispolandJanuary 1, 1927RompolandMarch 13, 1995ParispolandMarch 13, 1995ParisortugalMarch 1, 1984ParisowandaMarch 1, 1984ParisowandaMarch 1, 1984ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1995ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJune 25, 1962ParisovakiaJune 25, 1991ParisparisDecember 5, 1887ParisparisJuly 20, 19593ParisrinameFebruary 23, 1977ParisvedenAugust 1, 1904Paris	
1912Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: January 10, 1975115 $2^8$ Rome: December 4, 1947 $2^7$ Paris: Paris: 	etherlandsNovember 1, 1912Paris Paris Paris ew Zealandew ZealandApril 24, 1928Rom May 2, 1962Paris Paris September 14, 1993igeriaSeptember 14, 1993Paris Paris April 13, 1896Paris Paris Paris ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948Rom Paris ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948Rom Paris ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948Rom Paris ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris Paris August 20, 1988araguayJanuary 28, 1920Paris Paris ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911 ParisParis Paris ParisoptugalMarch 29, 1911 ParisParis Paris ParisomaniaMarch 13, 1995 Paris August 24, 1993aint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995 Paris August 24, 1993aint Vincent and he GrenadinesAugust 29, 1995 Paris January 1, 1993 Paris Paris Duth AfricaovakiaJune 25, 1991 Paris Paris paris Duth Africabuth AfricaDecember 5, 1887 Paris	
Paris,Articles 22 to 38: January 10, 1975''28Rome:December 4, 194721Paris:May 21, 197523Paris:September 14, 1993396Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 11, 1995''397Paris,Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970''398Rome:July 5, 1948''3992Paris:January 2, 19923988Paris:August 20, 19883951Brussels:August 20, 19883951Brussels:August 20, 19883951Brussels:August 1, 19513920Paris,Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 19803921Paris,Articles 22 to 38: August 4, 19903931Paris,Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970''3944Paris:January 1, 1979''3955Paris:March 13, 19953964Paris:March 1, 19843975Paris:March 1, 1984398Paris:August 29, 19953993Paris:January 1, 1993391Paris:January 1, 1993392Paris:January 1, 1993393Paris:August 12, 1975393Paris:January 1, 1993394Paris:January 1, 1993395Paris:August 29, 1995396Paris:January 1, 1993397Paris:August 29, 1975398Paris,Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975'3994Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September	ew ZealandApril 24, 1928Rom May 2, 19623igeriaMay 2, 19623Paris September 14, 1993Paris ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993Paris ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948Rom ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris ParisortugalJanuary 28, 1920Paris ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911Paris ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911Paris ParisomaniaJanuary 1, 1927Rom ParissomaniaMarch 13, 1995Paris Parisint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Paris Paris August 24, 1993int LuciaAugust 29, 1995Paris Paris August 25, 1962ovakiaJune 25, 1991Paris Paris Duch AfricaoveniaDecember 5, 1887Paris Parisi LankaJuly 20, 19593Rom ParisirinameFebruary 23, 1977Paris Paris ParisrenameFebruary 23, 1977Paris ParisAugust 1, 1904Paris	Paris: December 24, 1993
Paris,Articles 22 to 38: January 10, 1975''28Rome:December 4, 194721Paris:May 21, 197523Paris:September 14, 1993396Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 11, 1995''397Paris,Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970''398Rome:July 5, 1948''3992Paris:January 2, 19923988Paris:August 20, 19883951Brussels:August 20, 19883951Brussels:August 20, 19883951Brussels:August 1, 19513920Paris,Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 19803921Paris,Articles 22 to 38: August 4, 19903931Paris,Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970''3944Paris:January 1, 1979''3955Paris:March 13, 19953964Paris:March 1, 19843975Paris:March 1, 1984398Paris:August 29, 19953993Paris:January 1, 1993391Paris:January 1, 1993392Paris:January 1, 1993393Paris:August 12, 1975393Paris:January 1, 1993394Paris:January 1, 1993395Paris:August 29, 1995396Paris:January 1, 1993397Paris:August 29, 1975398Paris,Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975'3994Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September	ew ZealandApril 24, 1928Rom May 2, 19623igeriaMay 2, 19623Paris September 14, 1993Paris ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993Paris ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948Rom ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris ParisortugalJanuary 28, 1920Paris ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911Paris ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911Paris ParisomaniaJanuary 1, 1927Rom ParissomaniaMarch 13, 1995Paris Parisint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Paris Paris August 24, 1993int LuciaAugust 29, 1995Paris Paris August 25, 1962ovakiaJune 25, 1991Paris Paris Duch AfricaoveniaDecember 5, 1887Paris Parisi LankaJuly 20, 19593Rom ParisirinameFebruary 23, 1977Paris Paris ParisrenameFebruary 23, 1977Paris ParisAugust 1, 1904Paris	Paris, Articles 1 to 21: January 30, 1986 <sup>14</sup>
$2^2$ Paris:       December 4, 1947 $2^2$ Paris:       May 21, 1975 $144$ , 1993       Paris:       September 14, 1993 $196$ Paris:       Articles 1 to 21: October 11, 1995 <sup>9</sup> Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: June 13, 1974 $8$ Rome:       July 5, 1948 <sup>6</sup> Stockholm,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>11</sup> 992       Paris:       August 20, 1988         951       Brussels:       August 20, 1988         951       Brussels:       August 2, 1991         920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         921       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         921       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         921       Paris:       January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 931       Paris:       January 12, 1979         941       Paris:       March 13, 1995         942       Paris:       August 24, 1993         945       Paris:       August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> 946       Paris:       August 1, 1951         951       Paris:       August 1, 1951	ew ZealandApril 24, 1928Rom May 2, 1962igerMay 2, 1962Paris September 14, 1993Paris ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993Paris ParisorwayApril 13, 1896Paris ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948Rom Stoc August 20, 1988Paris ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris PariscruAugust 20, 1988Paris ParispilippinesAugust 1, 1951Brus ParisortugalJanuary 28, 1920Paris ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911Paris ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911Paris ParisomaniaMarch 13, 1995Paris ParisomaniaMarch 13, 1995Paris Parisint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Paris Parisint Vincent and he GrenadinesAugust 29, 1995Paris Paris August 24, 1993painLuciaJune 25, 1962Paris ParisovakiaJune 25, 1991Paris ParisovakiaJune 25, 1991Paris ParispainDecember 5, 1887Paris Paris Parisri LankaJuly 20, 19593Rom ParisrinameFebruary 23, 1977Paris ParisvedenAugust 1, 1904Paris	Paris, Articles 22 to 38: January 10, 1975 <sup>15</sup>
$2^{4}$ Paris:       May 21, 1975         14, 1993       Paris:       September 14, 1993         196       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 11, 1995 <sup>9</sup> Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: June 13, 1974         8       Rome:       July 5, 1948 <sup>6</sup> 992       Paris:       January 2, 1992         1988       Paris:       August 20, 1988         951       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         1920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         911       Paris:       January 12, 1975         927       Rome:       August 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> Stockholm,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>22</sup> 995       Paris:       March 13, 1995         1944       Paris:       March 1, 1984         95       Paris:       August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> 1995       Paris:       August 12, 1975         1993       Paris:       Januar	igerMay 2, 1962³ParisigeriaSeptember 14, 1993ParisorwayApril 13, 1896ParisakistanJuly 5, 1948RomaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisaraguayJanuary 2, 1992ParisbilippinesAugust 20, 1988ParisbilippinesAugust 20, 1988PariscruAugust 20, 1988ParisbilippinesAugust 1, 1951BruscortugalJanuary 28, 1920PariscortugalMarch 29, 1911PariscortugalMarch 29, 1911PariscortugalMarch 13, 1995Pariscortusian FederationMarch 13, 1995PariswandaMarch 1, 1984Parisaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995PariscovakiaJanuary 1, 1993PariscovakiaJanuary 1, 1993PariscovakiaJune 25, 1991PariscovakiaDecember 5, 1887PariscorturationDecember 5, 1887ParisparisJuly 20, 1959³RomparisParisParisparisJuly 20, 1959³RomparisParisParisparisParisParisparisParisParisparisParisParisparisParisParisparisParisParisparisParisParisparisParisParisparisParisParispa	Rome: December 4, 1947
14, 1993       Paris:       September 14, 1993         196       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 11, 1995 <sup>9</sup> 197       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: June 13, 1974         198       Rome:       July 5, 1948 <sup>6</sup> 192       Paris:       January 2, 1992         1988       Paris:       August 20, 1988         1951       Brussels:       August 2, 1951         1988       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>12</sup> 1920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>2</sup> 1921       Paris:       January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 2, 1995       Paris:       More: August 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> 5       Paris:       March 13, 1995         194       Paris:       March 1, 1984         15       Paris:       August 29, 1995         195       Paris:       August 29, 1995         1962       Paris:       January 1, 1993         197       Paris:       January 1, 1993 <t< td=""><td>igeriaSeptember 14, 1993Paris Paris<br< td=""><td></td></br<></td></t<>	igeriaSeptember 14, 1993Paris <br< td=""><td></td></br<>	
996       Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 11, 1995 <sup>9</sup> 947       Articles 22 to 38: June 13, 1974         8       Rome: July 5, 1948 <sup>6</sup> 992       Paris: Stockholm, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>12</sup> 998       Paris: Paris: August 20, 1988         991       Paris: Paris, Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 22, 1994         911       Paris: Paris: August 4, 1970 <sup>16</sup> 927       Rome: Paris: November 2, 1995         911       Paris: Paris: November 2, 1995         927       Rome: August 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> 927       Rome: August 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> 928       Paris: March 13, 1995         84       Paris: March 1, 1984         95       Paris: August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> 1993       Paris: August 12, 1975         993       Paris: January 1, 1993         91       Paris: January 1, 1993         91       Paris: January 1, 1993         91       Paris: January 1, 1993         92       Paris: August 1, 1951         93       Paris: August 1, 1951         94       Paris, Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> 93       Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1974      <	orwayApril 13, 1896Paris 	
Paris, Rome:Articles 22 to 38: June 13, 19748Rome:July 5, 1948° Stockholm, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 197012992Paris: Paris:January 2, 19921988Paris: Paris, Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 19801920Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 19801921Paris: January 12, 197916 January 12, 197916 Stockholm, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 197024995Paris: November 2, 1995927Rome: Rome: August 6, 19366 Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 197024995Paris: March 13, 1995994Paris: Paris: August 29, 19951953Paris: Paris: August 29, 19951962Paris: Paris: January 1, 19931995Paris: Paris: January 1, 19931996Paris: Paris, Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 197521887Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 19781993Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 19781994Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 19781995Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 19731887Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 19731887Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 19802191Paris, Paris, Articles 2	akistanJuly 5, 1948Paris Stoc.araguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris August 20, 1988Paris PariscruAugust 20, 1988Paris ParisbilippinesAugust 1, 1951Brus PariscolandJanuary 28, 1920Paris PariscolandJanuary 28, 1920Paris PariscolandJanuary 28, 1920Paris PariscolandJanuary 28, 1920Paris PariscolandJanuary 28, 1920Paris PariscolandJanuary 28, 1920Paris PariscolandJanuary 28, 1920Paris PariscolandMarch 29, 1911Paris StoccolandMarch 13, 1995Paris PariscolandMarch 13, 1995Paris PariscolandMarch 1, 1984Paris Parisaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Paris Parisaint LuciaAugust 29, 1995Paris PariscovakiaJanuary 1, 1993Paris PariscovakiaJune 25, 1991Paris PariscovakiaDecember 5, 1887Paris Paris Parisci LankaJuly 20, 19593Rom ParisurinameFebruary 23, 1977Paris Paris ParisvedenAugust 1, 1904Paris	Paris Articles 1 to 21: October 11 1995 <sup>9</sup>
R       Rome:       July 5, 1948 <sup>6</sup> Stockholm,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>17</sup> 992       Paris:       January 2, 1992         992       Paris:       January 20, 1988         951       Brussels:       August 20, 1988         951       Brussels:       August 2, 1951         920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: August 4, 1990         911       Paris:       January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 2, 1995       Paris:       November 2, 1995         927       Rome:       August 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> 927       Rome:       August 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>2</sup> 995       Paris:       March 13, 1995         84       Paris:       March 1, 1984         95       Paris:       August 29, 1995         1993       Paris:       August 29, 1995         1994       Paris:       January 1, 1993         1995       Paris:       August 1, 1951         993       Paris:       January 1, 1993         994       Paris:       January 1, 1993         995       Paris:       August 1, 051 <th< td=""><td>akistanJuly 5, 1948Rom StockaraguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris Aris August 20, 1988Paris ParisnilippinesAugust 20, 1988Paris ParisolandJanuary 28, 1920Paris ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911Paris ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911Paris ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911Paris ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995Paris ParisomaniaJanuary 1, 1927Rom Stockussian FederationMarch 13, 1995Paris Paris March 1, 1984int Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Paris Paris August 24, 1993int LuciaAugust 29, 1995Paris Paris Danuary 1, 1993ovakiaJanuary 1, 1993Paris Paris Duch AfricaoveniaDuce 25, 1991Paris Paris Paris December 5, 1887i LankaJuly 20, 19593Rom Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Parisi LankaJuly 20, 19593Rom Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris</td><td></td></th<>	akistanJuly 5, 1948Rom StockaraguayJanuary 2, 1992Paris Aris August 20, 1988Paris ParisnilippinesAugust 20, 1988Paris ParisolandJanuary 28, 1920Paris ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911Paris ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911Paris ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911Paris ParisortugalMarch 13, 1995Paris ParisomaniaJanuary 1, 1927Rom Stockussian FederationMarch 13, 1995Paris Paris March 1, 1984int Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Paris Paris August 24, 1993int LuciaAugust 29, 1995Paris Paris Danuary 1, 1993ovakiaJanuary 1, 1993Paris Paris Duch AfricaoveniaDuce 25, 1991Paris Paris Paris December 5, 1887i LankaJuly 20, 19593Rom Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Parisi LankaJuly 20, 19593Rom Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris	
Stockholm, 992Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 19701992Paris: January 2, 19921988Paris: August 20, 1988951Brussels: August 1, 1951Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 19801920Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 22, 1994911Paris: Paris: January 12, 197916911Paris: Paris: January 12, 197916911Paris: Paris: Stockholm, Stockholm, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 19702927Rome: Stockholm, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 19702995Paris: Stockholm, March 13, 1995984Paris: Paris: August 24, 199321993Paris: Paris: August 29, 19951993Paris: Paris: January 1, 19931995Paris: Paris: January 1, 19931995Paris: Paris: January 1, 19931996Paris: Paris, Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 197521988Brussels: Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 19741993Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 19781994Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 19741977Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 199517 Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 199517 	araguayJanuary 2, 1992StockeruAugust 20, 1988ParishilippinesAugust 20, 1988ParisolandJanuary 28, 1920ParisportugalMarch 29, 1911ParisorusianJanuary 28, 1920ParisportugalMarch 29, 1911ParisorusianJanuary 1, 1927RomsomaniaJanuary 1, 1927Romussian FederationMarch 13, 1995PariswandaMarch 13, 1995Parisaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisaint LuciaAugust 29, 1995ParisoveniaJune 25, 1962ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991Parispouth AfricaDecember 5, 1887ParisparisJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RomparisParisParisparisJuly 20, 1959ParisparisStockParisparisJuly 20, 1959ParisparisStockParisparisStockParisparisParisParisparisStockParisparisJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RomparisParisParisparisParisParisparisParisParisparisParisParisparisParisParisparisParisParisparisParisParisparisParisParisparisParisParispari	
992Paris:January 2, 19921988Paris:August 20, 1988951Brussels:August 21, 1951Paris,Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 19801920Paris,Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 19801920Paris,Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1990911Paris:January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 911Paris:January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 911Paris:November 2, 1995927Rome:August 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> Stockholm,Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>27</sup> 995Paris:March 13, 1995944Paris:March 1, 198495Paris:August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> 1993Paris:August 12, 19751993Paris:January 1, 1993195Paris:January 1, 19931962Paris:January 1, 1993197Paris:January 1, 1993198Brussels:August 12, 19751993Paris:January 1, 1993194Paris,Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> 195Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> 198Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1974199Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974197Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974198Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974197Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974197Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974198Paris,Artic	araguayJanuary 2, 1992PariseruAugust 20, 1988ParishilippinesAugust 20, 1988ParisolandJanuary 28, 1920ParisortugalMarch 29, 1911ParisomaniaMarch 29, 1911ParisomaniaJanuary 1, 1927Romsepublic of MoldovaMarch 13, 1995ParisomaniaMarch 13, 1995Parissint LuciaMarch 1, 1984Parisaint Vincent andAugust 29, 1995Parishe GrenadinesAugust 29, 1995ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993Parisouth AfricaOctober 3, 1928BruspainJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RomparisFebruary 23, 1977ParisparisFebruary 23, 1977ParisparisAugust 1, 1904Paris	Konic, July J, 1940 Stoolchalm Articles 22 to 29, January 20 Rahman Of 19
1988       Paris:       August 20, 1988         951       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: August 4, 1990         911       Paris:       January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 2, 1995       Paris:       November 2, 1995         927       Rome:       August 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> 5000       Stockholm,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>27</sup> 995       Paris:       March 13, 1995         984       Paris:       March 13, 1995         1993       Paris:       August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> 1995       Paris:       August 12, 1975         1993       Paris:       January 1, 1993         1994       Paris:       June 25, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 1992       Paris:       June 25, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 1988       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         1984       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> 1985       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1974         1984       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1974         1985       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973         1986       <	eruAugust 20, 1988ParishilippinesAugust 1, 1951BrushilippinesJanuary 28, 1920ParisoolandJanuary 28, 1920ParisoortugalMarch 29, 1911Parisepublic of MoldovaNovember 2, 1995ParisoomaniaJanuary 1, 1927RomsomaniaJanuary 1, 1927RomsomaniaMarch 13, 1995ParisomaniaMarch 13, 1995Parisaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisaint LuciaAugust 29, 1995Parisaint Vincent andAugust 25, 1962Parishe GrenadinesAugust 25, 1962ParislovakiaJune 25, 1991ParispoinDecember 5, 1887ParispainJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RomParisYanuary 23, 1977ParisParisYanuary 23, 1977ParisParisYanuary 1, 1904Paris	Stocknoim, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1
951       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 1980         1920       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 22, 1994         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: August 4, 1990         911       Paris:       January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 927       Rome:       August 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> 927       Rome:       August 1, 1984         928       Paris:       March 1, 1984         95       Paris:       August 12, 1975         984       Paris:       August 12, 1975         1993       Paris:       January 1, 1993         1962       Paris:       January 1, 1993         991       Paris:       January 1, 1993         992       Paris:       January 1, 1993         993       Paris:       January 1, 1993         994       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> 995       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1974         994       Paris,	hilippines.August 1, 1951Brus ParisolandJanuary 28, 1920Paris Parisortugal.March 29, 1911Paris Parisepublic of MoldovaNovember 2, 1995ParisomaniaJanuary 1, 1927Romussian FederationMarch 13, 1995Paris 	Paris: January 2, 1992
Paris,Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 19801920Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 22, 1994Paris,Articles 22 to 38: August 4, 1990911Paris:January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 2, 1995Paris:November 2, 1995927Rome:August 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> 95Paris:March 13, 1995995Paris:March 13, 199584Paris:March 1, 198495Paris:April 9, 19951993Paris:August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> 1995Paris:August 29, 19951993Paris:Junuary 1, 1993994Paris:Junuary 1, 1993995Paris:Junuary 1, 19931995Paris:Junuary 1, 19931995Paris:Junuary 1, 199391Paris:Junuary 1, 1993921Paris:Junuary 1, 199393Paris:Junuary 1, 199394Paris,Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> 95Paris,Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>4</sup> 963Rome:July 20, 1959974Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978975Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974976Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973977Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974983Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974994Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974995Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974996Pa	olandJanuary 28, 1920Paris P	
Paris,Articles 22 to 38: July 16, 19801920Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 22, 1994Paris,Articles 22 to 38: August 4, 1990911Paris:January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 2, 1995Paris:November 2, 1995927Rome:August 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> Stockholm,Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>2.</sup> 995Paris:March 13, 199584Paris:March 14, 198495Paris:April 9, 19951993Paris:August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> 1995Paris:August 29, 19951962Paris:January 1, 1993993Paris:June 25, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 994Paris,Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> 995Paris:June 25, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 996Paris,Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> 997Paris,Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>4</sup> 998Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1974999Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978993Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974994Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978995Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974996Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974997Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974993Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974994Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974995Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974994	Paris Paris ortugalParis Paris Paris ortugalortugalMarch 29, 1910epublic of MoldovaNovember 2, 1995omaniaJanuary 1, 1927comaniaJanuary 1, 1927ussian FederationMarch 13, 1995wandaMarch 1, 1984aint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995aint LuciaAugust 24, 1993aint Vincent and he GrenadinesAugust 25, 1962paris tovakiaJune 25, 1991painDecember 5, 1887painJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> couch AfricaFebruary 23, 1977painAugust 1, 1904painParis	
1920       Paris, Paris, Paris, (1995)       Articles 1 to 21: October 22, 1994 Articles 22 to 38: August 4, 1990         911       Paris: Paris: (1995)       January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> November 2, 1995         927       Rome: Stockholm, Paris: November 2, 1995         995       Paris: Stockholm, Paris: March 13, 1995         84       Paris: March 13, 1995         1993       Paris: Paris: March 1, 1984         75       Paris: Paris: August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> 1995       Paris: August 24, 1993         1995       Paris: January 1, 1993         1995       Paris: January 1, 1993         993       Paris: January 1, 1993         91       Paris: January 1, 1993         928       Brussels: August 1, 1951         Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> 93       Paris, Articles 22 to 38: February 19, 1974         94       Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978         93       Rome: July 20, 1959         943       Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1974         904       Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         977       Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         983       Paris, Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> 984       Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup>	Paris Paris epublic of MoldovaParis Paris November 2, 1995omaniaMarch 29, 1911omaniaParis January 1, 1927ussian FederationMarch 13, 1995wandaMarch 13, 1995aint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995aint LuciaAugust 24, 1993aint Vincent and he GrenadinesAugust 29, 1995paris ovakiaJanuary 1, 1923paris ovakiaJune 25, 1962paris painDecember 5, 1887paris paris painJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> ri LankaJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> wedenFebruary 23, 1977Paris Paris Paris Paris	
Paris, 911Articles 22 to 38; August 4, 1990911Paris: Paris:January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 92, 1995Paris: November 2, 1995927Rome: Stockholm, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>2</sup> 995Paris: Stockholm, Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>2</sup> 995Paris: March 13, 1995995Paris: Paris: March 1, 1984995Paris: Paris: August 24, 19931993Paris: Paris: August 24, 19931995Paris: Paris: August 12, 19751993Paris: Paris: January 1, 19931962Paris: Paris: January 1, 19931963Paris: Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> 1887Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 197593Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 197494Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 197895Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973964Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973964Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 20, 1973971Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 973Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 974Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 975Paris, Paris: Articles 22 to 38:	DertugalParisepublic of MoldovaMarch 29, 1911ParisomaniaNovember 2, 1995ParisomaniaJanuary 1, 1927Romussian FederationMarch 13, 1995Parisaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisaint KutaAugust 24, 1993Parisaint Vincent andAugust 29, 1995Parishe GrenadinesAugust 25, 1962ParisovakiaJune 25, 1991ParisoveniaDecember 5, 1887ParispainJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> Romri LankaJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RomurinameFebruary 23, 1977ParisAugust 1, 1904ParisParis	
911       Paris:       January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup> 2, 1995       Paris:       November 2, 1995         927       Rome:       August 6, 1936 <sup>6</sup> Stockholm,       Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970 <sup>2.</sup> 995       Paris:       March 13, 1995         84       Paris:       March 1, 1984         95       Paris:       August 24, 1993         1993       Paris:       August 29, 1995         1995       Paris:       August 12, 1975         993       Paris:       January 1, 1993         91       Paris:       January 1, 1993         91       Paris:       January 1, 1993         928       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         928       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         929       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> , 1887       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         93       Rome:       July 20, 1959         93       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978         , 1977       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1974         94       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973         , 1887       Paris,       Articles 1	March 29, 1911Parisepublic of MoldovaNovember 2, 1995ParisomaniaJanuary 1, 1927Romussian FederationMarch 13, 1995PariswandaMarch 1, 1984Parisaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisaint LuciaAugust 24, 1993Parisaint Vincent andAugust 25, 1962Parishe GrenadinesJune 25, 1991ParisovakiaJune 25, 1991ParispainDecember 5, 1887ParispainJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RomparisAugust 1, 1904Paris	
$2, 1995$ Paris:November 2, 1995 $927$ Rome:August 6, 1936 $927$ Rome:August 6, 1936 $84$ Paris:March 13, 1995 $995$ Paris:March 1, 1984 $95$ Paris:April 9, 1995 $1993$ Paris:August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> $1995$ Paris:August 29, 1995 $1993$ Paris:January 1, 1993 $1995$ Paris:January 1, 1993 $1995$ Paris:June 25, 1991 <sup>4</sup> $1962$ Paris:June 25, 1991 <sup>4</sup> $1928$ Brussels:August 1, 1951Paris,Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> $1887$ Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978 $193^3$ Rome:July 20, 1959Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978 $1977$ Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 23, 1978 $1977$ Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 20, 1973 $1887$ Paris,Articles 1 to 21: September 20, 1973 $1887$ Paris,Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> $1988$ Paris:September 8, 1991 <sup>4</sup> $75$ Paris:April 30, 1975 $1988$ Paris:April 30, 1975 $1988$ Paris:April 30, 1975 $1988$ Paris:August 16, 1988	epublic of MoldovaNovember 2, 1995ParisomaniaJanuary 1, 1927Romsussian FederationMarch 13, 1995PariswandaMarch 1, 1984Parisaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisaint LuciaAugust 24, 1993Parisaint Vincent andAugust 29, 1995Parisbe GrenadinesAugust 29, 1995ParislovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisloveniaJune 25, 1962ParispainDecember 5, 1887ParispainJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> Romri LankaJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RomwedenAugust 1, 1904Paris	Paris: January 12, 1979 <sup>16</sup>
927Rome: Stockholm, Paris:August 6, 1936° Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 19702.995Paris: Paris:March 13, 1995844Paris: Paris: Paris:March 1, 198495Paris: Paris: April 9, 19951993Paris: Paris: August 24, 199321995Paris: Paris: August 29, 19951996Paris: Paris: August 12, 19751997Paris: Paris: January 1, 19931998Paris: Paris: June 25, 199141928Brussels: Paris, Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 197521887Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 19781977Paris: Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 19781977Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 19731887Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980211Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980223Paris: Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980234Paris: Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980235Paris: Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris: Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris: Paris, <br< td=""><td>omaniaJanuary 1, 1927Rom Stockussian FederationMarch 13, 1995Paris PariswandaMarch 1, 1984Paris Parisaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Paris aint Luciaaint LuciaAugust 24, 1993Paris Parisaint Vincent and the GrenadinesAugust 29, 1995Paris Paris January 1, 1993be GrenadinesAugust 25, 1962Paris Paris January 1, 1993Paris Paris Paris DeveniaoveniaJune 25, 1991Paris Paris painParis Paris Paris Paris June 25, 1991Paris ParisParisFebruary 23, 1977 ParisParis Paris Paris ParisParis Paris</td><td>Paris: November 2, 1995</td></br<>	omaniaJanuary 1, 1927Rom Stockussian FederationMarch 13, 1995Paris PariswandaMarch 1, 1984Paris Parisaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Paris aint Luciaaint LuciaAugust 24, 1993Paris Parisaint Vincent and the GrenadinesAugust 29, 1995Paris Paris January 1, 1993be GrenadinesAugust 25, 1962Paris Paris January 1, 1993Paris Paris Paris DeveniaoveniaJune 25, 1991Paris Paris painParis Paris Paris Paris June 25, 1991Paris ParisParisFebruary 23, 1977 ParisParis Paris Paris ParisParis Paris	Paris: November 2, 1995
Stockholm,Articles 22 to 38: January 29 or February 26, 1970995Paris:March 13, 199584Paris:March 1, 198495Paris:April 9, 19951993Paris:August 24, 19931995Paris:August 29, 19951996Paris:August 29, 19951997Paris:August 12, 1975998Paris:January 1, 1993991Paris:June 25, 19911928Brussels:August 1, 1951Paris,Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 19751887Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 197493Rome:July 20, 195993Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 19781977Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974904Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974911Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 20, 1973928Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 20, 1973939Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 197494Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 197395Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973964Paris,Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> 97Paris,Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 98Paris;April 30, 1975988Paris:April 30, 19751988Paris:August 16, 1988	ussian FederationMarch 13, 1995StockwandaMarch 1, 1984PariswandaMarch 1, 1984PariswandaApril 9, 1995Pariswant LuciaAugust 24, 1993Pariswant Vincent andAugust 29, 1995Parishe GrenadinesAugust 25, 1962ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991ParispainDecember 5, 1887Parisri LankaJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RomurinameFebruary 23, 1977ParisAugust 1, 1904ParisParis	Rome: $\Delta unust 6 1936^{\circ}$
995       Paris:       March 13, 1995         884       Paris:       March 1, 1984         95       Paris:       April 9, 1995         1993       Paris:       August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> 1995       Paris:       August 29, 1995         1996       Paris:       August 29, 1995         1997       Paris:       August 12, 1975         1998       Paris:       January 1, 1993         991       Paris:       June 25, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 1928       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> , 1887       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>4</sup> , 93       Rome:       July 20, 1959         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1974         93       Rome:       July 20, 1959         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978         , 1977       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973         , 1887       Paris:       September 25, 1993         11       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 8, 1991	ussian FederationMarch 13, 1995PariswandaMarch 1, 1984Parisaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisaint Kitts and NevisAugust 24, 1993Parisaint LuciaAugust 24, 1993Parisaint Vincent andAugust 29, 1995Parishe GrenadinesAugust 25, 1962ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991ParispainDecember 5, 1887Parisri LankaJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RomarinameFebruary 23, 1977ParisAugust 1, 1904ParisParis	Rome, Articles 22 to 29. January 20 or Estimate 26 1
84       Paris:       March 1, 1984         95       Paris:       April 9, 1995         1993       Paris:       August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> 1995       Paris:       August 29, 1995         1995       Paris:       August 12, 1975         993       Paris:       January 1, 1993         991       Paris:       June 25, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 1928       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         928       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         929       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> 93       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: February 19, 1974         93       Rome:       July 20, 1959         93       Rome:       July 20, 1959         94       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978         994       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         995       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 20, 1973         994       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1974         994       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         995       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973         994       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> 995	wandaMarch 1, 1984Parisaint Kitts and NevisApril 9, 1995Parisaint Kitts and NevisAugust 24, 1993Parisaint Vincent andAugust 29, 1995Parishe GrenadinesAugust 25, 1962ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991ParispainDecember 5, 1887Parisri LankaJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RomurinameFebruary 23, 1977ParisAugust 1, 1904Paris	Subscholm, Articles 22 to 38; January 29 or February 26, 11
25       Paris:       April 9, 1995         1993       Paris:       August 24, 1993 <sup>2</sup> 1995       Paris:       August 29, 1995         1962       Paris:       August 12, 1975         1993       Paris:       January 1, 1993         991       Paris:       January 1, 1993         992       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         928       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         929       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> , 1887       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         93       Rome:       July 20, 1959         93       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1974         93       Rome:       July 20, 1959         94       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         954       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         964       Paris,       Articles 2 to 38: September 20, 1973         974       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> 975       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 971       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 975       Paris:       April 30, 1975         9	aint Kitts and Nevis.April 9, 1995Parisaint LuciaAugust 24, 1993Parisaint Vincent andAugust 29, 1995Parishe Grenadines.August 29, 1995ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991Parispouth AfricaOctober 3, 1928BruspainDecember 5, 1887Parisri LankaJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RomurinameFebruary 23, 1977ParisvedenAugust 1, 1904Paris	
1993       Paris:       August 24, $1993^2$ 1995       Paris:       August 29, $1995$ 1962       Paris:       August 12, $1975$ 993       Paris:       January 1, $1993$ 91       Paris:       June 25, $1991^4$ 1928       Brussels:       August 1, $1951$ Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: March 24, $1975^2$ , 1887       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, $1974$ 93       Rome:       July 20, 1959         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, $1974$ 93       Rome:       July 20, 1959         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, $1978$ , 1977       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, $1974$ , 1977       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, $1973$ , 1887       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, $1974$ Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 20, $1973$ , 1887       Paris:       September 25, $1993$ 11       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, $1980^2$ 8, 1991       Paris:       September 8, $1991^4$ 75       Paris:       April 30, $1975$ 1988       Paris	August 24, 1993Parisaint LuciaAugust 24, 1993Parisaint Vincent andAugust 29, 1995Parishe GrenadinesAugust 25, 1962ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991ParisoveniaOctober 3, 1928BruspainDecember 5, 1887Parisri LankaJuly 20, 19593RomurinameFebruary 23, 1977ParisvedenAugust 1, 1904Paris	
1995       Paris:       August 29, 1995         1962       Paris:       January 1, 1993         993       Paris:       January 1, 1993         91       Paris:       June 25, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 1928       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> , 1887       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: February 19, 1974         99 <sup>3</sup> Rome:       July 20, 1959         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978         97       Paris,       Articles 21 to 21: October 10, 1974         98       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978         904       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         904       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973         918       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 20, 1973         919       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> 911       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 92       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 93       Paris:       April 30, 1975         94       Paris:       April 30, 1975         958       Paris:       August 16, 1988 </td <td>aint Vincent and the Grenadines</td> <td>Paris: April 9, 1995</td>	aint Vincent and the Grenadines	Paris: April 9, 1995
1995       Paris:       August 29, 1995         1962       Paris:       January 1, 1993         993       Paris:       January 1, 1993         91       Paris:       June 25, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 1928       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> , 1887       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: February 19, 1974         99 <sup>3</sup> Rome:       July 20, 1959         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978         97       Paris,       Articles 21 to 21: October 10, 1974         904       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978         904       Paris,       Articles 21 to 21: October 10, 1974         904       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973         9187       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 2, 1993         919       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973         911       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> 913       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 914       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 915       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 914       Paris:	he Grenadines August 29, 1995 Paris enegal August 25, 1962 Paris ovakia January 1, 1993 Paris ovenia June 25, 1991 Paris puth Africa October 3, 1928 Brus pain December 5, 1887 Paris paris i Lanka July 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> Rom Paris i Lanka February 23, 1977 Paris weden August 1, 1904 Paris	Paris: August 24, 1993 <sup>4</sup>
1962       Paris:       August 12, 1975         993       Paris:       January 1, 1993         91       Paris:       June 25, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 1928       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> , 1887       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         , 93       Rome:       July 20, 1959         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978         , 1977       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         , 1977       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         , 1977       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978         , 1977       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973         , 1887       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 20, 1973         , 1887       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 8, 1991       Paris:       September 8, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 75       Paris:       April 30, 1975         1988       Paris:       August 16, 1988	enegalAugust 25, 1962ParisovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991Parisouth AfricaOctober 3, 1928BruspainDecember 5, 1887Parisi LankaJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RomparinameFebruary 23, 1977PariswedenAugust 1, 1904Paris	
1962       Paris:       August 12, 1975         993       Paris:       January 1, 1993         91       Paris:       June 25, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 1928       Brussels:       August 1, 1951         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup> , 1887       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         , 93       Rome:       July 20, 1959         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978         , 1977       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         , 1977       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         , 1977       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978         , 1977       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973         , 1887       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 20, 1973         , 1887       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 8, 1991       Paris:       September 8, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 75       Paris:       April 30, 1975         1988       Paris:       August 16, 1988	enegalAugust 25, 1962ParisiovakiaJanuary 1, 1993ParisioveniaJune 25, 1991Parispouth AfricaOctober 3, 1928BruspainDecember 5, 1887Parisri LankaJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RomparinameFebruary 23, 1977PariswedenAugust 1, 1904Paris	Paris: August 29, 1995
993Paris:January 1, 199391Paris:June 25, 199141928Brussels:August 1, 1951Paris,Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 19752, 1887Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 197493Rome:July 20, 1959Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978, 1977Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974904Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974904Paris,Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973, 1887Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 20, 1973, 1887Paris,Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 199517Paris,Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 199517Paris,Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 198028, 1991Paris:September 8, 1991475Paris:April 30, 19751988Paris:August 16, 1988	January 1, 1993ParisoveniaJune 25, 1991Parisouth AfricaOctober 3, 1928BruspainDecember 5, 1887Parisri LankaJuly 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> RomparinameFebruary 23, 1977PariswedenAugust 1, 1904Paris	
P1       Paris:       June 25, $1991^4$ 1928       Brussels:       August 1, $1951$ Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: March 24, $1975^2$ , 1887       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, $1974$ Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: February 19, $1974$ $193$ Rome:       July 20, $1959$ Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, $1978$ $1977$ Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, $1974$ $1977$ Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 23, $1978$ $904$ Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, $1973$ $11887$ Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 2, $1995^{17}$ $11$ Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 2, $1995^{17}$ $11$ Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, $1980^2$ $11$ Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, $1980^2$ $11$ Paris:       September 8, $1991^4$ $175$ Paris:       April 30, $1975$ $1988$ Paris:       August 16, $1988_2$	oveniaJune 25, 1991Parisbuth AfricaOctober 3, 1928BrusbainDecember 5, 1887Parisri LankaJuly 20, 19593RomparinameFebruary 23, 1977ParisvedenAugust 1, 1904Paris	
1928Brussels: Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: March 24, 19752 $, 1887$ Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: February 19, 1974 $, 1887$ Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: February 19, 1974 $, 193^{03}$ Rome: Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978 $, 1977$ Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978 $, 1977$ Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973 $, 1887$ Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 199517 Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 19802 $, 1887$ Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 19802 $, 1991$ Paris: Paris: April 30, 1975 $, 1988$ Paris: Paris: August 16, 1988 	Duth Africa       October 3, 1928       Brus         Dain       December 5, 1887       Paris         Paris       Paris       Paris         Paris       Paris       Paris         Paris       Paris       Paris         Paris       July 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> Rom         Paris       Paris       Paris         Iriname       February 23, 1977       Paris         weden       August 1, 1904       Paris	
Paris, , 1887Articles 22 to 38: March 24, $1975^2$ , 1887Paris, Paris, Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974, 193Rome: Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: February 19, 1974, 1977Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978, 1977Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Articles 2 to 38: September 20, 1973, 1887Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1993, 1887Paris, Paris, Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995, 1887Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 19802, 1891Paris: Paris: Paris: April 30, 1975, 1988Paris: Paris: August 16, 1988	pain December 5, 1887 Paris Paris Paris Paris Paris July 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> Rom Paris	
$1887$ Paris, Paris, Paris,Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Articles 22 to 38: February 19, 1974 $19^3$ Rome: Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978 $1977$ Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Articles 21 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Articles 21 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Pari	bain December 5, 1887 Paris Paris Paris Paris I Lanka July 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> Rom Paris Iriname February 23, 1977 Paris Weden August 1, 1904 Paris	
Paris, $9^3$ Articles 22 to 38: February 19, 1974 $9^3$ Rome: Paris, Paris,July 20, 1959Paris, $904$ Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978 $904$ Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, $10200000000000000000000000000000000000$	ri Lanka July 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> Rom Paris Jriname February 23, 1977 Paris weden August 1, 1904 Paris	
$59^3$ Rome:       July 20, 1959         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978         , 1977       Paris,       February 23, 1977         904       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         904       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973         91       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973         92       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> 93       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 94       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 95       Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 96       Paris:       September 8, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 975       Paris:       April 30, 1975         1988       Paris:       August 16, 1988	i Lanka July 20, 1959 <sup>3</sup> Rom Paris uriname February 23, 1977 Paris weden August 1, 1904 Paris	
Paris, 1977Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978 $904$ Paris, Paris, Paris, 1887February 23, 1977 $904$ Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris: Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, Paris, 	Paris Iriname February 23, 1977 Paris weden August 1, 1904 Paris	
Paris, 1977Articles 22 to 38: September 23, 1978 $904$ Paris, Paris, Paris, 1887February 23, 1977 $904$ Paris, Paris, Paris, 	Paris Iriname February 23, 1977 Paris weden August 1, 1904 Paris	
1977       Paris:       February 23, 1977         904       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974         Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973         , 1887       Paris:       September 25, 1993         91       Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 8, 1991       Paris:       September 8, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 75       Paris:       April 30, 1975         1988       Paris:       August 16, 1988	veden August 1, 1904 Paris	
904         Paris, Paris, (1887)         Articles 1 to 21: October 10, 1974 Paris, Paris,         Articles 2 to 38: September 20, 1973 $110$ Paris, Paris,         Articles 2 to 38: September 2, 1993 $110$ Paris, Paris,         Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> Paris, $8, 1991$ Paris:         September 8, 1991 <sup>4</sup> $75$ Paris:         April 30, 1975 $1988$ Paris:         August 16, 1988	weden August 1, 1904 Paris	
Paris, 1887       Paris; Paris:       Articles 22 to 38: September 20, 1973         941       Paris, Paris, Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 8, 1991       Paris: Paris:       September 8, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 75       Paris: Paris:       April 30, 1975         1988       Paris:       August 16, 1988		
, 1887       Paris:       September 25, 1993         Paris,       Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> Paris,       Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 8, 1991       Paris:         Paris:       September 8, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 75       Paris:         1988       Paris:         August 16, 1988	Faus	
Paris, Paris,         Articles 1 to 21: September 2, 1995 <sup>17</sup> 8, 1991         Paris:         Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 8, 1991         Paris:         September 8, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 75         Paris:         April 30, 1975           1988         Paris:         August 16, 1988		
Paris,         Articles 22 to 38: December 29, 1980 <sup>2</sup> 8, 1991         Paris:         September 8, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 75         Paris:         April 30, 1975           1988         Paris:         August 16, 1988		Paris Articles 1 to 21: Sentember 2 1005 <sup>17</sup>
8, 1991 Paris: September 8, 1991 <sup>4</sup> 75 Paris: April 30, 1975 1988 Paris: August 16, 1988		Daris Articles 22 to 29, December 20, 10002
75 Paris: April 30, 1975 1988 Paris: August 16, 1988		rails, Afflicies 22 to 38: December 29, 1980
75 Paris: April 30, 1975 1988 Paris: August 16, 1988	he former Yugoslav	Bartanik 0.10014
1988 Paris: August 16, 1988		
1988 Paris: August 16, 1988		
		Paris: August 16, 1975 <sup>2</sup>
1995 Paris: October 25, 1995		Paris: October 25, 1995
1887 Paris: January 2 1990 <sup>9,18</sup>	nited Kingdom December 5 1887 Daric	
$\Delta \qquad \text{Paris:} \qquad \text{July 25, 1990}$	nited Republic of Tanzania Livity 75, 1007 Falls	Paris' January 7 1990""
т ганз. July 23, 1774	nited States of America March 1, 1989 Paris	Paris: January 2, 1990
952         Paris:         January 1, 1996           1995         Paris:         October 25, 1995           , 1887         Paris:         January 2, 1990 <sup>9,18</sup>	urkey January 1, 1952 Paris kraine October 25, 1995 Paris nited Kingdom December 5, 1887 Paris nited Republic of Tanzania July 25, 1994 Paris	Paris: January 1, 1996 Paris: October 25, 1995

State	Date on which State became party to the Convention	Latest Act <sup>1</sup> of the Convention to which State is party and date on which State became party to that Act						
Switzerland	July 7, 1884	Stockholm,	Articles 1 to 12: April 26 or May 19, 1970 <sup>3</sup>					
		Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: April 26, 1970					
Syria	September 1, 1924	London:	September 30, 1947					
Tajikistan	December 25, 1991	Stockholm:	December 25, 1991 <sup>2</sup>					
The former Yugoslav								
Republic of Macedonia	September 8, 1991	Stockholm:	September 8, 1991					
Togo	September 10, 1967	Stockholm:	April 30, 1975					
Trinidad and Tobago	August 1, 1964	Stockholm:	August 16, 1988					
Tunisia	July 7, 1884	Stockholm:	April 12, 1976 <sup>2</sup>					
Turkey	October 10, 1925	Stockholm,	Articles 1 to 12: February 1, 1995					
•	· ·	Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: May 16, 1976					
Turkmenistan	December 25, 1991	Stockholm:	December 25, $1991^2$					
Uganda	June 14, 1965	Stockholm:	October 20, 1973					
Ukraine	December 25, 1991	Stockholm:	December 25, 1991 <sup>2</sup>					
United Kingdom <sup>11</sup>	July 7, 1884	Stockholm,	Articles 1 to 12: April 26 or May 19, 1970 <sup>3</sup>					
2		Stockholm.	Articles 13 to 30: April 26, 1970					
United Republic of Tanzania	June 16, 1963	Lisbon:	June 16, 1963					
	1	Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: December 30, 1983					
United States of America <sup>12</sup>	May 30, 1887	Stockholm.	Articles 1 to 12: August 25, 1973					
		Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: September 5, 1970					
Uruguay	March 18, 1967	Stockholm:	December 28, 1979					
Uzbekistan	December 25, 1991	Stockholm:	December 25, 1991 <sup>2</sup>					
Venezuela	September 12, 1995	Stockholm:	September 12, 1995					
Viet Nam	March 8, 1949	Stockholm:	July 2, 1976 <sup>2</sup>					
Yugoslavia	February 26, 1921	Stockholm:	October 16, 1973					
Zaire	January 31, 1975	Stockholm:	January 31, 1975					
Zambia	April 6, 1965	Lisbon:	April 6, 1965					
		Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: May 14, 1977					
Zimbabwe	April 18, 1980	Stockholm:	December 30, 1981					
	·	otoernoitti.	1700011001 JU, 1701					
(Total: 136 States)	the second se							
(Total: 136 States)	April 16, 1760	Stockholm.	December 30, 1981					

<sup>1</sup> "Stockholm" means the Paris Convention for the Protection of Industrial Property as revised at Stockholm on July 14, 1967 (Stockholm Act); "Lisbon" means the Paris Convention as revised at Lisbon on October 31, 1958 (Lisbon Act); "London" means the Paris Convention as revised at London on June 2, 1934 (London Act); "The Hague" means the Paris Convention as revised at The Hague on November 6, 1925 (Hague Act).

<sup>2</sup> With the declaration provided for in Article 28(2) of the Stockholm Act relating to the International Court of Justice.

<sup>3</sup> These are the alternative dates of entry into force which the Director General of WIPO communicated to the States concerned.

<sup>4</sup> Denmark extended the application of the Stockholm Act to the Faroe Islands with effect from August 6, 1971.

<sup>5</sup> Estonia acceded to the Paris Convention (Washington Act, 1911) with effect from February 12, 1924. It lost its independence on August 6, 1940, and regained it on August 20, 1991.

<sup>6</sup> Including all Overseas Departments and Territories.

<sup>7</sup> Latvia acceded to the Paris Convention (Washington Act, 1911) with effect from August 20, 1925. It lost its independence on July 21, 1940, and regained it on August 21, 1991.

<sup>8</sup> Ratification for the Kingdom in Europe, the Netherlands Antilles and Aruba.

<sup>9</sup> The accession of New Zealand to the Stockholm Act, with the exception of Articles 1 to 12, extends to the Cook Islands, Niue and Tokelau.

<sup>10</sup> Date of adherence of the Soviet Union, continued by the Russian Federation as from December 25, 1991.

<sup>11</sup> The United Kingdom extended the application of the Stockholm Act to the territory of Hong Kong with effect from November 16, 1977, and to the Isle of Man with effect from October 29, 1983.

<sup>12</sup> The United States of America extended the application of the Stockholm Act to all territories and possessions of the United States of America, including the Commonwealth of Puerto Rico, as from August 25, 1973.

# 2. Paris Convention for the Protection of Industrial Property

Paris Convention (1883), revised at Brussels (1900), Washington (1911), The Hague (1925), London (1934), Lisbon (1958) and Stockholm (1967), and amended in 1979

# (Paris Union)

Status on January 1, 1996

<u></u>			·	· · · ·
State	Date on which State		f the Convention to which State is party	
	became party to the	and date on w	which State became party to that Act	
	Convention	· · · · ·	· · · ·	·
	0 1 4 1005			1
Albania		Stockholm:	October 4, 1995	
Algeria	March 1, 1966	Stockholm:	April 20, 1975 <sup>2</sup>	
Argentina	February 10, 1967	Lisbon:	February 10, 1967	
		Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: October 8, 1980	1 A A
Armenia	December 25, 1991	Stockholm:	December 25, 1991 <sup>2</sup>	
Australia	October 10, 1925	Stockholm,	Articles 1 to 12: September 27, 1975	
		Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: August 25, 1972	1
Austria	January 1, 1909	Stockholm:	August 18, 1973	
Azerbaijan	December 25, 1995	Stockholm:	December 25, 1995	
ahamas	July 10, 1973	Lisbon:	July 10, 1973	1. J. C. A.
		Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: March 10, 1977	
Bangladesh	March 3, 1991	Stockholm:	March 3, 1991 <sup>2</sup>	
Barbados	March 12, 1985	Stockholm:	March 12, 1985	
Belarus	December 25, 1991	Stockholm:	December 25, $1991^2$	
Belgium	July 7, 1884	Stockholm:	February 12, 1975	· .
		Stockholm:		
Benin	January 10, 1967		March 12, 1975 November 4, 1993	
Bolivia		Stockholm:	November 4, 1993	
Bosnia and Herzegovina	March 6, 1992	Stockholm:	March 6, 1992	
Brazil	July 7, 1884	Stockholm,	Articles 1 to 12: November 24, 1992	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: March 24, 1975 <sup>2</sup>	entre de la composition de la composition de la composition de la
Bulgaria	June 13, 1921	Stockholm,	Articles 1 to 12: May 19 or 27, 1970 <sup>3</sup>	
		Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: May 27, 1970	10 A.C.
Burkina Faso	November 19, 1963	Stockholm:	September 2, 1975	
Burundi	September 3, 1977	Stockholm:	September 3, 1977	
Cameroon	May 10, 1964	Stockholm:	April 20, 1975	14 July 1
Canada	June 12, 1925	London:	July 30, 1951	and the second second
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: July 7, 1970	
Central African Republic	November 19, 1963	Stockholm:	September 5, 1978	· .
Chad	November 19, 1963	Stockholm:	September 26, 1970	
Chile	June 14, 1991	Stockholm:	June 14, 1991	
		Stockholm:	March 19, 1985 <sup>2</sup>	
China	March 19, 1985		December 5, 1965	
Congo	September 2, 1963	Stockholm:	December 5, 1975	
Costa Rica	October 31, 1995	Stockholm:	October 31, 1995	
Côte d'Ivoire	October 23, 1963	Stockholm:	May 4, 1974	
Croatia	October 8, 1991	Stockholm:	October 8, 1991	
Cuba	November 17, 1904	Stockholm:	April 8, 1975 <sup>2</sup>	
Cyprus	January 17, 1966	Stockholm:	April 3, 1984	and the second second
Czech Republic	January 1, 1993	Stockholm:	January 1, 1993	
Democratic People's	-			
Republic of Korea	June 10, 1980	Stockholm:	June 10, 1980	
Denmark <sup>4</sup>	October 1, 1894	Stockholm,	Articles 1 to 12: April 26 or May 19, 197	$0^3$
	<b>,</b>	Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: April 26, 1970	
Dominican Republic	July 11, 1890	The Hague:	April 6, 1951	
Egypt	July 1, 1951	Stockholm:	March 6, 1975 <sup>2</sup>	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
El Salvador	February 19, 1994	Stockholm:	February 19, 1994	· · ·
Estonia	August 24, 1994 <sup>5</sup>	Stockholm:	August 24, 1994	
			Articles 1 to 12: October 21, 1975	A CARLES AND
Finland	September 20, 1921	Stockholm,		
- 6	L-1- 7 1004	Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: September 15, 1970	- 
France <sup>6</sup>	July 7, 1884	Stockholm:	August 12, 1975	
Gabon	February 29, 1964	Stockholm:	June 10, 1975	
Jambia	January 21, 1992	Stockholm:	January 21, 1992	
Georgia	December 25, 1991	Stockholm:	December 25, 1991 <sup>2</sup>	
Germany	May 1, 1903	Stockholm:	September 19, 1970	
Shana	September 28, 1976	Stockholm:	September 28, 1976	
Greece	October 2, 1924	Stockholm:	July 15, 1976	1. A.
Guinea	February 5, 1982	Stockholm:	February 5, 1982	
Guinea-Bissau	June 28, 1988	Stockholm:	June 28, 1988	1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 -
Guyana	October 25, 1994	Stockholm:	October 25, 1994	
	July 1, 1958	Stockholm:	November 3, 1983	
Haiti				
Holy See	September 29, 1960	Stockholm:	April 24, 1975	
Honduras	February 4, 1994	Stockholm:	February 4, 1994	.3
Hungary	January 1, 1909	Stockholm,	Articles 1 to 12: April 26 or May 19, 197	5
			A minimum 12 to 201 A mull 94 10904	
		Stockholm,	Articles 13 to 30: April 26, 1970 <sup>2</sup>	
Iceland	May 5, 1962	Stockholm, Stockholm, Stockholm,	Articles 15 to 30: April 26, 1970 Articles 1 to 12: April 9, 1995 Articles 13 to 30: December 28, 1984	

State	Date on which State became member	Member also of Paris Union (P)	
	of WIPO	and/or Berne Unio	n (B) <sup>1</sup>
Juinea	November 13, 1980	Р	В
Juinea-Bissau	June 28, 1988		B
			B
Guyana	October 25, 1994		
laiti	November 2, 1983	. <u>P</u>	B
loly See	April 20, 1975	P	B
Ionduras	November 15, 1983		<b>B</b>
lungary	April 26, 1970		В
celand	September 13, 1986		В
ndia	May 1, 1975		В
ndonesia	December 18, 1979	. Р	
гад	January 21, 1976	Р	
reland	April 26, 1970		B
srael	April 26, 1970	-	B
		-	B
taly	April 20, 1977		
amaica	December 25, 1978	· · ·	В
lapan	April 20, 1975	P	B
lordan	July 12, 1972	. Р	-
Kazakstan	December 25, 1991		<u> </u>
Cenya	October 5, 1971	. P	В
Syrgyzstan	December 25, 1991	. Р.,	
.805	January 17, 1995	· -	
.atvia	January 21, 1993		B
			B
ebanon	December 30, 1986		
esotho	November 18, 1986		B
iberia	March 8, 1989	. Р	В
.ibya	September 28, 1976	Р	В
liechtenstein	May 21, 1972		В
ithuania	April 30, 1992	. P	B
uxembourg	March 19, 1975	-	B
Madagascar	December 22, 1989		B ·
Malawi	June 11, 1970		В
Malaysia	January 1, 1989		В
Mali	August 14, 1982	. Р	В
Vialta	December 7, 1977		B
Mauritania	September 17, 1976		В
Mauritius	September 21, 1976	P	В
Mexico	June 14, 1975		B
	March 3, 1975		B
Vionaco			D
Mongolia	February 28, 1979 July 27, 1971		B
		-	
Namibia	December 23, 1991		B
letherlands	January 9, 1975		B
New Zealand	June 20, 1984	. Р	В
Vicaragua	May 5, 1985	. –	<u> </u>
Niger	May 18, 1975	. Р	B
Nigeria	April 9, 1995	Р	В
Norway	June 8, 1974		B
Pakistan	January 6, 1977		B
anama	September 17, 1983	· <del>.</del>	<b>_</b>
anama Paraguay	June 20, 1987		В
			n
Peru	September 4, 1980 July 14, 1980	P P	B B
Philippines	July 14, 1700	P P	B
Poland	March 23, 1975		B
ortugal )atar	April 27, 1975 September 3, 1976		ມ 
Republic of Korea	March 1, 1979		<b>-</b> · · ·
Republic of Moldova	December 25, 1991		B
Romania	April 26, 1970		B
Russian Federation	April 26, 1970 <sup>2</sup>		B
	February 3, 1984	P	B
Rwanda	• ·		
	Marcal 16 1005	n	л <sup>.</sup>
Saint Kitts and Nevis	November 16, 1995	P	В
Rwanda Saint Kitts and Nevis Saint Lucia Saint Vincent and the Grenadines	November 16, 1995 August 21, 1993 August 29, 1995	. Р	B B B

						£.1				,			'	*		-* 			-			7		· * .		
																				·						
	•				1. 1.									÷									- - -			
	ана на •			:	s'			÷	:		· •				:	:	:		•	:				•	2	14 14
	·····			······			······					· · · · · · · ·		·····	· · · · ·				·: :	· · · · · · · · · ·						··· ······ · · ·
	.* .*							:	-		с. <sup>1</sup> .		-			-		. •		ur Tainte Tainte	·					**
· · ·			200 20 20 20		÷ .	• •		•	•					н 1	e.	t Navy							÷			
									· · · · ·	• •					. 1	· ·										
				нана. На селоти На селоти								2 1			•		i.						.' .			
	an de Barra de Carlo Comença Comença	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			· · · ·				· .		ан 1917 - Сар	i i È	•				•			199 - 199 - 199				1. 19.		· .
• • •											• •	4 			s • •			1999 1997 1997			с. 1.				1	
-			•	:					•	-	i i i					•						-				21
. · · ·		an a					· · ·	:	1		Ţ.:	•	1. 2		2 - 1	•						ы . Х		11 12		
				1			•	i.			÷.,	.†	÷		•• •	• * • •	· .				· .	:			•	:
· .	u.					1.							•			 		•	•				t.			* 
									4 72				- V -		-						1.	2			. •	:
					:					ţ.			:						-				:	-		
					:				18 18 19		-12 -					*.	· -						1. 12			ан сайта. 19
										. 1 4., 2	1 			:												
				۰.		<u>.</u>	÷	:		17. 		۲۰۰۱ ۲۰۰۰ ۱۹۹۰ هم د د	: 		÷			· ·		 	: 		· ·			
<u>.</u>											•	ан са 1 а 4 а с <u>х</u>							2		÷.	•		- 	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	۰ ۱۰
·											100 100 100	нн 11			.'			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·								•
	Nova Na																		-			5.			<i>P</i>	. N
							1945 1949		÷,	1 1	- 	÷.,				 r <sup>-1</sup>					· ·					
																•										
							ч.				· · · ·					·	·	N	:	•						
		<del>.</del>	* .																							
· · · · · ·		ê	. <b>.</b> .		:	··· .			·· ·										•		. "					ela Terretter

				*	· .		
		• ••				. •	
						5. A	
	х. Х				·. ·	· .	8
						- 	
			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			· ·	
						•	
	-					1. 	
		N			· ·		
		* *			· · ·	· **	
	an a	· ·	· · · · · ·			•	. •
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·						
	. e		· · ·			·.	
	an an Arrange An Arrange			1			
		: .			·	· · · ·	
						: :	the state of the s
		-	- · · ·				
				· · · · ·		•	н. 1
				· · ·	•••	· · · · ·	÷
		· .				· .	•
			5 	· · ·			
		-					•
	8	·** ····					
	n en						
			· · ·			÷	н 1.1.1.
					• •	n an The States The States	
							2000 - 2000 2000 - 2000 2000 - 2000
						•	
	· · · ·		· .				
e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e		· ·				1, <b>2</b> 1	Р <u>.</u>

[Schedule of Fees applicable from January 1, 1996]

#### SCHEDULE OF FEES

### Fees

- Basic Fee: 1. (Rule 15.2(a))
  - if the international application (a) contains not more than 30 sheets
  - if the international application (b) contains more than 30 sheets
- 2. Designation Fee: (Rule 15.2(a))
  - for designations made (a) under Rule 4.9(a)

for designations made under (b) Rule 4.9(b) and confirmed under Rule 4.9(c)

Confirmation Fee; 3. (Rule 15.5(a))

50% of the sum of the designation fees payable under item 2(b)

4. Handling Fee: (Rule 57.2(a))

233 Swiss francs

All fees are reduced by 75% for international applications filed by any applicant who is a natural person and who is a national of and resides in a State whose per capita national income is below US\$3,000 (according to the average per capita national income figures used by the United Nations for determining its scale of assessments for the contributions payable for the years 1995, 1996 and 1997); if there are several applicants, each must satisfy those criteria.

762 Swiss francs plus 15 Swiss francs for each sheet in excess of 30 sheets

185 Swiss francs per designation, provided that any designation made under Rule 4.9(a) in excess of 11 shall not require the payment of a designation fee

185 Swiss francs per designation

Amounts

- 762 Swiss francs